

James J. Blanchard Papers UA.10.3.422

This finding aid was produced using ArchivesSpace on March 14, 2023. Description is written in: English. Describing Archives: A Content Standard

University Archives and Historical Collections

Conrad Hall 943 Conrad Road, Room 101 East Lansing , MI 48824 Business Number: 517-355-2330 archives@msu.edu URL: http://archives.msu.edu/

Table of Contents

Summary Information	7
Biographical Note	7
Scope and Contents	12
Arrangement	19
Administrative Information	19
Controlled Access Headings	20
Collection Inventory	21
(1) PERSONAL FILES	21
Campaign Files	26
Chrysler Files	32
(2) WASHINGTON OFFICE	35
Administrative Files	36
Financial Records	38
Mailers	39
Scheduling Information Files	39
Schedules	40
(3) DISTRICT OFFICE	41
Administration	41
Correspondence Files	41
Financial Records	42
Office Hours	42
Scheduling Information Files	43
Subject Files. Subseries A	44
Subject Files. Subseries C	49
(4) LAIRD, SUSAN E. FILES	52
Campaign Files	52
Subject Files	54
(5) THAYER, RONALD. FILES	56
Fundraising Files	56
Project Files	58
Subject Files	58
(6) SOLOMON, SHELBY. FILES	61
(7) LIEBOLD, WILLIAM. FILES	61

1982 Campaign Files	61
Project Files	62
Subject Files	62
(8) MORRIS, GREGORY. FILES	64
Casework Files ** RESTRICTED **	65
Academy Files	67
Administrative Files	67
1982 Campaign Files	69
Project Files	70
(9) COMMITTEE ON BANKING, FINANCE AND URBAN AFFAIRS	74
Automobile Industry Task Force	75
Housing	75
Housing and Community Development Act of 1974	76
Subcommittee on Domestic Monetary Policy	79
Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization	79
Subcommittee on Housing and Community Development	80
(10) LEGISLATIVE FILES	80
Blanchard Bills	80
Cosponsored Bills	81
Legislative Profiles	81
Sunset Legislation	82
(11) SUBJECT FILES	83
Agriculture	83
Animal Welfare	84
Auto Industry	84
Banking	85
Caucuses and Commissions	85
Child Welfare	85
Civil Rights	85
Commerce	86
Consumer Affairs	86
Crime and Criminals	86
Defense	86
Economy	86
Education	87
Environment	87
Housing	87

Senior Citizens	87
(12) VOTING RECORDS	. 88
Achievement Lists	88
Issue Votes	88
Interest Group Ratings	. 92
(13) COSIGNED LETTERS	92
(14) CONGRESSIONAL RECORD INSERTS	95
(15) SPEECHES AND TESTIMONY	95
(16) PRESS RELEASES	100
(17) NEWSCLIPPING FILES	101
(18) CHRYSLER FILES	101
(19) ACADEMY NOMINATIONS	103
(20) CAUCUSES AND COMMISSIONS	103
(21) CAMPAIGN FILES	104
Blanchard for Congress Committee	104
1974 Campaign	104
1976 Campaign	105
1980 Campaign	106
1982 Campaign	106
(22) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES A	107
Agriculture	107
Appropriations	107
Armed Forces	108
Banking and Currency	108
Budget	108
Civil Rights	108
Civil Service	109
Commerce	109
Congress. U.S.	110
Courts	110
Crime and Criminals	110
Defense, National	110
Economy, National	110
Education	111
Energy	111
Foreign Relations	112
Health	112
Highways	113

Housing	113
Immigration	113
Industry	114
Labor	114
Natural Resources	114
Pollution	115
Postal Service	115
President, Office of	115
Public Works	115
Security, National	115
Space and Aeronautics	116
State Affairs	116
Taxes	116
Unanswered mail	116
United Nations	116
Veterans	116
Welfare	117
(23) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES B	117
Aging	117
Agriculture	117
Banking and Currency	117
Budget	118
Civil Rights	118
Civil Service	118
Commerce	118
Credibility	118
Crime	119
Defense	119
Economy	119
Education	119
Energy	119
Foreign Relations	120
Health	120
Housing	120
Immigration	121
Industry	121
Labor	121
National Security	121

Natural Resources	121
Pollution	121
Postal Service	122
Science and Technology	122
State Affairs	122
Taxes	122
Transportation	122
Unanswered Letters	122
Veterans	122
Welfare	123
(24) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES C	123
(25) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES D	124
(26) DIALCOM MAIL	125
FORM PARAGRAPHS	132
(27) PUBLIC ACTIVITIES	135
(28) SUBJECT CLIPPING FILES	137
(29) BOOKS	139
(30) OVERSIZE MATERIALS	140
(31) AUDIO-VISUAL MATERIALS	141

Summary Information

Repository:	University Archives and Historical Collections
Creator:	Blanchard, James J., 1942-
Title:	James J. Blanchard papers
ID:	UA.10.3.422
Date [inclusive]:	1965-1984
Physical Description:	64 Cubic Feet
Physical Location:	Materials stored off-site. Advance notice of 24 hours is required for use.
Language of the Material:	English .

Preferred Citation

Researchers wishing to cite this collection should include the following information: "Item title, Collection title, Collection Identifier, Michigan State University Archives & Historical Collections, East Lansing, Michigan."

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Biographical Note

James Johnston Blanchard was born in Ferndale, Michigan, in 1942. He attended public schools in Ferndale before entering Michigan State University (MSU) in 1960. Blanchard showed an early interest in politics, passing out flyers for Adlai Stevenson in 1952, becoming involved in high school government, and working in John Kennedy's presidential campaign during his freshman year at MSU. While majoring in history and political science, he was active in student politics and was twice elected president of class councils. He received his B.A. from MSU in the spring of 1964. Blanchard entered the M.B.A. program that fall and graduated the following spring. In the fall of 1965 he enrolled in law school at the University of Minnesota, where he received his J.D. in 1968, while working as a volunteer for Robert Kennedy's presidential campaign. Blanchard married Paula Parker, whom he had met at MSU, in 1966. The couple later had one son, Jay, born in 1970. After graduation from law school, Blanchard began working as a legal aide for the Election Bureau in the Michigan Secretary

of State's office. In 1969, he accepted a position as Assistant Attorney General with State Attorney General Frank Kelley, who assigned him to the Licensing and Regulation Bureau. Kelley, a Democrat who had already served several terms as Attorney General, was becoming a political force in state politics. Blanchard's new job gave him an entree into Michigan politics. In addition to his legal duties with Kelley's office, he organized political events and activities, where he made important contacts with people like Ronald Thayer, described by the Detroit News as "one of the best political fund raisers in the nation." In 1970, Blanchard found a wider scope for political involvement in Sander Levin's gubernatorial campaign against Michigan Governor William Milliken. He began working for the campaign and was soon serving as Levin's "out-state" (outside Detroit) advisor. Levin lost the election, and Blanchard returned to his work for Kelley. It was Levin, now working for Edmund Muskie's presidential campaign, who brought Blanchard his next political challenge, in 1971. Levin, director of Muskie's Michigan campaign, offered Blanchard a position as deputy director. Blanchard accepted, taking a leave of absence from the Attorney General's office. When the Muskie campaign collapsed in 1972, Blanchard transferred to the Attorney General's Detroit office and began working on Frank Kelley's campaign for the U.S. Senate. Kelley lost that election but remained Attorney General; Blanchard remained in the Detroit office. These three campaigns were crucial for him. Though none of his candidates was elected, the campaigns gave him first-hand experience in politics and campaigning on the state and national level. They also gave him important contacts with people across the state and especially in Detroit. In 1972 Blanchard saw an opportunity to put this experience to work for himself. Following the 1970 census, a new Congressional district, the 18th, was created in suburban Detroit's Oakland County, where the Blanchards were living. Though Democrats outnumbered Republicans in the new district, a conservative Republican businessman, Robert Huber, won its first congressional election, primarily on his opposition to busing. Blanchard believed that as a first-term, oneissue Republican from a marginally Democratic district, Huber could be vulnerable in the 1974 campaign. He decided to challenge Huber. Drawing on his political contacts, especially in Oakland County, he put together an efficient campaign committee, including Susan Laird, who had worked with Blanchard on Sander Levin's campaign and who became campaign manager; and Ronald Thayer as chief fundraiser. Blanchard announced his candidacy for Congress in March of 1974. His first challenge was defeating four other Democrats for the primary election. Facing a lack of funds and low name recognition, Blanchard starting a door to door campaign, eventually walking over 500 miles in the 18th District to introduce himself to the voters. This grassroots strategy paid off with a slim victory in the primary. The victory against Huber in November came more easily. Blanchard's campaign portrayed Huber as a donothing Congressman and tied him to the Nixon Administration and the Watergate scandal. Blanchard shared Huber's opposition to busing, as did most of the residents of the district, but he presented himself as a moderate compared with Huber's conservative Republican stand. He won the election by over 20,000 votes. James Blanchard was sworn in as a member of the 94th Congress in January, 1975. He was assigned to two committees: the Committee on Banking, Currency and Housing (later Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs) and the Committee on Science and Technology. He was also appointed to several subcommittees, including the Banking Subcommittees on Economic Stabilization and on Domestic Monetary Policy, and the Science Subcommittees on Energy Research and on Environment. As a member of the Banking Committee, Blanchard soon became involved with what would be the key issues of his congressional career. The first was the state of the American auto industry, particularly in Michigan and the Midwest. In February, 1975, he proposed a task force to consider legislation

to aid the ailing industry. Banking Committee chair Henry Reuss organized the task force and appointed Blanchard to it. Also in his freshman year, Blanchard introduced his first "sunset" or "zero base budgeting" legislation. His "Truth in Budgeting" bill was designed to force a periodic review and justification of all federal spending programs, and it drew wide support from both parties. The new Congressman made his positions on other issues clear to his constituents. Like many residents of the 18th District, he remained opposed to busing. Though personally opposed to abortion, he believed that it should be legal and the decision of the mother. Blanchard supported the Equal Rights Amendment and was a member of the Congressional Caucus on Women's Issues. He promoted the development of alternative energy sources, especially solar and wind energy. He was also active in promoting the conservation of the Great Lakes and introduced protective legislation. In foreign relations, he was a strong advocate of Israeli interests. He was one of only ten members of Congress appointed to the President's Commission on the Holocaust, and later served on the U.S. Holocaust Memorial Council. He also supported the rights of ethnic minorities, especially Poles, Lithuanians, and other Eastern Europeans in the Soviet bloc. In the fall of 1976, Blanchard faced his first re-election campaign on these and other issues. A "Blanchard for Congress Committee" had been established, with Mark Pittman as treasurer. Ron Thayer put his fundraising talents to work part-time for the campaign as well. Blanchard had no challengers for the Democratic nomination and easily defeated his Republican opponent, Jack Olsen. In the 95th Congress Blanchard kept his committee assignments on Banking and Science and Technology. As a member of the Banking Subcommittee on Housing and Community Development, he was named chair of the subcommittee's Community Investment Task Force. The task force investigated issues important to the representative from suburban Detroit: the decline of urban areas, and the need for investment in America's cities to concentrate on the problems of cities, and of the economy in general, and on the need for the revitalization and rebuilding of America's industries, including the auto industry. Blanchard also became interested in the question of energy research and the development of alternative energy sources, which came under the jurisdiction of the Science and Technology committee. In addition, Blanchard introduced several versions of his "sunset legislation," becoming closely associated with the issue. Also in his second term, Blanchard was elected Democratic Whip of the Michigan congressional delegation, making him a part of the House leadership. His increasing reputation in the House, his work on important issues such as energy and the economy, and his association with sunset legislation brought him two prestigious awards in his second term. In 1977, the Jaycees of Michigan named him one of the "Five Outstanding Young Men of Michigan." They also nominated him for a national award, the "Ten Outstanding Young Men," which he received in 1978. Blanchard faced his second re-election campaign as an established representative with a good reputation on issues important to the 18th District, especially busing, the economy, and the auto industry. He was becoming more prominent in the House through his committee and whip work. Again running unopposed in the Democratic primary, Blanchard easily defeated his Republican opponent, Robert Salloum, to win a third term. His third term, in the 96th Congress, was dominated by the fight to save the Chrysler Corporation from bankruptcy. Early in June, 1979, Blanchard learned that Chrysler would need loan guarantees to survive. Thousands of jobs in Michigan would be lost in a Chrysler bankruptcy, in a state already suffering from the decline of the auto industry. The question of loan guarantees fell under the jurisdiction of the House Banking Committee. When the question came before the committee and its Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization, Blanchard worked quickly to line up support for the guarantees. As the only subcommittee

member from Michigan, and one already associated with the auto industry, he played a crucial role in writing the loan guarantee legislation and shepherding it through the mazes of committee and subcommittee. The passage of the Chrysler legislation was a major coup for Blanchard, increasing his reputation and stature in the House. Some referred to him as the "Congressman from Chrysler," but others both in Washington and in the 18th District were impressed with the political skill necessary to get the legislation through Congress. Blanchard easily won his third re-election campaign in 1980, against Republican Betty Suida, a Chrysler employee. When he returned to the House for the 97th Congress, his colleagues elected him chair of the powerful Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization, a recognition of his growing influence and seniority. Under his leadership, the subcommittee held a series of hearings across the country to address the question of revitalization and the U.S. economy. With a secure Congressional seat in the 18th District and a reputation as an able legislator, Blanchard seemed poised to rise through the ranks of the House. A number of factors, however, made him decide not to run for re-election in 1982, but instead to run for governor of Michigan. One factor was the election of Ronald Reagan and a Republican majority in the Senate, which significantly changed the balance of politics in Washington, an unpleasant change for most Democrats. A second factor was his belief that Republican William Milliken, governor since 1969, would be vulnerable in this election year.

Blanchard organized his gubernatorial campaign early. By the time he officially declared his candidacy, he had won endorsements from the United Auto Workers and other unions in Michigan, as well as business leaders and Democratic members of the Michigan delegation. Blanchard campaigned heavily on the issues of jobs and the economy, emphasizing his experience with Chrysler and economic revitalization programs. He defeated six fellow Democrats in the primary, winning almost half the votes, to face Republican Richard Headlee in the November election. Choosing former Congresswoman Martha Griffiths as his running mate, Blanchard continued to emphasize economic issues, his experience and leadership ability. The November election was close, but in the end James Johnston Blanchard was elected the 45th governor of Michigan.

HISTORY OF THE 18TH CONGRESSIONAL DISTRICT

Michigan's 18th Congressional District was created in 1972, in the reapportionment following the 1970 federal census. It was created from sections of Macomb and Oakland Counties, including the cities of Berkley, Clawson, Ferndale, Troy, Huntington Woods, Madison Heights, Pleasant Ridge, Royal Oak, Oak Park, and Hazel Park; as well as sections of Sterling Heights and Warren. In 1981 the district's population was almost 500,000. It was a diverse area, with ethnic sections of Poles and Italians, heavily black sections, and Jewish and Catholic areas. It also combined white collar and blue collar areas. This diversity meant a wide variety of opinions and positions on issues. One issue, however, united voters across the district: opposition to busing. Congressman Blanchard's 18th District had a short history. Following the 1980 federal census, the district was divided between the 12th, 14th and 17th Districts. The former 19th District is now Michigan's 18th District.

ORGANIZATION OF THE CONGRESSIONAL OFFICES

While committee and legislative work occupied much of the Congressman's time, other congressional work kept a large staff in two offices busy. Blanchard's Washington office

handled the legislative work and most of the correspondence, and also organized his schedule. His "home office" in the 18th District dealt with constituent problems and opinions, and organized his appearances in the district. Blanchard was the first congressman in Michigan to organize a mobile office, a van which made scheduled trips around the district. Blanchard assembled efficient office staffs, centered around Susan Laird and Ron Thayer. Laird, who managed his first campaign, was his first press secretary. She later became Administrative Assistant in the Washington office, responsible for the running of the office. Ron Thayer worked originally as Executive Secretary in Washington but then took over the District Office as Executive Assistant, Laird's counterpart in the district. He also worked part-time for the Blanchard for Congress Committee. Other key staff members included Thomas Gray, a research assistant and later Legislative Assistant. William Liebold held a variety of positions in both offices, as caseworker, legislative aide, and special assistant. Gregory Morris, a caseworker and special assistant, worked primarily in the District Office. Shelby Solomon started in Washington as an intern from MSU's James Madison College, was later hired as a caseworker, and eventually replaced Susan Laird as Administrative Assistant in the Washington office. Celia Gainer, Blanchard's personal secretary, was another key person in the Washington office. The staff in both offices also included receptionists, typists, research assistants, and caseworkers.

The congressional offices handled a variety of responsibilities. All three offices quickly became involved in large amounts of "casework" for residents of the 18th District. People brought a variety of problems to Blanchard, asking him to use the prestige of a congressional office and its contacts for assistance, often to cut through red tape. Casework might involve the expedition of Social Security or welfare checks, the investigation of complaints, or assistance in dealing with the bureaucracy of government agencies. Casework was time-consuming and labor-intensive, but it was one of the major functions of a congress- ional office, as well as an opportunity to build support among constituents.

The congressional offices were also soon receiving large amounts of "issue mail" from constituents, expressing their views of a wide range of issues. For the first three years, staff members drafted letters, often using stock paragraphs, which were sent out under Blanchard's signature. The volume of issue mail increased over the years, and it was often only a form letter or postcard prepared by interest groups. After 1977 Blanchard's staff used a computer system and canned paragraphs to cope with the flood of mail.

The offices handled a variety of other tasks, including the organization of conferences and programs, Blanchard's annual nominations to the military academies, press relations, the preparation of newsletters and mailers, and the hiring of interns. In addition, the offices handled a large volume of requests from constituents, for flags flown over the Capitol, for information, and for government publications. Staff members also organized tours and provided information for constituents visiting Washington.

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Scope and Contents

The James J. Blanchard collection consists primarily of material relating to his congressional career, dating between 1974 and 1982. The collection is arranged in thirty-one series, which include Blanchard's personal files; the records of both his Washington and district offices; materials from five key Blanchard staff members; files relating to the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, the Chrysler bail-out, and all of Blanchard's campaigns, including the 1982 gubernatorial campaign; and extensive correspondence files. The collection is very strong in materials relating to the day-to-day work of a Congressional office, especially in the materials from the district office and from Blanchard's staff members. The collection is also strong in constituent issue mail expressing a wide range of concerns.

The collection contains some materials pre-dating Blanchard's election to Congress, including correspondence, in both his and Ron Thayer's files, as well as in the campaign files.

In addition, the collection contains several volumes, primarily committee prints and records of hearings related to the auto industry or industry and revitalization. The collection also includes oversized materials and audio visual materials. The audio visual materials include cassette tapes, video and television tapes, reel-to-reel tapes and a scrapbook. A list and brief description of all these materials appears at the end of the container listing.

There are several major gaps in the Blanchard Collection. While Congressman Blanchard was a member of the House Committee on Science and Technology throughout his term in Congress, the collection contains no materials relating to the Committee or its subcommittees. In addition, the materials received from the Blanchard for Congress Committee, which was responsible for three of the re-election campaigns, are incomplete. The collection also lacks significant materials from Shelby Solomon, a member of Blanchard's staff from 1975 and his Administrative Assistant from 1980, though extensive files from other Blanchard staff members were included. Finally, the series Subject Files, an alphabetical series of subject files on issues and legislation, is missing the "F-Z" files.

SERIES DESCRIPTIONS

(1) PERSONAL FILES (6.5 cubic feet). 1968-1982. Congressman Blanchard's personal files consist of correspondence, as well as subject files relating to several of his key concerns in Congress, including the auto industry, energy, revitalization, and sunset legislation.

This series contains two subseries. The first is Campaign Files, which are divided into five groups: 1974 Campaign, 1976 Campaign, 1978 Campaign, 1980 Campaign, and 1982 Campaign. These files consist of subject files and correspondence files. The 1974 campaign files are the most extensive, because the Congressman was more closely involved in that campaign than in the later ones.

The second subseries is the Chrysler Files, 1979-1980. These contain background information about the Chrysler Corporation, proposals for and drafts of aid legislation, correspondence,

news clippings, and scattered entries from a journal kept by Blanchard during the Chrysler crisis.

(2) WASHINGTON OFFICE FILES (2.5 cubic feet). 1974-1982. This series consists of five subseries. The first, Administrative Files, includes primarily subject files on personnel, administration of the Washington office, supplies and equipment, and conferences sponsored by Blanchard.

The second subseries is Financial Records, consisting of statements of official expenses, correspondence, and ledger sheets. Routine financial records, including bills, receipts and vouchers, were discarded from this series.

The third subseries, Mailers, contains files of the various informational brochures and newsletters sent out under Blanchard's congressional frank. These mailers were the responsibility of the Washington office.

The fourth subseries, the Scheduling Information Files, consists of invitations which Blanchard accepted. These files were maintained by Celia Gainer, Blanchard's personal secretary, who also organized his schedule. The declined invitations, which were filed separately, have been discarded.

The final subseries is the Schedules, which contain the Congressman's daily schedules. They are complete only for 1977-1982. It is unclear whether the earlier materials are simply missing from the collection, or if they were not maintained prior to 1977.

(3) DISTRICT OFFICE FILES (4 cubic feet). 1974-1982. This series comprises eight subseries. The first, Administration, contains materials relating to the administration of the district office.

The second subseries is the Correspondence Files, containing primarily carbon copies of outgoing correspondence from both the Congressman and staff members in the District Office. These files are complete only for 1977-1980, and it is again unclear whether the materials are missing, or whether these files were not maintained before 1977.

The third subseries, Financial Records, consists of financial records related to the functioning of the District Office.

The fourth subseries is the Office Hours Files, containing correspondence and other materials relating to the appointments Blanchard scheduled with constituents on visits to the district. The District Office handled the scheduling of these appointments.

The Scheduling Information Files, the fifth subseries, contain invitations received through the District Office, rather than the Washington Office. The invitations are generally to events within the District. Information about the invitations was forwarded to the Washington Office, where the Congressman's schedule was set. These invitations often included staff members, especially Ron Thayer and Bill Liebold, as well as the Congressman.

The final three subseries consist of three distinct sets of subject files. It is unclear whether these files were maintained by particular staff members, or whether they were general office files maintained at different times. The first set, Subseries A, includes subject files on Michigan

issues and ethnic groups within the district, administrative files, and recommendations. The second set, Subseries B, contains administrative files on office equipment, appointments, and the mobile office van, as well as files on cities within the 18th District. The third set, Subseries C, contains subject files primarily related to legislative issues, such as energy, appropriations, and taxes.

(4) SUSAN E. LAIRD FILES (1 cubic foot). 1968-1980. This series includes two subseries. The first is Laird's Campaign Files, primarily subject files. Laird managed Blanchard's first congressional campaign in 1974, and as his press secretary and later Administrative Assistant in the Washington office, she remained involved in his later campaigns.

The second subseries, Subject Files, reflects Laird's key role in Blanchard's Washington Office. As Administrative Assistant until 1980, she was responsible for the organization and functioning of the office. Her files contain information on the administration of the office, including mail, internships, and newsletters.

(5) RONALD THAYER FILES (2 cubic feet). 1965-1981. Ron Thayer's files consist of three subseries. The first, Fundraising Files, comprises files of fundraisers he organized for Blanchard and his campaign committee, some of which contain only invitations and reservation cards. There are other, more general files on fundraising, however. Thayer's Project Files, the second subseries, relate to specific projects he undertook, including conferences and receptions. The third subseries, the Subject Files, also include projects Thayer worked on, as well as material relating two of the congressional campaigns. In addition, they include material on nominations for the military academies, personal materials, and files on the University of Detroit, of which Thayer was an enthusiastic alumnus. (6) SHELBY SOLOMON FILES (0.5 cubic feet). 1981-1982. These files, for the most part correspondence, relate primarily to the 1982 governor's campaign. They are obviously only a fragment of Solomon's files.

(7) WILLIAM LIEBOLD FILES (1.5 cubic feet). 1976-1982. Bill Liebold's files are divided into three subseries, though the distinction between the three is not always clear. The first subseries consists of 1982 Campaign Files, primarily memoranda between various members of the campaign committee.

The Project Files, the second subseries, contains files on projects assigned to Liebold, including the organization of the Blanchard headquarters for the primary in the 1982 gubernatorial campaign.

The third subseries, the Subject Files, includes materials on projects and administration of the District Office, as well as subject files on the Great Lakes and on Great Lakes programs, one of the legislative areas for which Liebold was responsible.

(8) GREGORY MORRIS FILES (4.5 cubic feet). 1975-1982. This series consists of five subseries. The first, Casework Files, contains the files of cases Morris handled through the District Office. These files are restricted. The second subseries, Academy Files, includes general information about the service academies as well as Blanchard's nominations. The academy applications were primarily Morris's responsibility and were handled through the District Office. The Administrative Files, the third subseries, are in general related to the administration of the District Office, and may have been shared with Bill Liebold. The fourth subseries, the 1982

Campaign Files, reflect Morris's involvement in the 1982 gubernatorial campaign. They include information on campaign organization and strategy, campaign events, and Blanchard's opponents. The projects documented in the Project Files, the final subseries, are in many cases similar to the casework undertaken for individuals. In these projects Morris acted as a liaison and resource person for organizations and municipalities within the 18th District, assisting them in applying for grants, for example. The project files also include other projects assigned to Morris, such as conferences and the hiring of interns; general legislative areas which were his responsibility, including housing and community development; and his own projects, such as his membership in the Michigan Democratic Party.

(9) COMMITTEE ON BANKING, FINANCE AND URBAN AFFAIRS FILES (3.5 cubic feet). 1973-1982.

Congressman Blanchard was assigned to this committee in his first term and remained a member until he left Congress. He served on numerous subcommittees and task forces, and in 1981 was elected chair of the Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization. The committee files include background information on housing, banking and finance, and urban affairs, as well as drafts of legislation and reports of hearings.

This series contains seven subseries and two other groupings, related to the Committee's subcommittees and task forces:

1. Automobile Industry Task Force: background materials, correspondence and memoranda.

2. Housing: information on housing issues and drafts of bills.

3-4. Amendments to the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974: files documenting the annual process of passing these amendments, containing draft legislation, materials from House-Senate conferences, correspondence and memoranda. The third subseries comprises the 1977 Amendments, the fourth the 1978 Amendments.

5. Subcommittee on Domestic Monetary Policy: primarily files of background information.

6. Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization: background information on economic issues and revitalization, memoranda, press releases, and drafts of legislation. The bulk of the material dates from Blanchard's term as chair of the subcommittee (1981-1982).

6A. Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization, Hearings on Revitalization and the U.S. Economy: documents a series of hearings, organized by Blanchard while chair of the subcommittee, to examine the U.S. economy and revitalization.

7. Subcommittee on Housing and Community Development: primarily draft legislation on housing issues.

7A. Subcommittee on Housing and Community Development, Community Investment Task Force: background information on community investment and urban issues.

(10) LEGISLATIVE FILES (2 cubic feet). 1975-1982. This series consists of four subseries. The first, Blanchard Bills, consists of files on bills introduced by Blanchard, including the

Great Lakes Protection Act of 1981 and the Defense Industrial Base Revitalization Act of 1982. These bills date only from his last term in Congress. It is unclear whether this subseries is incomplete, or whether these files were not maintained for earlier sessions. The second subseries, Cosponsored Bills, contains files on bills co-sponsored by Blanchard, filed by subject. This subseries covers only the first session of Blanchard's first term (1975). The third series, Legislative Profiles, consists of lists of bills Blanchard sponsored or co-sponsored, organized by session of Congress. The final subseries is Sunset Legislation, documenting one of the key issues of Blanchard's congressional career, and one with which he was closely associated. This subseries contains materials related to Blanchard's various sunset bills, including background materials, correspondence, bill drafts, speeches and testimony.

(11) SUBJECT FILES (1.5 cubic feet). 1975-1982. This series consists of sixteen topical subseries: Agriculture; Animal Welfare; Auto Industry; Banking; Caucuses and Commissions; Child Welfare; Civil Rights; Commerce; Consumer Affairs; Crime and Criminals; Defense; Economy; Education; Environment; Housing; and Senior Citizens. The subseries contain general information on these topics as well as related correspondence and drafts of legislation. These files probably served as reference files on the various subjects.

(12) VOTING RECORDS (2 cubic feet). 1970-1982. This series contains voting records prepared for Congressman Blanchard by the Inter-University Consortium for Political and Social Research (ICPSR), and by the Clerk of the House. The reports list each vote which came before the House (with a brief explanation of the issue), how Blanchard voted, and the results of the voting. The reports are complete for all four of Blanchard's congressional terms.

This series also contains three subseries. The first consists of Achievement Lists, which are lists of Blanchard's record on issues such as abortion and the environment. These lists are filed by issue. The second subseries, Issue Votes, is primarily a subject index to Blanchard's voting record, again according to issue. The subseries is divided into four groups by session of Congress: 94th Congress (1975-1976); 95th Congress (1977-1978); 96th Congress (1979-1980); and 97th Congress (1981-1982). The final subseries, Interest Group Ratings, contains ratings of members of Congress by special interest groups such as senior citizens' and women's groups.

(13) COSIGNED LETTERS (1 cubic foot). 1975-1982. This series consists of letters which House members circulated among their fellow representatives with an invitation to cosign (and thus support), in the same way that representatives were invited to co-sponsor bills. Typical letters include letters of support for Soviet dissidents, recommendations, and requests for information or clarification. The letters are arranged chronologically.

(14) CONGRESSIONAL RECORD INSERTS (0.33 cubic feet). 1975-1982. This series contains copies of statements and other materials which Blanchard inserted into the Congressional Record. Many of these are to congratulate or recognize constituent achievements. The inserts are arranged chronologically.

(15) SPEECHES AND TESTIMONY (1 cubic foot). 1975-1982. This series contains speeches given by Blanchard, as well as prepared testimony given in front of Congressional committees. Most of the speeches are typed drafts, though some are merely notes. The speeches are arranged chronologically.

(16) PRESS RELEASES (0.33 cubic foot). 1975-1982. This series consists of press releases issued by Blanchard's offices. The releases are arranged chronologically.

(17) NEWSCLIPPING FILES (2 cubic feet). 1974-1982. This series contains newspaper clippings files about Congressman Blanchard, maintained by his staff. The files are arranged chronologically.

(18) CHRYSLER FILES (1.5 cubic feet). 1979-1984. These files consist primarily of materials related to the 1979 Chrysler Loan Guarantees, including briefing books, drafts of legislation, reports, and correspondence.

(19) ACADEMY NOMINATIONS (0.33 cubic feet). 1976-1982. This series consists of lists of applicants and nominations to the service academies. The series is incomplete; the nominations for 1975-1976 and 1980 are missing.

(20) CAUCUSES AND COMMISSIONS (0.33 cubic feet). 1977-1980. This series contains information on the caucuses and commissions of which Blanchard was a member.

(21) CAMPAIGN FILES (1.33 cubic feet). 1974-1982. This series is comprised of five subseries. The first, the Blanchard for Congress Committee, primarily contains financial records of the Committee, including contributions and expenses. The other four subseries consist of files relating to the re-election campaigns: 1974 Campaign; 1976 Campaign; 1980 Campaign; and 1982 Campaign. These files include campaign materials, information about opponents and Michigan issues, news releases, and correspondence. It is clear that these materials are incomplete. There are no files from the 1978 campaign, and little from the 1976 and 1980 campaigns. These and other Blanchard for Congress Committee records may have remained with Mark Pittman, treasurer of the committee.

(22) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES A. (3.5 cubic feet). 1975-1976. This series consists of issue mail received by Blanchard, letters from constituents expressing an opinion on an issue or event. Each letter received a response, prepared by staff members and sent under Blanchard's signature. The letters are organized into thirty-six topical subseries.

Correspondence within these subseries is arranged chronologically.

The volume of issue mail received by Congressman Blanchard was very large. Because issue mail often consisted of form letters or postcards, and because Blanchard's staff used stock responses, it was considered unnecessary to retain all the issue mail. This series of issue mail was therefore weeded, retaining 20% of the original material. That is, every fifth letter has been kept, and the other four discarded. Files that originally contained ten or fewer letters were retained in their entirety, and these have been marked on the folder listing and on the folder with a single asterisk (*). Several of the topics in this series represent issues of special concern to Blanchard, such as busing and energy. In these cases 40% of the original material was retained. These files have been marked with a double asterisk on the folder listing (**).

(23) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES B (3 cubic feet). 1975-1980. This series also consists of issue mail, however it contains the original constituent letter with a copy of Blanchard's response. The correspondence is arranged in the same topical subseries as in Series A. The bulk of this

mail dates from 1977-1978. This series was much smaller in volume and was therefore not reduced.

(24) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES C (3 cubic feet). 1975-1976. This series is comprised of files of carbon copies of Blanchard's outgoing correspondence, arranged alphabetically. The correspondence includes some responses to issue mail as well as more general correspondence.

(25) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES D. (1.5 cubic feet). 1977-1978. Like Series C, this series contains carbon copies of Blanchard's outgoing correspondence, arranged alphabetically.

(26) DIALCOM MAIL (7.5 cubic feet). 1977-1982. This series consists of issue mail. After 1977 Blanchard's staff used the Dialcom computer system to generate bulk responses for the large volume of issue mail. Incoming letters were given a number when they were received and filed in numerical order. Responses were generated using a "recipe" of numbered stock paragraphs. These files contain only incoming mail. No copies of the actual response letters were kept in the files, though the "recipes," lists of the numbers used to create the response, were frequently noted on the original letter.

NOTE: The volume of this issue mail, received over seven years, was extremely high. It consisted in large part of form letters and postcards from constituents. It was therefore considered unnecessary to retain the bulk of this series. Twenty percent of the original material was retained, with every fifth letter or group of letters retained.

In addition to the files of issue mail, this series contains one subseries, Form Paragraphs, which consists of copies of the stock paragraphs arranged both by subject and by number.

(27) PUBLIC ACTIVITIES (3.33 cubic feet). 1974-1982. This series consists of correspondence which Blanchard's staff defined as "public," rather than issue mail or personal correspondence. The correspondence within this series is organized into broad categories, such as recommendations, thank yous, invitations, and condolences. Within these categories, the letters are arranged chronologically.

NOTE: This series originally included three other types of files, which comprised 3 cubic feet. The correspondence in these files was routine and received form responses from Blanchard's office. These materials have been discarded from the collection:

1. Greetings from Blanchard (Anniversaries, Birthdays, Other), dating 1975-1982. These greetings were form greetings that family members or friends had requested.

2. Requests (Agricultural yearbooks, Bicentennial materials, Biographies of Blanchard, Calendars, Congressional Record Mailing List, Flags, Post Office, Library of Congress, Photos, Other). Blanchard's office supplied these materials with a form response.

3. Visitors (1975-1982). Constituents often contacted Blanchard's office when planning a trip to Washington, and staff members provided information and planned tours.

(28) SUBJECT CLIPPING FILES (2 cubic feet). 1981-1982. This series contains subject files of newspaper clippings, primarily related to Michigan issues. They probably served as resource files in the 1982 gubernatorial campaign.

(29) BOOKS (1 cubic foot). 1975-1982. This series include books relating to the Chrysler Corporation and to hearings before House Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs.

(30) OVERSIZE MATERIALS. 1968-1982, undated This series contains maps of cities in Michigan and the 18th district. It also includes an 1980 Michigan House resolution honoring Blanchard.

(31) AUDIO-VISUAL MATERIALS. 1974, 1982, undated This series includes cassette tapes of Blanchard's speeches, interviews, and advertisements. It also includes television tapes of the campaign ads, a video tape interview and a scrapbook of the Michigan Youth Corps projects.

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Arrangement

Organized into 31 series. 1. Personal Files. 2. Washington Office Files. 3. District Office Files. 4. Susan E. Laird Files. 5. Ronald Thayer Files. 6. Shelby Solomon Files. 7. William Liebold Files. 8. Gregory Morris Files. 9. Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs Files. 10. Legislative Files. 11. Subject Files. 12. Voting Records. 13. Cosigned Letters. 14. Congressional Record Inserts. 15. Speeches and Testimony. 16. Press Releases. 17. Newsclipping Files. 18. Chrysler Files. 19. Academy Nominations. 20. Caucuses and Commissions. 21. Campaign Files. 22-25. Correspondence. 26. Dialcom Mail. 27. Public Activities. 28. Subject Clipping Files. 29. Books. 30. Oversize Materials. 31. Audio-Visual Materials.

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Administrative Information

Publication Statement

University Archives and Historical Collections

Conrad Hall 943 Conrad Road, Room 101 East Lansing , MI 48824 Business Number: 517-355-2330 archives@msu.edu URL: http://archives.msu.edu/

Conditions Governing Access

Collection is open for research. Box 6687, Gregory Morris casework files, has restricted access.

Conditions Governing Use

Permission to publish material from this collection must be obtained from University Archives & Historical Collections, Michigan State University.

Conditions Governing Access

Legal Status: Donor(s) have transferred any applicable copyright to Michigan State University but the collection may contain third-party materials for which copyright was not transferred. Copyright restrictions may apply. Property Rights: Michigan State University.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Papers were donated by James J. Blanchard.

Processing Information

Record group changed from 00168 to UA 10.3.422 to reflect Blanchard's connection to Michigan State University. -M. Badgley-Malone, January 2023.

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Controlled Access Headings

- Automobile industry and trade -- Michigan
- Bills, Legislative
- Campaign funds -- United States
- Congresses and conventions
- Housing
- Sunset reviews of government programs -- Law and legislation
- Political campaigns -- Michigan
- Political conventions -- Michigan
- Political posters
- Michigan -- Politics and government
- United States -- Politics and government -- 20th century

- Brochures
- Clippings (Books, newspapers, etc.)
- Constitutional amendments
- Financial records -- Financial records
- Interviews
- Invitations
- Legislative materials
- Legislative speeches
- Letters (correspondence)
- Maps
- Newsletters
- Political radio commercials
- Political television commercials
- Posters
- Press releases
- Programs (Publications)
- Radio debates
- Radio speeches
- Scrapbooks
- Speeches
- Blanchard, James J., 1942-
- Chrysler Corporation
- Delta Tau Delta Fraternity. Iota Chapter (Michigan State University)
- Michigan State University. Class of 1964
- United States. Congress -- Caucuses
- United States. Congress. House

Collection Inventory

(1) PERSONAL FILES

Title/Description	Instances	
Administrative, 1979, undated	box 6669	folder 1
Admission to Michigan State Bar, 1968	box 6669	folder 2
Arlington house, 1981	box 6669	folder 3
Article for Huntington Woods newsletter, 1982	box 6669	folder 4
Auto industry, 1980	box 6669	folder 5
Auto industry, 1981	box 6669	folder 6
Auto industry, 1981, undated	box 6669	folder 7
Auto industry summit (proposed), 1981	box 6669	folder 8

Banks. Addresses, 1977

	box 6669	folder 9
Bills, sponsored or cosponsored, 1979	box 6669	folder 10
Blanchard Friendship Ball. Program, April 24, 1976	box 6669	folder 11
The Budd Company. Loss of subway car contract, 1982	box 6669	folder 12
Budget, national, 1981	box 6669	folder 13-14
Budget, national, 1982	box 6669	folder 15
Budget, national. Newsclippings, 1981	box 6669	folder 16
Business Development Conference, 1977	box 6669	folder 17
Busing, 1980, undated	box 6669	folder 18
Calendar, 1974	box 6669	folder 19
Calendar, 1975	box 6669	folder 20-21
Calendar, 1976	box 6669	folder 22
Carter, James Earl, 1977	box 6669	folder 23
Certificates, 1975, 1978	box 6669	folder 24
Christmas cards, 1975-1981, undated	box 6669	folder 25
Christmas letter, 1977	box 6669	folder 26
Congressional Clearinghouse on the Future, 1980	box 6669	folder 27
Contributions, 1974-1982, undated	box 6669	folder 28
Correspondence		
1968	box 6669	folder 29
1969	box 6669	folder 30
1974	box 6669	folder 31
1975	box 6669	folder 32-38
1976	box 6669	folder 39-41
1977	box 6669	folder 42-44
1978	box 6669	folder 44-47
1979	box 6669	folder 48-52
1980	box 6669	folder 53-56
1981	box 6669	folder 57-64
1982, undated	box 6669	folder 65-70
Delta Tau Delta, 1981, undated	box 6669	folder 71
Democratic Caucus, 1981	box 6669	folder 72

Department of Housing and Urban Development, 1977	box 6669	folder 73
Detroit, Michigan, 1981	box 6669	folder 74
District Office. Administration, 1976, undated	box 6669	folder 75-76
Educators Conference, 1979	box 6669	folder 77-78
Electronic Industries Association Legislative Affairs Council, 1980	box 6670	folder 1
ELF Project, 1981	box 6670	folder 2
Energy, 1978-1980	box 6670	folder 3
Energy, 1981, undated	box 6670	folder 4
Energy, undated	box 6670	folder 5
Energy. Articles and publications, 1979-1981, undated	box 6670	folder 6
Energy. Statistics, 1978-1982	box 6670	folder 7
Environment, undated	box 6670	folder 8
Federal Election Commission. Campaign guide, 1977	box 6670	folder 9
Ferndale (Michigan) School District. Desegregation Case, 1977-1978	box 6670	folder 10
Ferndale case, 1979	box 6670	folder 11
Ferndale case. Court rulings, 1978	box 6670	folder 12-13
Ferndale case. Newsclippings, undated	box 6670	folder 14
Ford Motor Company, undated	box 6670	folder 15
Gifts, 1978, undated	box 6670	folder 16
Grosse Ile Large Lake Research Station, 1979, undated	box 6670	folder 17
Health benefits, 1982	box 6670	folder 18
House Fair Employment Practices Committee, 1976	box 6670	folder 19
Howe, Betty, undated	box 6670	folder 20
HR 2000, the U.S. Revitalization Act, 1981, undated	box 6670	folder 21-24
HR 3600, the Great Lakes Protection Act. (HR 3600), 1979-1981	box 6670	folder 25
HR 3600, 1981-1982	box 6670	folder 26
HR 3600, undated	box 6670	folder 27
HR 5540, the Defense Industrial Base Revitalization Act, 1982, undated	box 6670	folder 28-30
Invitation lists, 1976-1979	box 6670	folder 31
Invitation lists, 1980, undated	box 6670	folder 32

Iran, 1979-1980, undated	box 6670	folder 33
I-696 (Michigan), 1978	box 6670	folder 34
Jaycees. "Ten Outstanding Young Men" Awards, 1978	box 6670	folder 35
Jewish issues, 1974	box 6670	folder 36
Law Enforcement Assistance Administration Grant	box 6670	folder 37
Oakland County Homicide Task Force, 1976	box 6670	folder unknown container
Law Enforcement Assistance Administration Grant	box 6670	folder 38
Oakland County Homicide Task Force, 1977, undated	box 6670	folder unknown container
Lease, undated	box 6670	folder 39
Legislative group, undated	box 6670	folder 40
Mailings, draft, 1982, undated	box 6670	folder 41
Memoranda, 1977-1980	box 6670	folder 42
Michigan Congressional Delegation, undated	box 6670	folder 43
Michigan Democratic Party. Economic Advisory Council, 1980	box 6670	folder 44
Michigan Quality of Work Life Council, undated	box 6670	folder 45
Michigan State University, 1981	box 6670	folder 46
Mideast trip		
1977, undated	box 6670	folder 47-49
American-Israel Public Affairs Committee, 1977	box 6670	folder 50
Briefings, 1977	box 6670	folder 51
Briefing book, 1977	box 6670	folder 52
Diary, 1977	box 6670	folder 53
Egypt, 1977	box 6670	folder 54
Israel, 1977	box 6670	folder 55-56
News releases and speeches, 1977	box 6670	folder 57
Portugal, 1977	box 6670	folder 58
Schedules, 1977	box 6670	folder 59
Spain, 1977	box 6670	folder 60
Miscellaneous notes, undated	box 6670	folder 61

Muskie presidential campaign, undated	box 6670	folder 62
National Association of Home Builders, 1981	box 6670	folder 63
New York Times. Op-ed piece, undated	box 6670	folder 64
Newsclippings, 1975-1976	box 6670	folder 65
94th Congress, 1975	box 6670	folder 66
95th Congress, 1977	box 6670	folder 67
95th Congress. Voting record, 1977	box 6670	folder 68
96th Congress, 1978-1979	box 6670	folder 69
183rd Anniversary Lift-Off Celebration with Congressman Jim Blanchard, March 2, 1976	box 6670	folder 70
Ontario, Canada, undated	box 6670	folder 71
Panama Canal Treaty, 1977	box 6670	folder 72
Planning, 1976-1977, undated	box 6670	folder 73
Position statements, 1975, undated	box 6670	folder 74
President's Commission on the Holocaust, 1979-1980	box 6671	folder 1
Presidential Christmas cards, undated	box 6671	folder 2
Programs, 1977-1979	box 6671	folder 3
Programs, 1979-1982, undated	box 6671	folder 4
Questionnaires, 1977	box 6671	folder 5
Reading lists	box 6671	folder unknown container
1979	box 6671	folder 6
1980	box 6671	folder 7
1981	box 6671	folder 8-11
1982, undated	box 6671	folder 12
Resumes, 1966-1968, 1981, undated	box 6671	folder 13
Revitalization. Newsclippings, 1980-1981	box 6671	folder 14
Revitalization. Newsclippings, 1981	box 6671	folder 15
		folder 16
Rohatyn, Felix, 1981-1982	box 6671	loider 16
SALT II, 1979	box 6671 box 6671	folder 17
• • •		

Social Security, 1977	box 6671	folder 20
Social Security, 1978	box 6671	folder 21
Social Security, undated	box 6671	folder 22
Social Security Forum, 1982	box 6671	folder 23
Sunset legislation		
1975	box 6671	folder 24
1976	box 6671	folder 25-29
1977	box 6671	folder 30-32
1978	box 6671	folder 33-34
1979	box 6671	folder 35-44
1980	box 6671	folder 46-47
undated	box 6671	folder 48-49
Supporters, 1975-76, undated	box 6671	folder 50
Tax return, 1979	box 6671	folder 51
Taxes, 1979	box 6671	folder 52
Town meetings. Resource files, 1979	box 6671	folder 53-58
United States Army Reserve, 1968-1972	box 6671	folder 59
Urban policy, undated	box 6671	folder 60
Voting record. Women's issues, 1982, undated	box 6671	folder 61
Washington Education Conference, 1975	box 6671	folder 62
Welfare and Social Services, 1981	box 6671	folder 63
Wind energy, 1978-1979	box 6671	folder 64
Worker's Compensation, 1981	box 6671	folder 65
Campaign Files		
Title/Description	Instances	
1974 CAMPAIGN		
Addresses, 1974	box 6672	folder 1
Advertisements, 1974	box 6672	folder 2
Analysis of election returns, 1974	box 6672	folder 3
Analysis of voter trends, 1970	box 6672	folder 4
Announcement of candidacy, 1974	box 6672	folder 5
Billboards, 1974	box 6672	folder 6

Biographical information, undated	box 6672	folder 7
Busing, 1973-1974, undated	box 6672	folder 8
Campaign events, 1974	box 6672	folder 9
Campaign expense filings, 1974	box 6672	folder 10
Campaign finances, 1974	box 6672	folder 11-12
Campaign literature, 1974	box 6672	folder 13
Campaign plan, 1974	box 6672	folder 14
Campaign workers, 1974	box 6672	folder 15
Congratulations on election, 1974	box 6672	folder 16-22
Congratulations on election, 1975	box 6672	folder 23
Congratulations on election, undated	box 6672	folder 24
Congratulations on primary victory, 1974	box 6672	folder 25-26
Correspondence, 1974	box 6672	folder 27
Crime and criminals, undated	box 6672	folder 28
Defense, 1974	box 6672	folder 29
Democratic National Committee. 18th District Contributions, 1973	box 6672	folder 30
Direct mail, 1974	box 6672	folder 31
Economy, 1974, undated	box 6672	folder 32
Education, undated	box 6672	folder 33
Educators, 1974	box 6672	folder 34
18th District, 1974	box 6672	folder 35
18th District Democratic Committee, 1974	box 6672	folder 36
18th District demographics, 1970-1974	box 6672	folder 37
18th District demographics, 1974	box 6672	folder 38
18th District maps, 1974	box 6672	folder 39
18th District precinct maps, 1968	box 6672	folder 40
18th District vote breakdowns, 1968	box 6672	folder 41
18th District vote breakdowns, 1970	box 6672	folder 42-43
18th District vote breakdowns, 1972, undated	box 6672	folder 44-45
Energy, 1974	box 6672	folder 46
Energy crisis, 1974, undated	box 6672	folder 47
Ethnic lecture (draft), 1974		

Ethnic lecture (draft), 1974

	box 6672	folder 48
Fundraiser, 1974	box 6672	folder 49
Fundraising, 1974	box 6672	folder 50
Huber, Robert J., 1974	box 6672	folder 51-52
Huber, Robert J. Voting record, 1974	box 6672	folder 53
Inflation. Position statement, undated	box 6672	folder 54
Interest group ratings, 1971-1973	box 6672	folder 55
Interest group ratings, 1974, undated	box 6672	folder 56
Israel, 1973	box 6672	folder 57
Israel, 1974, undated	box 6672	folder 58
Israel. Position statement, 1974	box 6672	folder 59
Jaycees, 1974	box 6672	folder 60
Kelley, Frank J. Reception, January 17, 1974	box 6672	folder 61
Kelley Senate Campaign (1972), 1972-1974	box 6672	folder 62-64
Kelley Senate Campaign. Supporters, 1972-1974	box 6672	folder 65
Kramer, Albert A., 1974	box 6672	folder 66
Leases and contracts, 1974, undated	box 6672	folder 67
Letters seeking support, 1974	box 6672	folder 68
Macomb County, Michigan, 1974	box 6672	folder 69-70
Mass transit, undated	box 6672	folder 71
Michigan Democratic Party, 1973-1974	box 6672	folder 72
Miscellaneous notes, undated	box 6672	folder 73
Newsclippings, 1974, undated	box 6672	folder 74
Newsclipping issue file, 1974	box 6672	folder 75
93rd Congress, 1974	box 6672	folder 76
Nixon Administration, 1974	box 6672	folder 77
Nixon, Richard M., 1973-1974, undated	box 6672	folder 78
Nowakowski, Adam, 1974	box 6672	folder 79
Oakland County, Michigan, 1972-1974	box 6672	folder 80
Organization, 1974	box 6672	folder 81-83
Petitions, 1974	box 6672	folder 84
Photography, undated	box 6672	folder 85

Printing information, 1972-1974, undated	box 6672	folder 86
Release of campaign finances, 1974	box 6672	folder 87
Research, 1974	box 6672	folder 88
Richards, William M., 1974	box 6672	folder 89
Scheduling, 1974	box 6672	folder 90
Special projects, 1974	box 6672	folder 91
Speech drafts, 1974, undated	box 6672	folder 92
Speeches, 1974	box 6672	folder 93
Stationery, 1974	box 6672	folder 94
Supporters and contacts, 1974, undated	box 6672	folder 95-96
Surveys and polls, 1974	box 6673	folder 1-2
Taxes, 1973-1974, undated	box 6673	folder 3
Thank yous to contributors, 1974	box 6673	folder 4
UAW Locals, 1974	box 6673	folder 5
Warren, Michigan, 1974	box 6673	folder 6
Webb, Wilfred D., 1974	box 6673	folder 7
1976 CAMPAIGN		
Analyses of 1974 election, 1974	box 6673	folder 8
Analyses of 1974 election, undated	box 6673	folder 9
Campaign literature, undated	box 6673	folder 10
Congratulations on election, 1976		
Congratulations on election, 1977	box 6673	folder 18
Correspondence, 1976	box 6673	folder 19
District demographics, 1976	box 6673	folder 20
.		
Newsclippings, 1976	box 6673	folder 21
Newsclippings, 1976 Polls, 18th District, 1976	box 6673 box 6673	folder 21 folder 22
Polls, 18th District, 1976	box 6673	folder 22
Polls, 18th District, 1976 Polls, general, 1975	box 6673 box 6673	folder 22 folder 23-25
Polls, 18th District, 1976Polls, general, 1975Polls, newspaper, 1976	box 6673 box 6673 box 6673	folder 22 folder 23-25 folder 26
Polls, 18th District, 1976Polls, general, 1975Polls, newspaper, 1976Population change in Michigan, 1975	box 6673 box 6673 box 6673 box 6673	folder 22 folder 23-25 folder 26 folder 27

Blanchard Boosters, 1978, undated	box 6673	folder 33
Budget, undated	box 6673	folder 34
Campaign events, 1978	box 6673	folder 35
Campaign literature, undated	box 6673	folder 36
Congratulations on election, 1978	box 6673	folder 37-41
Congratulations on election, 1979	box 6673	folder 42
Congratulations on primary victory, 1978	box 6673	folder 43
Contributions, 1978, undated	box 6673	folder 44
Correspondence, 1978	box 6673	folder 45
Federal Election Campaign Act, 1977	box 6673	folder 46
Media, 1978	box 6673	folder 47
Michigan Democratic Party, undated	box 6673	folder 48
Petition drive, 1978	box 6673	folder 49
Poll, Detroit Free Press, 1978	box 6673	folder 50
Polls, Detroit News, 1978	box 6673	folder 51
Polls, 18th District, 1978, undated	box 6673	folder 52
Polls, 18th District, undated	box 6673	folder 53
Salloum, Bob, 1978	box 6673	folder 54
Schedule, 1978	box 6673	folder 55
Speeches, undated	box 6673	folder 56
Staff involvement in campaigns, 1976	box 6673	folder 57
Vote breakdowns for election, 1978-1979, undated	box 6673	folder 58
Vote breakdowns for primary election, 1978, undated	box 6673	folder 59
1980 CAMPAIGN		
Contributions, 1980	box 6673	folder 60
League of Women Voters voters guide, 1980	box 6673	folder 61
National Taxpayers' Union Congressional Rating, 1980	box 6673	folder 62
Nominating petition, 1980	box 6673	folder 63
Other candidates, undated	box 6673	folder 64
Radio schedules, 1980	box 6673	folder 65
Report of receipts and expenditures, 1980	box 6673	folder 66
1982 CAMPAIGN		

	-	
Abortion, 1981	box 6673	folder 67
Analyses of 1980 elections in Michigan, undated	box 6673	folder 68
Biographical information, undated	box 6673	folder 69
"Blanchard on the issues", undated	box 6673	folder 70
Brochure drafts, undated	box 6673	folder 71
Budget, undated	box 6673	folder 72
Business Advisory Committee, undated	box 6673	folder 73
Campaign Finance Act, 1981	box 6673	folder 74
Campaign organization, undated	box 6673	folder 75
Candidate survey, undated	box 6673	folder 76
Citizens Committee, undated	box 6673	folder 77
Contacts, 1981, undated	box 6673	folder 78
Contacts, undated	box 6673	folder 79
Contributions, 1981	box 6673	folder 80
Corbin, Gary C., 1981-1982	box 6673	folder 81
Correspondence		
1980	box 6673	folder 82
July-October 1981	box 6673	folder 83
October 1981	box 6673	folder 84
November 1981	box 6673	folder 85
November-December 1981	box 6673	folder 86
January-April 1982	box 6673	folder 87
May-July 1982, undated	box 6673	folder 88
Decision to run, 1981, undated	box 6673	folder 89
Draft Blanchard for Michigan Committee, 1981	box 6673	folder 90
Ferency, Zolton, 1981	box 6673	folder 91
Hart, Peter. "The Mood of the Country" , 1981	box 6673	folder 92
Media consultants, 1981, undated	box 6673	folder 93
Memoranda, 1981	box 6673	folder 94-95
Memoranda, 1982, undated	box 6673	folder 96-98
Michigan		
Economic development, 1981	box 6673	folder 99

673 folde 673 folde	-103 er 104 er 105 er 106 er 107
673 folde	er 105 er 106 er 107 er
673 fold 673 fold 673 fold 108- 673 fold 673 fold	er 106 er 107 er
673 fold 673 fold 108- 673 fold	er 107 er
673 fold 108- 673 fold	er
108- 673 folde	
573 fold	er 110
	er 111
673 fold	er 112
673 fold	er 113
673 fold	er 114
673 fold 115-	er -116
673 fold	er 117
673 fold	er 118
674 fold	er 1-2
674 fold	er 3
674 fold	er 4
674 fold	er 5
674 fold	er 6
674 fold	er 7
674 fold	er 8
674 fold	er 9
674 fold	er 10
674 fold	er 11
	er 12
674 fold	er 13
	er 14
674 fold	
674 fold 674 fold 674 fold unki	er nown tainer
	674 fold

-		
Alternative Chrysler proposals, 1979	box 6674	folder 15
American Enterprise Institute, 1979	box 6674	folder 16
Auto industry, 1979-1980	box 6674	folder 17
"The Automobile Industry and Its Impact Upon the Nation's Economy." Report of the Automobile Industry Task Force, 1976	box 6674	folder 18
Blanchard, James. "Chrysler Aid: In the National Interest" , 1979	box 6674	folder 19
Chrysler aid Legislation. Drafts, 1979	box 6674	folder 20-21
Chrysler aid timelines, 1979-1980	box 6674	folder 22
Chrysler contacts, undated	box 6674	folder 23
Chrysler Corporation	box 6674	folder unknown container
Analysis, 1980	box 6674	folder 24
"Analysis of Chrysler Corporation and Proposal for Government Assistance"	box 6674	folder 25-27
Analysis of 1980-1985 Operating Plan, 1979	box 6674	folder 28
Economic Impact on the United States, 1979	box 6674	folder 29
Employment Figures, 1979	box 6674	folder 30
Facilities, 1979	box 6674	folder 31
Internal analysis and proposal for government assistance, 1979	box 6674	folder 32
K-Car Production, 1980	box 6674	folder 33
Lender Banks, 1979-1980	box 6674	folder 34
News conference, July 31, 1979	box 6674	folder 35
News conference, September 12, 1979	box 6674	folder 36
News releases, 1979-1980	box 6674	folder 37
Operating and financial plans, 1980	box 6674	folder 38
Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Board. News releases, 1981	box 6674	folder 39
Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Board. Reports to Congress, 1980	box 6674	folder 40
Chrysler Hearings, 1979	box 6674	folder 41
Chrysler Hearings. Statements and testimony, October , 1979	box 6674	folder 42-43

Chrysler Hearings. Statements and testimony, November , 1979, undated	box 6674	folder 44
Chrysler vote tallies, 1979	box 6674	folder 45
Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, 1979	box 6674	folder 46
Comparison of House and Senate Chrysler bills, 1979	box 6674	folder 47
Congressional Budget Office. Report on Chrysler, 1979	box 6674	folder 48
Congressional Record, December 18, 1979	box 6674	folder 49
Congressional Record reprints, 1979	box 6674	folder 50
Congressional Research Service. "The Question of Federal Assistance to the Chrysler Corporation" , 1979	box 6674	folder 51
Correspondence , February 1979	box 6674	folder 52
Correspondence, September-October 1979	box 6674	folder 53
Correspondence, November 1979	box 6674	folder 54
Correspondence, December 1979	box 6674	folder 55
Correspondence, 1980	box 6674	folder 56
'Dear Colleague" letters on Chrysler aid, 1979	box 6674	folder 57
Democratic Study Group. Reports on Chrysler, 1978-1980	box 6674	folder 58
Department of Treasury "News", 1979-1980	box 6674	folder 59-60
Emergency Loan Guarantee Board, 1971, 1978	box 6674	folder 61
HR 5630, "Chrysler Corporation Emergency Credit Assistance Act" , 1979	box 6674	folder 62
HR 5805, "Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Act of 1979" , 1979	box 6674	folder 63
HR 5860, "Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Act of 1979", 1979	box 6674	folder 64-65
HR 5860, Moorhead-McKinney Substitute, 1979	box 6674	folder 66-67
Iacocca, Lee. Op-Ed article, Wall Street Journal, 1979	box 6674	folder 68
Journal entries, 1979-1980	box 6674	folder 69
Journal. Detroit Free Press article, May 25, 1980	box 6674	folder 70
Letter drafts, 1979-1980, undated	box 6674	folder 71
Memoranda, undated	box 6674	folder 72
Michigan Delegation, 1979	box 6674	folder 73
Motor Vehicle Regulatory Improvement Act, 1979	box 6674	folder 74
News releases, 1979	box 6674	folder 75

Newsclippings		
July-August 1979	box 6674	folder 76
September 1979	box 6674	folder 77
October 1979	box 6674	folder 78
November 1979	box 6674	folder 79
December 1979	box 6674	folder 80
1980-1981	box 6674	folder 81
Undated	box 6674	folder 82
Notes, Chrysler Corporation, 1979	box 6675	folder 1
Notes, Chrysler Corporation	box 6675	folder 2
Notes, meetings, 1979	box 6675	folder 3
Notes, miscellaneous, 1979	box 6675	folder 4-5
Plan for Chrysler vote, 1979	box 6675	folder 6
Senate Chrysler aid bill, 1979	box 6675	folder 7
Speaker's Task Force on the Chrysler bill, 1979	box 6675	folder 8
Speech drafts, undated	box 6675	folder 9
Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization, 1979, undated	box 6675	folder 10
Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization. Oversight hearing on the Chrysler Loan Guarantee Act and the status of the U.S. automobile industry, April 22, 1982	box 6675	folder 11
Taxation and the auto industry, 1979	box 6675	folder 12
Taxation and the auto industry, 1980	box 6675	folder 13
Taxation, general, 1979-1980	box 6675	folder 14
Thank yous to Blanchard, 1979	box 6675	folder 15
Thank yous to Blanchard, 1980	box 6675	folder 16
Thank yous to Blanchard, undated	box 6675	folder 17
United Auto Workers (UAW), 1979	box 6675	folder 18
Wage freeze, undated	box 6675	folder 19
Whip advisories, 1979	box 6675	folder 20

[^] Return to Table of Contents

(2) WASHINGTON OFFICE

le/Description	Instances	
Biographical materials, undated	box 6675	folder 21
District Office, 1975	box 6675	folder 22-23
District Office, 1976-1977, 1981, undated	box 6675	folder 24
Ethics manual, 1979	box 6675	folder 25
Franking privilege, 1975-1976, 1978	box 6675	folder 26
Franking privilege, 1980-1982, undated	box 6675	folder 27
Franking privilege. Regulations, 1977, undated	box 6674	folder 28
Guest register, 1977-1979	box 6675	folder 29
Leases and contracts, 1980-1981	box 6675	folder 30
1977 Educators Conference, 1977		
Attendees, 1977	box 6675	folder 31
Congressman William Ford's school officials conference, 1977	box 6675	folder 32
Correspondence and memoranda, February-July, 1977	box 6675	folder 33
Correspondence and memoranda, August-October, 1977	box 6675	folder 34
Correspondence and memoranda, 1978	box 6675	folder 35
Fact sheet, 1977	box 6675	folder 36
Handouts, 1977	box 6675	folder 37
Invitation to educators, 1977	box 6675	folder 38
Organization of conference, 1977	box 6675	folder 39
Schedules, 1977	box 6675	folder 40
Speakers, 1977	box 6675	folder 41-42
1977 Inaugural, 1976-1977	box 6675	folder 43-46
1977 Inaugural. Invitations, 1977	box 6675	folder 47-48
1979 Educators Conference, 1979		
Agenda, 1979	box 6675	folder 49
Background material, 1979	box 6675	folder 50
Congressman William Ford's educators conference, 1978-1979	box 6675	folder 51
Correspondence and memoranda, 1979-1980	box 6675	folder 52

Handouts on energy education, 1979

	box 6675	folder 53-54
Handouts on National Institute of Education, 1979	box 6675	folder 55
Information sheet, 1979	box 6675	folder 56
Registrants, 1979	box 6675	folder 57
Speakers, 1979	box 6675	folder 58
1981 Inaugural, 1980-1981	box 6675	folder 59-60
Inaugural. Invitations, 1981	box 6675	folder 61
Personnel		
Employee records, 1976-1976, 1978, undated	box 6675	folder 62
Internships, 1975	box 6675	folder 63
Internships, 1976	box 6675	folder 64-66
Internships, 1977	box 6675	folder 67
Internships, 1978, 1980-1981, undated	box 6675	folder 68
Internships. Lyndon Baines Johnson Internships, 1975-1977	box 6675	folder 69
Internships. Schools, 1975	box 6675	folder 70
Pages, 1975	box 6675	folder 71
Pages, 1976-1979	box 6675	folder 72
Pages, 1980-1982	box 6675	folder 73
Staff activities, 1975-1981, undated	box 6675	folder 74
Staff activities. The Boiler Room (staff newsletter), 1977	box 6675	folder 75-76
Staff activities. The Boiler Room, 1978	box 6675	folder 77-78
Staff activities. Staff newsletter, 1976	box 6675	folder 79
Staffing calendars, 1977-1979, 1981	box 6675	folder 80
Space		
Office, 1975-1979	box 6675	folder 81
Parking, 1974-1976	box 6675	folder 82
Parking, 1977-1982	box 6675	folder 83
Parking, undated	box 6675	folder 84
Supplies and equipment	box 6675	folder unknown container
Office. Leased, 1974-1975	box 6676	folder 1

Office. Leased, 1976

	box 6676	folder 2-3
Office. Leased, 1977	box 6676	folder 4
Office. Leased, 1978	box 6676	folder 5
Office. Leased, 1979	box 6676	folder 6
Office. Leased, 1980	box 6676	folder 7
Office. Leased, 1981	box 6676	folder 8-9
Office. Leased, 1982	box 6676	folder 10
Office. Purchased, 1974-1975	box 6676	folder 11
Office. Purchased, 1976-1977	box 6676	folder 12
Office. Purchased, 1978-1980, undated	box 6676	folder 13
Travel. Blanchard, 1974-1975	box 6676	folder 14
Travel. Staff, 1975, 1977	box 6676	folder 15
Travel account, 1977	box 6676	folder 16
Financial Records		
Title/Description	Instances	
Check register, 1975	box 6676	folder 17
Check register. Newsletter account, 1975-1976	box 6676	folder 18
Check register. Stationary account, 1975-1977	box 6676	folder 19
Memorandum, 1976	box 6676	folder 20
Correspondence and memoranda, 1977	box 6676	folder 21
Ledger sheets, 1977	box 6676	folder 22
Member's allowance statements, 1977	box 6676	folder 23
Ledger sheets, 1978	box 6676	folder 24
Correspondence and memoranda, 1979	box 6676	folder 25
Ledger sheets, 1979	box 6676	folder 26
Statements of official expenses, 1979	box 6676	folder 27-30
Correspondence and memoranda, 1980	box 6676	folder 31
Ledger sheets, 1980	box 6676	folder 32
Statements of official expenses, 1980	box 6676	folder 33-36
Budget, 1981	box 6676	folder 37
Correspondence and memoranda, 1981	box 6676	folder 38
Ledger sheets, 1981	box 6676	folder 39

Statements of official expanses 1091	1	
Statements of official expenses, 1981	box 6676	folder 40-42
Mailers		
Title/Description	Instances	
"Congressional Action Update", undated	box 6676	folder 43
"Congressman Jim Blanchard Reports", 1976-1981	box 6676	folder 44
Information card, 1977	box 6676	folder 45
"An invitation to meet with your Congressman" , 1977-1979	box 6676	folder 46
"Jim Blanchard's Legislative Update", 1976, undated	box 6676	folder 47
Mobile office schedules		
1977	box 6676	folder 48
1978	box 6676	folder 49
1979	box 6676	folder 50
1980	box 6676	folder 51
1981-1982	box 6676	folder 52
"1980 Year End Report", 1980	box 6676	folder 53
"Protecting the Great Lakes", 1981	box 6676	folder 54
Special reports, 1978, 1980	box 6676	folder 55
Surveys and questionnaires, 1978-1981, undated	box 6676	folder 56
"U.S. Congressman Jim Blanchard's Washington Update", 1979-1980	box 6676	folder 57

Scheduling Information Files

Title/Description	Instances	
January 1981	box 6676	folder 58-60
February 1981	box 6676	folder 61-64
March 1981	box 6676	folder 65-70
April 1981	box 6676	folder 71-75
May 1981	box 6676	folder 76-81
June 1981	box 6676	folder 82-87
July 1981	box 6676	folder 88-90
August 1981	box 6676	folder 91
September 1981	box 6677	folder 1-5

October 1981	box 6677	folder 6-11
November 1981	box 6677	folder 12-14
December 1981	box 6677	folder 15-18
January 1982	box 6677	folder 19-20
February 1982	box 6677	folder 21-23
March 1982	box 6677	folder 24-27
April 1982	box 6677	folder 28-30
May 1982	box 6677	folder 31-33
June 1982	box 6677	folder 34
July 1982	box 6677	folder 35
August 1982	box 6677	folder 36
September 1982	box 6677	folder 37
October-December 1982	box 6677	folder 38
Schedules		
Title/Description	Instances	(11, 22
February-May 1977	box 6677	folder 39
June-July 1977	box 6677	folder 40
August-September 1977	box 6677	folder 41
October-December 1977	box 6677	folder 42
January-February 1978	box 6677	folder 43
March-April 1978	box 6677	folder 44
May 1978	box 6677	folder 45
June-July 1978	box 6677	folder 46
August-September 1978	box 6677	folder 47
October-December 1978	box 6677	folder 48
January-March 1979	box 6677	folder 49
April-May 1979	box 6677	folder 50
June-July 1979	box 6677	folder 51
September-December 1979	box 6677	folder 52
January-March 1980	box 6677	folder 53
April-May 1980	box 6677	folder 54
June-August 1980	box 6677	folder 55

box 6677	folder 56
box 6677	folder 57
box 6677	folder 58
box 6677	folder 59
box 6677	folder 60
box 6677	folder 61
box 6677	folder 62
box 6677	folder 63
box 6677	folder 64
box 6677	folder 65
box 6677	folder 66
box 6677	folder 67
box 6677	folder 68
box 6677	folder 69
	box 6677 box 6677

(3) DISTRICT OFFICE

Administration

Title/Description	Instances	
Memoranda, 1975, 1977, undated	box 6677	folder 71
Telephone and mail log, 1975	box 6677	folder 72

Correspondence Files

Title/Description	Instances	
Incoming, 1977-1979, undated	box 6678	folder 1
Outgoing		
April-June 1977	box 6678	folder 2
July 1977	box 6678	folder 3
August-September 1977	box 6678	folder 4
October-December 1977	box 6678	folder 5
January-April 1978	box 6678	folder 6

builles b. Dialiei	lara rupero en. 10.0. 122	
May 1978	box 6678	folder 7
June 1978	box 6678	folder 8-9
July-December 1978	box 6678	folder 10
January-March 1979	box 6678	folder 11
April-November 1979	box 6678	folder 12
January-June 1980	box 6678	folder 13
July 1980	box 6678	folder 14
August-December 1980	box 6678	folder 15
Financial Records		
Title/Description	Instances	
Cashbook, 1975-1976	box 6678	folder 16
Check book, 1975-1977	box 6678	folder 17
Ledger sheets, 1975-1976	box 6678	folder 18
Miscellaneous financial records, 1975	box 6677	folder 19
Miscellaneous financial records, 1976	box 6678	folder 20
Memoranda, 1975-1979, undated	box 6678	folder 21
Office Hours		
Title/Description	Instances	
Schedules, 1976-1978	box 6678	folder 22
Scheduling requests	box 6678	folder unknown container
A-B, 1977-1978, undated	box 6678	folder 23
C-D, 1977-1978, undated	box 6678	folder 24
E-H, 1976-1979, undated	box 6678	folder 25
I-K, 1976-1979, undated	box 6678	folder 26
L-M, 1976-1977, undated	box 6678	folder 27
N-P, 1977-1978, undated	box 6678	folder 28
Q-R, 1976-1978, undated	box 6678	folder 29
S1976-1978, undated	box 6678	folder 30
		6.1.1
T-W, 1976-1978, undated	box 6678	folder 31

Telephone office hours, 1977	box 6678	folder 33
Scheduling Information Files		
Title/Description	Instances	
1976	box 6678	folder 34
January 1977	box 6678	folder 35
February 1977	box 6678	folder 36-37
March 1977	box 6678	folder 38
April 1977	box 6678	folder 39-40
May 1977	box 6678	folder 41-42
June 1977	box 6678	folder 43
July 1977	box 6678	folder 44-45
August 1977	box 6678	folder 46
September 1977	box 6678	folder 47-48
October 1977	box 6678	folder 49-50
November 1977	box 6678	folder 51-52
December 1977	box 6678	folder 53
January 1978	box 6678	folder 54
February 1978	box 6678	folder 55-56
March 1978	box 6678	folder 57
April 1978	box 6678	folder 58-59
May 1978	box 6678	folder 60-61
June 1978	box 6678	folder 62-63
July-September 1978	box 6678	folder 64
October 1978	box 6678	folder 65
November 1978	box 6678	folder 66
December 1978	box 6678	folder 67
January 1979	box 6678	folder 68
February 1979	box 6678	folder 69
March 1979	box 6678	folder 70-71
April 1979	box 6678	folder 72-73
May 1979	box 6678	folder 74-75
June 1979	box 6678	folder 76-77

ubject Files. Subseries A	Instances	
1981	box 6679	folder 22
December 1980	box 6679	folder 21
November 1980	box 6679	folder 20
October 1980	box 6679	folder 17-19
September 1980	box 6679	folder 16
August 1980	box 6679	folder 15
July 1980	box 6679	folder 13-14
June 1980	box 6679	folder 12
May 1980	box 6679	folder 10-11
April 1980	box 6679	folder 9
March 1980	box 6679	folder 8
February 1980	box 6679	folder 7
January 1980	box 6679	folder 6
December 1979	box 6679	folder 5
November 1979	box 6679	folder 4
October 1979	box 6679	folder 2-3
September 1979	box 6679	folder 1
August 1979	box 6678	folder 79
July 1979	box 6678	folder 78

Title/Description	Instances	
Abortion, 1978, undated	box 6679	folder 23
Academy selections, 1979-1981	box 6679	folder 24
Academy selections, 1982	box 6679	folder 25-26
Banking, 1978	box 6679	folder 27
Banking. Michigan National Corporation, 1977-1978	box 6679	folder 28
Economy, 1976-1982	box 6679	folder 29
Education, 1978-1980	box 6679	folder 30
Education, 1981-1982, undated	box 6679	folder 31
Energy and environment, 1976-1982, undated	box 6679	folder 32
Ethnic issues		
Armenians, 1977-1978	box 6679	folder 33

Armenians, 1979-1981	box 6679	folder 34
Armenians, undated	box 6679	folder 35
Baltic nations, 1977-1981	box 6679	folder 36
Blanchard Foreign Policy Forum. 1st Forum, 1981	box 6679	folder 37
Blanchard Foreign Policy Forum. 2nd Forum, 1981	box 6679	folder 38-39
Estonian-Americans, 1981	box 6679	folder 40
Germans, 1980	box 6679	folder 41
Jewish issues, 1974	box 6679	folder 42
Latvia, 1977-1978	box 6679	folder 43
Lithuanians, 1977-1979	box 6679	folder 44
Middle East, 1977-1979, undated	box 6679	folder 45
Nazis, undated	box 6679	folder 46
Northern Ireland, undated	box 6679	folder 47
Polish-Americans, 1981	box 6679	folder 48
Soviet Jews, 1978-1979	box 6679	folder 49
Soviet Jews. Shcharansky, Anatoly, 1977-1978, undated	box 6679	folder 50
Tax exemptions for private schools, 1978	box 6679	folder 51
Turkey, 1977	box 6679	folder 52
Ukrainians, 1978-1979	box 6679	folder 53
Fundraisers, undated	box 6679	folder 54
Great Lakes, 1979	box 6679	folder 55
Great Lakes, 1982, undated	box 6679	folder 56
Interns and pages, 1981-1982	box 6679	folder 57
Letters of recommendation		
A-B, 1976-1981	box 6679	folder 58
C-D, 1978-1982	box 6679	folder 59
E-F, 1979-1982		
G1978-1982	box 6679	folder 61
H-M, 1977-1982, undated	box 6679	folder 62
N-O, 1978-1982	box 6679	folder 63
P1980-1981	box 6679	folder 64-65
R1980-1981	box 6679	folder 66

S1979	box 6679	folder 67
S1979-1981	box 6679	folder 68
T1979-1982	box 6679	folder 69
V1977-1982	box 6679	folder 70
W-Y, 1979-1980, undated	box 6679	folder 71
Miscellaneous, 1978-1981	box 6679	folder 72
Miscellaneous, 1982	box 6679	folder 73-74
Miscellaneous, undated	box 6679	folder 75-76
Newsletters and mailings, 1979-1982, undated	box 6679	folder 77
Office, 1979-1981	box 6679	folder 78
Office, 1982	box 6679	folder 79-81
Press, 1979, undated	box 6679	folder 82
Southeastern Michigan Transportation Authority. (SEMTA), 1979, undated	box 6679	folder 83
Sunset legislation, 1979	box 6679	folder 84-85
Thank you letters		
1978	box 6679	folder 86
1979	box 6679	folder 87-88
1980	box 6679	folder 89-90
1981	box 6679	folder 91-92
1982	box 6679	folder 93-94
Undated	box 6679	folder 95
Telegrams, 1978	box 6679	folder 96
Voting record and position statements, 1978-1981, undated	box 6679	folder 97
Voting record and position statements, undated	box 6679	folder 98
Zero base budgeting, undated	box 6679	folder 99
Subject Files. Subseries B		
Administration		
Accounts, office, 1975	box 6679	folder 100
Legislative updates, 1975	box 6679	folder 101
Mail. Group mailing, 1976	box 6680	folder 1
Memoranda, 1975	box 6680	folder 2

Memoranda, 1976-1977	box 6680	folder 3
Memoranda, undated	box 6680	folder 4-5
Office. Supplies and equipment.		
Leased, 1974-1975	box 6680	folder 6
Leased, 1976-1977	box 6680	folder 7
Leased, 1978-1979	box 6680	folder 8
Leased, 1980-1981, undated	box 6680	folder 9
Purchased, 1974	box 6680	folder 10
Purchased, 1975	box 6680	folder 11-13
Purchased, 1976	box 6680	folder 14
Purchased, 1977-1979	box 6680	folder 15
Purchased, 1980-1981	box 6680	folder 16
Purchased, undated	box 6680	folder 17
Paperwork management. Forms control, undated	box 6680	folder 18
Personnel, 1975	box 6680	folder 19-20
Personnel, 1976-1979, undated	box 6680	folder 21
Space. Office and van, 1974-1975	box 6680	folder 22
Space. Office and van, 1976	box 6680	folder 23
Space. Office and van, 1977-1979, undated	box 6680	folder 24
Citizen viewpoint, 1978-1980	box 6680	folder 25
Interns, 1979-1980	box 6680	folder 26
Office sites, 1974-1975, undated	box 6680	folder 27-28
Public activities		
Appointments		
A-B, 1976-1977, 1979	box 6680	folder 29
C1976-1979	box 6680	folder 30
D-G, 1976-1978, 1980	box 6680	folder 31
H-J, 1976-1979	box 6680	folder 32
K-L, 1976-1978	box 6680	folder 33
M1976-1978	box 6680	folder 34
N-Q, 1976-1977, 1979-1980	box 6680	folder 35
R1976-1978	box 6680	folder 36

S1976-1978, 1980 T-V, 1976-1977 W-Z, 1976-1978 Biographical information, 1974-1976, undated Congratulations, 1975 Congressional Record inserts, 1975-1976, 1979-1980	box 6680 box 6680 box 6680 box 6680 box 6680	folder 37 folder 38 folder 39 folder 12
W-Z, 1976-1978 Biographical information, 1974-1976, undated Congratulations, 1975	box 6680 box 6680	folder 39
Biographical information, 1974-1976, undated Congratulations, 1975	box 6680	
Congratulations, 1975		folder 12
	box 6680	
Congressional Record inserts, 1975-1976, 1979-1980		folder 41
	box 6680	folder 42
Greetings, 1975	box 6680	folder 43
Greetings, 1976-1977, 1979	box 6680	folder 44
Invitations accepted, 1975, 1977, 1980	box 6680	folder 45
Invitations declined, 1975-1978	box 6680	folder 46
Invitations declined, 1979-1980	box 6680	folder 47
Invitations extended, 1977	box 6680	folder 48
Letter of introduction, 1975	box 6680	folder 49
Letters referred to other representatives, 1976-1979	box 6680	folder 50
Mobile office, 1975-1976	box 6680	folder 51
Mobile office, 1977	box 6680	folder 52
Mobile office, 1978	box 6680	folder 53
Mobile office, 1979	box 6680	folder 54-55
Mobile office, 1980	box 6680	folder 56
Newsletters and mailings, 1975-1977, undated	box 6680	folder 57
Programs, 1975, 1977	box 6680	folder 58
Questionnaires, 1975, undated	box 6680	folder 59
Reprinted materials, 1975-1976, undated	box 6680	folder 60
Town meetings, 1978-1979	box 6680	folder 61
Publicity. Newsletters. Other organizations, 1975	box 6680	folder 62
Publicity. Press. Michigan, undated	box 6680	folder 63
Publicity. Press. Michigan. Free publications, State affairs., 1975	box 6680	folder 64
State Affairs		
Berkley, city of, 1975	box 6680	folder 65
Clawson, city of, 1974, undated	box 6680	folder 66

CHPC. Newsletters, 1976	box 6680	folder 70
Directories, 1975	box 6680	folder 71
18th District, undated	box 6680	folder 72
Ferndale, city of, 1974-1975	box 6680	folder 73
Hazel Park, city of, 1975, undated	box 6680	folder 74
Huntington Woods, city of, undated	box 6680	folder 75
I-696 freeway, 1975	box 6680	folder 76-77
Inheritance tax, 1975, undated	box 6680	folder 78
Macomb County, 1975	box 6680	folder 79
Madison Heights, city of, 1974-1975, undated	box 6680	folder 80
Michigan Employment Security Act (MESC), 1974-1975	box 6680	folder 81
MESC. Employer's handbook, 1973	box 6680	folder 82
Oak Park, city of, 1974-1975	box 6680	folder 83
Pleasant Ridge, city of, 1974-1975	box 6680	folder 84
Police Officers Association of Michigan, 1975	box 6680	folder 85
Royal Oak, city of, 1974-1975, undated	box 6680	folder 86
Royal Oak Township, 1975	box 6680	folder 87
Social services, undated	box 6680	folder 88
Sterling Heights, city of, 1973-1975	box 6680	folder 89
Troy, city of, 1975, undated	box 6680	folder 90
Warren, city of, 1973-1975	box 6680	folder 91
ubject Files. Subseries C		
tle/Description	Instances	
Administration Communal Compisers Administration (CCA)	hav (600	folder 02 02

	motunees	
Administration. General Services Administration (GSA), 1975, undated	box 6680	folder 92-93
Agriculture. Food and nutrition, undated	box 6680	folder 94
Appropriations. National Institute of Health, 1975	box 6680	folder 95
Appropriations. National Science Foundation, 1975	box 6680	folder 96
Armed Services. Academies, 1976, undated	box 6680	folder 97
Armed Services. Amnesty, 1975	box 6680	folder 98
Banking and currency. Auto industry task force, 1975, undated	box 6680	folder 99

Banking and currency. Federal Reserve System, 1974

	box 6680	folder 100
Banking and currency. Foreign investment, Civil rights. Ferndale, Michigan, 1975-1976	box 6680	folder 101
Civil rights. Ferndale, Michigan		
Desegregation case, 1958, 1968-1969	box 6680	folder 102
Desegregation case, 1972-1974	box 6680	folder 103
Desegregation case, 1975	box 6680	folder 104-106
Desegregation case, 1976-1977, undated	box 6680	folder 107
Civil rights. Warren, Michigan. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Program, 1974	box 6680	folder 108
Civil rights. Warren, Michigan. HUD program, 1975	box 6680	folder 109
Civil service, 1975	box 6680	folder 110
Committee on Banking, Currency and Housing. Membership, 1975	box 6680	folder 111
Community development, 1977, undated	box 6680	folder 112
District maps, 1976	box 6680	folder 113
Economy, national. Economic stabilization, 1975	box 6680	folder 114
Economy, national. Inflation, 1975	box 6681	folder 1
Economy, national. Office of Economic Opportunity, 1974	box 6681	folder 2
Education. Busing, 1975	box 6681	folder 3
Education. Federal aid, 1966, 1974, undated	box 6681	folder 4
Energy. Gas, 1975	box 6681	folder 5
Energy. Oil, 1973, 1975	box 6681	folder 6
Energy, regulation of, 1975, undated	box 6681	folder 7
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), 1975-1976	box 6681	folder 8
Federal Energy Administration, 1976	box 6681	folder 9
Federal Trade Commission (FTC). Canning, 1976	box 6681	folder 10
Foreign relations. Aid, 1974-1975, undated	box 6681	folder 11-12
Health. Hospitals, 1976	box 6681	folder 13
Highways. Federal aid for construction, 1976	box 6681	folder 14
Housing. Community Development., 1974, undated	box 6681	folder 15
Housing. Low income, 1975	box 6681	folder 16

HR 2966, the Child and Family Services Act of 1975, February 1975	box 6681	folder 17
HR 2966, September 1975, undated	box 6681	folder 18
International Trade Commission, 1975	box 6681	folder 19
Interns, 1977-1978	box 6681	folder 20
Interns, 1979	box 6681	folder 21-22
Interns, undated	box 6681	folder 23
Labor. Comprehensive Employment Training Act (CETA), 1975	box 6681	folder 24
Labor. Fair employment practices, 1975-1976	box 6681	folder 25
Labor. Pension funds, 1975	box 6694	folder 26
Labor. Unions, undated	box 6681	folder 27
Legislation. Civil rights, 1972	box 6681	folder 28
Legislation. Courts, 1975	box 6681	folder 29
Legislation. Health, 1969	box 6681	folder 30
Legislation. Housing, 1975	box 6699	folder 31
Legislation. Politics, 1975	box 6681	folder 32
Lexington Townhouses Cooperative, October 1975- January 1976	box 6681	folder 33
Lexington Townhouses Cooperative, February 1976	box 6681	folder 34
Lexington Townhouses Cooperative, March 1976, undated	box 6681	folder 35
Michigan Congressional districts. Reapportionment, 1972, 1975	box 6681	folder 36
Natural resources. Fish and wildlife, 1975	box 6681	folder 37
Naturalization		
1977	box 6681	folder 38-39
1978	box 6681	folder 40-43
1979	box 6681	folder 44
1981	box 6681	folder 45-47
1982	box 6681	folder 48-52
undated	box 6681	folder 53
Passports and visas, 1975, undated	box 6681	folder 54
Postal service, 18th District, 1975	box 6681	folder 55
Postal service, national, 1975, undated	box 6681	folder 56

Rockefeller, Nelson A., 1975	box 6681	folder 57
Small Business Administration, 1974-1975	box 6681	folder 58
State affairs. RE-VEST, 1975	box 6681	folder 59
Tank Automotive Readiness Command. (TARCOM), 1976, undated	box 6681	folder 60
Taxes. KEOGH Plan, 1975, undated	box 6681	folder 61
Taxes. Reform, 1975, undated	box 6681	folder 62
Taxes. Revenue sharing, 1974-1975	box 6681	folder 63
Veterans. Benefits, 1974	box 6681	folder 64
Veterans. Benefits, 1975	box 6681	folder 65
Veterans. Benefits, undated	box 6681	folder 66
Warren, Michigan. Mound Freeway extension, 1975	box 6681	folder 67

(4) LAIRD, SUSAN E. FILES

Campaign Files

oumpuign 1100		
Title/Description	Instances	
Blanchard record, 1975-1976	box 6681	folder 68
Blanchard record, 1976	box 6681	folder 69
Blanchard record, 1980	box 6681	folder 70
Precinct maps, 1968-1972, undated	box 6681	folder 71
Voter identification project, 1974-1975	box 6681	folder 72-73
1974 Campaign. Contributions, 1976	box 6681	folder 74
1974 Campaign. Webb, Wilfred D., 1974	box 6681	folder 75
1976 Campaign		
Budget, 1976	box 6681	folder 76
Election results, 1976, undated	box 6681	folder 77
Endorsements, 1976	box 6681	folder 78-79
Finance committee, 1976	box 6681	folder 80
Key precincts, 1976	box 6681	folder 81
Literature samples, 1976	box 6681	folder 82-83

1974 campaign promises, undated

	box 6681	folder 84
Olson, Jack. Financial statements, 1976-1977	box 6681	folder 85
Petitions, 1976	box 6681	folder 86
Polls. Opinion poll, 1976	box 6681	folder 87
Polls. Research, 1976	box 6681	folder 88
Polls. Research, poll, October 15, 1976	box 6681	folder 89-92
Unanswered questionnaires, 1976	box 6681	folder 93-94
Unanswered questionnaires, 1976-1977	box 6681	folder 95
1978 Campaign		
Advertising, 1978, undated	box 6681	folder 96
Blanchard Booster Kit, 1978	box 6681	folder 97
Blanchard Boosters, 1978	box 6681	folder 98
Budget, 1978, undated	box 6681	folder 99
Endorsements, 1978	box 6681	folder 100-101
Executive committee, 1978	box 6682	folder 1
Petitions, 1978, undated	box 6682	folder 2
Poll, 1978, undated	box 6682	folder 3
Salloum, Robert, 1978	box 6682	folder 4
Speech, 1978	box 6682	folder 5
Staff, 1978	box 6682	folder 6
Statistics, 1978, undated	box 6682	folder 7
Timetables, 1978, undated	box 6682	folder 8
Unanswered letters, undated	box 6682	folder 9
1980 Campaign		
Ballots, 1980	box 6681	folder 10
Beer, William J., 1980	box 6682	folder 11
Election results, 1980	box 6682	folder 12
Endorsements, 1980	box 6682	folder 13
Executive committee, 1980	box 6682	folder 14
Lewand, Tom, 1980	box 6682	folder 15
Michigan Department of State, 1980	box 6682	folder 16
Open convention, 1980	box 6682	folder 17

Petition circulators, 1979-1980	box 6682	folder 18
Poll, 1974-1978	box 6682	folder 19
Poll, 1980	box 6682	folder 20
Poll, undated	box 6682	folder 21-22
Questionnaires, 1980	box 6682	folder 23
Radio ads, 1978, 1980	box 6682	folder 24
Strategy, 1980, undated	box 6682	folder 25
Strategy, undated	box 6682	folder 26
Suida, Betty, 1980	box 6682	folder 27
Unanswered questionnaires, 1980	box 6682	folder 28-29
Subject Files		
Title/Description	Instances	
Accounts, 1977	box 6682	folder 30
Accounts, 1978-1979	box 6682	folder 31
Administrative, 1977	box 6682	folder 32
Administrative, 1978-1979	box 6682	folder 33
Administrative, 1980	box 6682	folder 34
Administrative, undated	box 6682	folder 35-36
Billboards, 1979	box 6682	folder 37
Brochures, 1979-1980, undated	box 6682	folder 38
Brochures, 1978 campaigns (samples), 1978	box 6682	folder 39
Brown, Edmund G., 1980	box 6682	folder 40
Calendars, undated	box 6682	folder 41
Cambodia, undated	box 6682	folder 42
Census statistics, 18th District, 1972	box 6682	folder 43
Christmas card, 1980, undated	box 6682	folder 44
Committee jurisdiction, 1979, undated	box 6682	folder 45
Computerized Data Services Company (CDS), 1975-1976	box 6682	folder 46
CDS Company, undated	box 6682	folder 47
Computers, 1978	box 6682	folder 48
Computers. Contracts, 1977, 1979, undated	box 6682	folder 49
Congressional Action Updates, undated	box 6682	folder 50

Congressional Research Service (CRS), 1980, undated	box 6682	folder 51
Consumer information bulletin, September 1979	box 6682	folder 52-54
Consumer information bulletin, October-December 1979	box 6682	folder 55
Consumer information bulletin, 1980	box 6682	folder 56
Consumer information catalogue, 1979-1980, undated	box 6682	folder 57
Democratic Congressional Campaign Committee, 1980	box 6682	folder 58
Diggs, Charles, 1978	box 6682	folder 59
District Office. Rental, 1975-1976, 1978-1979, undated	box 6682	folder 60
18th District Democratic Committee, 1979-1980	box 6682	folder 61
Energy, 1978, undated	box 6682	folder 62
Flextime, 1979, undated	box 6682	folder 63
Futures Conference, 1977	box 6682	folder 64
Futures Conference, 1980	box 6682	folder 65
Great Lakes, 1979	box 6682	folder 66-67
Great Lakes, 1980, undated	box 6682	folder 68
Health Fair, 1979, undated	box 6682	folder 69
Home office, undated	box 6682	folder 70
House Fair Employment Practices Commission, 1976-1977	box 6682	folder 71
House tapes of floor proceedings, 1979	box 6682	folder 72
Inflation, 1979, undated	box 6682	folder 73
Interns	box 6682	folder unknown container
1976	box 6682	folder 74
1977	box 6682	folder 75
1978	box 6682	folder 76-77
1979	box 6682	folder 78-80
1980	box 6682	folder 81-85
undated	box 6682	folder 86
Jaycee award, 1977	box 6682	folder 87
Kennedy, Edward M., 1980	box 6682	folder 88
Legislative, 1980, undated	box 6682	folder 89
Macomb County Independent Caucus, 1977	box 6682	folder 90

Mail, 1979	box 6682	folder 91
Mail, 1980	box 6682	folder 92
Mail, undated	box 6682	folder 93
Mailing schedule, undated	box 6682	folder 94
Media, undated	box 6682	folder 95
Michigan Democratic Delegation, 1979	box 6682	folder 96
Mid-Atlantic Association for Training and Consulting (MATC), 1980-1981	box 6682	folder 97
Mobile office, 1976-1980, undated	box 6682	folder 98
New Year's Day party, 1978	box 6682	folder 99
Newsletter ideas, 1979-1980, undated	box 6682	folder 100
Newsletters, Boosters, 1978, undated	box 6682	folder 101
Precinct delegate list, 1976	box 6682	folder 102
Press list (Washington), 1976, undated	box 6682	folder 103
Precinct delegate list, 1976	box 6682	folder 102

(5) THAYER, RONALD. FILES

Fundraising Files

itle/Description	Instances	
Blanchard's Bill Burning Bash, 1977	box 6683	folder 1
Blanchard Friendship Ball, 1976	box 6683	folder 2
Blanchard Friendship Ball, 1977	box 6683	folder 3-5
Congressman Jim Blanchard's Sing-A-Long, 1978	box 6683	folder 6
Congressman Jim Blanchard's \$2.98 Special, 1980	box 6683	folder 7
Congressman Jim Blanchard's V-Party, 1978	box 6683	folder 8
Correspondence, 1976	box 6683	folder 9-10
Correspondence, 1977-1980, undated	box 6683	folder 11
The Debt Burner for Congressman James J. Blanchard, 1974-1975	box 6683	folder 12
Direct mail appeal, 1975	box 6683	folder 13
Donor transfers and returned checks, 1974-1975	box 6683	folder 14
Donor transfers and returned checks, 1976	box 6683	folder 15-17

Donor transfers and returned checks, 1977-1980, undated	box 6683	folder 18
18th District fundraisers, 1975-1976	box 6683	folder 19
18th District fundraisers, 1977	box 6683	folder 20
18th District fundraisers, undated	box 6683	folder 21
An Evening with Jim & Mo, 1976	box 6683	folder 22
An Evening with Tip & Jim, 1978	box 6683	folder 23
Friends of Bill Lucas, 1975-1976	box 6683	folder 24
Fundraising, general, 1975	box 6683	folder 25
Fundraising, general, 1976-1977	box 6683	folder 26
Fundraising, general, undated	box 6683	folder 27-28
Fundraising letters, 1975-1980, undated	box 6683	folder 29-30
George Washington Birthday Party for Congressman Jim Blanchard, 1977	box 6683	folder 31
Harry Truman's Birthday Eve Celebration for Congressman Blanchard, 1979	box 6683	folder 32
Invitation samples, 1980	box 6683	folder 33
Jim Blanchard Celebrates Jefferson's Election as President in 1801, 1980	box 6683	folder 34
Jim Blanchard's Mexican Fiesta, 1980	box 6683	folder 35
Jim Blanchard's Summer Soiree, 1980	box 6683	folder 36
Kelley, Frank J. Campaigns, 1972, undated	box 6683	folder 37
Legalities and regulations.		
1974	box 6683	folder 38-39
1975	box 6683	folder 40
1976	box 6683	folder 41
1977-1978	box 6683	folder 42
1979-1980	box 6683	folder 43
Levin reception, 1978	box 6683	folder 44
183rd Anniversary Lift-Off Celebration with Congressman Jim Blanchard (Michigan), 1976	box 6683	folder 45
183rd Anniversary Lift-Off Celebration with Congressman Jim Blanchard (Washington), 1976	box 6683	folder 46
Political Action Committees (PACs), Michigan, 1980	box 6683	folder 47
PACs. National, 1979	box 6683	folder 48

PACs. National, undatedbox 6683folder 49Prices, 1977, undatedbox 6683folder 50Washington reception, 1978box 6683folder 51 Project FilesTitle/Description InstancesChristmas cards, 1977, undatedbox 6683folder 52Democratic Convention Hospitality Reception, 1978box 6683folder 54-55Liaison party, 1976box 6683folder 54-55Liaison party, undatedbox 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977, undatedbox 6683folder 64Stbject Files Stationes folder 65 Stbject FilesStationes folder 65Title/DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 76-68Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendary selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 78Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6			
Washington reception, 1978box 6683folder 51Washington reception, 1978box 6683folder 51InstancesInstancesChristmas cards, 1977, undatedbox 6683folder 52Democratic Convention Hospitality Reception, 1978box 6683folder 53Liaison party, 1976box 6683folder 54-55Liaison party, 1977box 6683folder 56Liaison party, undatedbox 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 63Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Kubject FilesInstancesTitle/DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Banchard chiorements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard	PACs. National, undated	box 6683	folder 49
Project FilesInstancesInstancesChristmas cards, 1977, undatedbox 6683folder 52Democratic Convention Hospitality Reception, 1978box 6683folder 53Liaison party, 1976box 6683folder 54Liaison party, 1977box 6683folder 56Liaison party, undatedbox 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 58Municipal Officials Conference, June 26-27, 1979box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 631977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Banchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Banchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77-76Banchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77-76Banchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Banchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Banchard for Congress Committee, 1977-	Prices, 1977, undated	box 6683	folder 50
THe/DescriptionInstancesChristmas cards, 1977, undatedbox 6683folder 52Democratic Convention Hospitality Reception, 1978box 6683folder 53Liaison party, 1976box 6683folder 54-55Liaison party, 1977box 6683folder 56Liaison party, undatedbox 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 63Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 64Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1977-1978box 6683folder 67-68Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 72Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 79Blanchard	Washington reception, 1978	box 6683	folder 51
Christmas cards, 1977, undatedbox 6683folder 52Democratic Convention Hospitality Reception, 1978box 6683folder 53Liaison party, 1976box 6683folder 54-55Liaison party, 1977box 6683folder 56Liaison party, undatedbox 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 63Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 63Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64School superintendentsbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1979-1978box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78 <trr>Blan</trr>	Project Files		
Democratic Convention Hospitality Reception, 1978box 6683folder 53Liaison party, 1976box 6683folder 54-55Liaison party, 1977box 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 60Municipal Officials Conference, June 26-27, 1979box 6683folder 61School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 631977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Ettle/DescriptionAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 73Blanchard driverments, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 77Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 77Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 66	Title/Description	Instances	
Liaison party, 1976box 6683folder 54-55Liaison party, 1977box 6683folder 56Liaison party, undatedbox 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 58-59Municipal Officials Conference, June 26-27, 1979box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 631977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Ettle/DescriptionInstancesTitle/DescriptionAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976-1977box 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Galendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Galendar, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 78	Christmas cards, 1977, undated	box 6683	folder 52
Liaison party, 1977box 6683folder 56Liaison party, undatedbox 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 58-59Municipal Officials Conference, June 26-27, 1979box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 631977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesTitle/DescriptionAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683 <tdfolder 79<="" td="">Calendars,</tdfolder>	Democratic Convention Hospitality Reception, 1978	box 6683	folder 53
Liaison party, undatedbox 6683folder 57Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 58-59Municipal Officials Conference, June 26-27, 1979box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 631977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesTitle/DescriptionAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Liaison party, 1976	box 6683	folder 54-55
Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978box 6683folder 58-59Municipal Officials Conference, June 26-27, 1979box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 631977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesTitle/DescriptionAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 79	Liaison party, 1977	box 6683	folder 56
Municipal Officials Conference, June 26-27, 1979box 6683folder 60School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 631977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesTitle/DescriptionAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1970box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980<	Liaison party, undated	box 6683	folder 57
School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977box 6683folder 61Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1977box 6683folder 631977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesTitle/DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 72Blanchard biographies, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 77Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Calendar, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79<	Municipal Officials Conference, March 7-8, 1978	box 6683	folder 58-59
Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976box 6683folder 62Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 63Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesTitle/DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 77Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Municipal Officials Conference, June 26-27, 1979	box 6683	folder 60
Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 63Town meetings, 1977box 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesTitle/DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1975-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 79	School superintendents meeting, May 21, May 21, 1977	box 6683	folder 61
1977-1979, undatedbox 6683folder 64Town meetings, 1977, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesInstancesTitle/DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 72Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Canpaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Telephone notification system. Public works bill, 1976	box 6683	folder 62
Town meetings, 1979, undatedbox 6683folder 65Subject FilesTitle/DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80		box 6683	folder 63
Subject FilesInstancesTitle/DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Town meetings, 1977	box 6683	folder 64
Title / DescriptionInstancesAcademy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 78Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Town meetings, 1979, undated	box 6683	folder 65
Academy selections, 1975-1976box 6683folder 66Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Subject Files		
Academy selections, 1976-1977box 6683folder 67-68Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Title/Description	Instances	
Academy selections, 1978-1979box 6683folder 69-71Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Academy selections, 1975-1976	box 6683	folder 66
Academy selections, 1979-1980box 6683folder 72Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Academy selections, 1976-1977	box 6683	folder 67-68
Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978box 6683folder 73Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Academy selections, 1978-1979	box 6683	folder 69-71
Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undatedbox 6683folder 74Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Academy selections, 1979-1980	box 6683	folder 72
Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976box 6683folder 75-76Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Blanchard achievements, 1977-1978	box 6683	folder 73
Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978box 6683folder 77Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Blanchard biographies, 1976-1981, undated	box 6683	folder 74
Calendar, 1978box 6683folder 78Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1976	box 6683	folder 75-76
Calendars, 1980box 6683folder 79Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977box 6683folder 80	Blanchard for Congress Committee, 1977-1978	box 6683	folder 77
Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977 box 6683 folder 80	Calendar, 1978	box 6683	folder 78
	Calendars, 1980	box 6683	folder 79
Campaigns. Petitions, 1978 box 6683 folder 81	Campaigns. Petitions, 1974, 1976-1977	box 6683	folder 80
	Campaigns. Petitions, 1978	box 6683	folder 81

Campaigns. Petitions, 1980	box 6683	folder 82
Campaigns. Petitions, undated	box 6683	folder 83
The Catholic Church, 1981	box 6683	folder 84
Correspondence, 1976-1977	box 6684	folder 1
Correspondence, January-April 1978	box 6684	folder 2
Correspondence, May-June 1978	box 6684	folder 3
Correspondence, July-November 1978	box 6684	folder 4
Council of Troy Homeowners' Associations, undated	box 6684	folder 5
Detroit, Michigan. Ethnic festivals, 1976	box 6684	folder 6
Educators Conference, October 17-18, 1977	box 6684	folder 7
Educators Conference, October 11-12, 1979	box 6684	folder 8-10
18th District. City officials, 1979	box 6684	folder 11
18th District. Democratic organization, 1975-1979	box 6684	folder 12
18th District. Party, undated	box 6684	folder 13
Elections. 18th District, 1977	box 6684	folder 14
Expenses, 1976-1979	box 6684	folder 15
Expenses, 1980	box 6684	folder 16
Expenses, 1981	box 6684	folder 17
Expenses, undated	box 6684	folder 18-19
Foreign policy forum, 1981	box 6684	folder 20
Gifts, party, and fundraiser lists, 1976, undated	box 6684	folder 21
Invitations and programs, 1970, 1976-1978	box 6684	folder 22
Invitations and programs, 1979	box 6684	folder 23-24
Invitations and programs, 1980, undated	box 6684	folder 25
Kennedy for President Dinner, December 11, 1979	box 6684	folder 26-28
Letters of support or congratulation, 1975-1978, 1980, undated	box 6684	folder 29
Macomb County. Democratic Party, 1969, 1975, 1976	box 6684	folder 30
Michigan Democratic Party. Directory, 1973	box 6684	folder 31
1978 Campaign, 1978		
Finance Committee, 1976	box 6684	folder 32
Democratic State Convention, 1978	box 6684	folder 33
Executive Committee 1078		

	box 6684	folder 34
Precinct delegates, 1978	box 6684	folder 35
1980 Campaign, 1980		
Billboards, 1980	box 6684	folder 36
Delegate selection plan, 1980	box 6684	folder 37
Election returns, 1980	box 6684	folder 38
Press, 1980	box 6684	folder 39
Warren, Michigan. Voter breakdowns, 1980	box 6684	folder 40-42
Oakland County. Democratic Party, 1969, 1974, 1976	box 6684	folder 43
Office procedures, 1975, 1977, undated	box 6684	folder 44
Office procedures, undated	box 6684	folder 45
Personal, 1972, 1975-1977	box 6684	folder 46
Personal, 1978-1980	box 6684	folder 47
Personal, undated	box 6684	folder 48-50
Presidential inauguration, January 20, 1977	box 6684	folder 51
Radio schedule, 1975	box 6684	folder 52
Royal Orders of the Good Guys and Brass Knuckles, undated	box 6684	folder 53
Schedules, undated	box 6684	folder 54
Speech for AAUW, 1981	box 6684	folder 55
Steak-Outs, 1977, 1979	box 6684	folder 56
Sterling Heights. Democratic Party, undated	box 6684	folder 57
Troy. Democratic Party, 1979	box 6684	folder 58
Unions. Campaign contributions, 1974	box 6684	folder 59
University of Detroit. Basketball banquet, 1973-1974, 1977, 1979, undated	box 6684	folder 60
University of Detroit		
Proposal for Prestige Club, undated	box 6684	folder 61
Titan Club, 1973, 1977-1979	box 6684	folder 62
Titan Club, undated	box 6684	folder 63
Varsity News, 1965-1968, undated	box 6684	folder 64
Zumwall, Elmo, undated	box 6684	folder 65

tle/Description	Instances	
orrespondence regarding staff, 1981-1982	box 6684	folder 66
981 Inaugural invitations, 1981	box 6684	folder 67
982 campaign		
1981	box 6684	folder 68
1982	box 6684	folder 69
1982, undated	box 6684	folder 70
nank yous from Blanchard, 1981	box 6684	folder 71-74
ank yous from Blanchard, 1982	box 6685	folder 1-4
bcommittee work on economic revitalization. Letters, 981	box 6685	folder 5
bcommittee work on economic revitalization. Letters, 82	box 6685	folder 6
hank yous and issue mail (Blanchard), 1981	box 6685	folder 7
nank yous and issue mail (Blanchard), 1982	box 6685	folder 8-10
ank yous (Solomon), 1981-1982	box 6685	folder 11
S. Department of Transportation. Report to the President om the Secretary of Transportation. "The U.S. Automobile dustry, 1980.", 1981	box 6685	folder 12

[^] Return to Table of Contents

(7) LIEBOLD, WILLIAM. FILES

1982 Campaign Files

Title/Description	Instances	
Announcement of candidacy, 1982, undated	box 6685	folder 13
Announcement of candidacy, undated	box 6685	folder 14
Headlee, Richard, undated	box 6685	folder 15
Memoranda, 1981	box 6685	folder 16
Memoranda, February-May 1982	box 6685	folder 17

Memoranda, June-August 1982

	1	
	box 6685	folder 18
Memoranda, undated	box 6685	folder 19
Project Files		
Title/Description	Instances	
Blanchard Headquarters. Primary election night.		
1982	box 6685	folder 20-21
Ballroom, 1982	box 6685	folder 22
Crystal Room, 1982	box 6685	folder 23
Miscellaneous, 1982	box 6685	folder 24
Music, 1982	box 6685	folder 25
Phones, 1982	box 6685	folder 26
Security, 1982	box 6685	folder 27
Suites, 1982	box 6685	folder 28
To-do lists, 1982	box 6685	folder 29
ERES Corporation, August 1982	box 6685	folder 30
ERES Corporation, September 1982	box 6685	folder 31
ERES Corporation, October-November 1982, undated	box 6685	folder 32
Interns, 1981	box 6685	folder 33
Interns, 1982	box 6685	folder 34-37
Interns, undated	box 6685	folder 38
1982 State Democratic Convention, 1982	box 6685	folder 39
1982 State Democratic Convention, undated	box 6685	folder 40-41
Sleeping Bear Dunes, 1981	box 6685	folder 42-44
Sleeping Bear Dunes, undated	box 6685	folder 45
Social Security Forum, June 19, 1982	box 6685	folder 46-51
Sugar, Peter, 1982	box 6685	folder 52
Subject Files		
Title/Description	Instances	
Conference for Municipal and County Officials, June 25-26, 1981	box 6685	folder 53-55
Federal Procurement Conference, April 22, 1982	box 6685	folder 56

Federal Procurement Conference. Conference materials, Great Lakes, April 22, 1982	box 6685	folder 57
Bill co-sponsors, 1981-1982	box 6685	folder 58
Bill mark-ups, 1981	box 6685	folder 59
Blanchard newsletters, 1981	box 6685	folder 60
Blanchard newsletters, undated	box 6685	folder 61
Budget cuts, 1981	box 6685	folder 62-63
Budget cuts, 1982, undated	box 6685	folder 64
Congressional Record reprints, 1981	box 6685	folder 65
Deaver note, 1981, undated	box 6685	folder 66
Diversion, 1981	box 6685	folder 67
Diversion, April-June 1982	box 6685	folder 68
Diversion, July-October 1982, undated	box 6685	folder 69
Great Lakes		
Great Lakes Environmental Research Lab (GLERL). Budget cuts, 1981	box 6685	folder 70-71
GLERL. Budget cuts, 1982	box 6685	folder 72-76
GLERL. Budget cuts, undated	box 6685	folder 77-79
Great Lakes Notebook, undated	box 6686	folder 1-5
House Subcommittee on Natural Resources and Environment. Hearing on coordination of federal research and monitoring programs for toxic and hazardous substances in the Great Lakes region , November 19, 1979	box 6686	folder 6
HR 3600, the Great Lakes Protection Act, 1981-1982	box 6686	folder 7
HR 3600. House Subcommittee on Natural Resources, Agricultural Research and Environment. Hearing on bill, December 15, 1981	box 6686	folder 8-10
Michigan tourist industry, 1981-1982, undated	box 6686	folder 11
Newsclippings, 1980	box 6686	folder 12
Newsclippings, 1981	box 6686	folder 13-14
Newsclippings, 1982, undated	box 6686	folder 15
Press, undated	box 6686	folder 16

Grosse Isle Great Lakes Research Program (GLRP). FY 1982 budget.

	L	
Bills, 1981	box 6686	folder 18
Congressional Record inserts, 1981	box 6686	folder 19
Congressional reports, 1981, undated	box 6686	folder 20
Correspondence, 1981, undated	box 6686	folder 21
EPA reports, 1981	box 6686	folder 22
EPA reports, undated	box 6686	folder 23
Memos and notes, March-April 1981	box 6686	folder 24
Memos and notes, September-October 1981	box 6686	folder 25
Memos and notes, undated	box 6686	folder 26
Newsclippings, 1981, undated	box 6686	folder 27
Press releases	box 6686	folder 28
Statements, 1982, undated	box 6686	folder 29
Liaison party, 1981	box 6686	folder 30
Liaison party, 1982	box 6686	folder 31
Mental health. Clinton Valley Center, 1979-1980	box 6686	folder 32
Mental Health. Clinton Valley Center, 1982, undated	box 6686	folder 33
Mogk, Marya. Page program, 1980-1982	box 6686	folder 34
1980 election data, 1980-1981, undated	box 6686	folder 35-36
Personal, 1982	box 6686	folder 37
Personnel. Applications, 1976	box 6686	folder 38
Personnel. Applications, 1977	box 6686	folder 39
Personnel. Applications, 1978, undated	box 6686	folder 40
Press, undated	box 6686	folder 41
Press. Blanchard biographies, undated	box 6686	folder 42
Senior Citizen Award, 1982	box 6686	folder 43
"Sun Day" , May 3, 1978	box 6686	folder 44-47
White House Conference on Families, 1979-1980	box 6686	folder 48
White House Conference on Families, undated	box 6686	folder 49

(8) MORRIS, GREGORY. FILES

Casework Files	**RESTRICTED**
-----------------------	----------------

tle/Description	Instances	
Cases involving no letter from Blanchard		
1977	box 6687	folder 1
1978	box 6687	folder 2
1979	box 6687	folder 3-4
1980	box 6687	folder 5-9
1981	box 6687	folder 10-11
1982	box 6687	folder 12
Undated	box 6687	folder 13-14
Citizens Coalition Credit Union, 1980	box 6687	folder 15
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 16
Restricted. Lubavitch Apartments Corporation, 1979	box 6687	folder 17
Restricted, 1981	box 6687	folder 18-19
Restricted, 1982	box 6687	folder 20
Evans Products Company, 1982	box 6687	folder 21
Restricted, 1980	box 6687	folder 22
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 23
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 24
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 25
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 26
Restricted, 1979, 1981	box 6687	folder 27
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 28
Restricted. Section 202 project, 1981	box 6687	folder 29
Restricted, 1981	box 6687	folder 30
Restricted, 1978-1979	box 6687	folder 31
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 32
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 33
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 34
Restricted, 1979-1981	box 6687	folder 35
Restricted, 1980	box 6687	folder 36

Restricted. Jewish Family Services, 1968-1969, 1980-1981, undated	box 6687	folder 37
Restricted, 1978	box 6687	folder 38
Restricted, 1982	box 6687	folder 39
Restricted, 1977	box 6687	folder 40
Martin Place Hospital, 1980, undated	box 6687	folder 41-43
Maynard, H.S. Strelinger Company, 1982	box 6687	folder 44
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 45
Restricted. United Plant Guard Workers of America (UPGWA), 1982	box 6687	folder 46-47
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 48
Restricted, 1978-1979	box 6687	folder 49
Restricted, 1979-1981	box 6687	folder 50-51
Restricted, 1979-1981	box 6687	folder 52
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 53
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 54
Restricted, 1980	box 6687	folder 55
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 56
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 57
Restricted, 1979	box 6687	folder 58
Restricted, 1978-1979, undated	box 6687	folder 59
St. John's Manor Corporation, 1982	box 6687	folder 60
Restricted. Formative Products Company, 1981	box 6687	folder 61
Restricted, 1973, 1978-1979	box 6687	folder 62
Restricted. Animal Aid, Inc, 1980	box 6687	folder 63
Restricted, 1981	box 6687	folder 64
Restricted. Pipefitters Local 636, 1982	box 6687	folder 65
Restricted, 1980	box 6687	folder 66
Restricted, 1977	box 6687	folder 67
Workers Compensation, 1977-1978	box 6687	folder 68
Workers Compensation. Restricted, 1977	box 6687	folder 69-70

Academy Files

Instances	
box 6686	folder 50
box 6686	folder 51
box 6686	folder 52
box 6686	folder 53
box 6686	folder 54
box 6686	folder 55
box 6686	folder 56
box 6686	folder 57
	box 6686 box 6686 box 6686 box 6686 box 6686 box 6686 box 6686

Administrative Files

Fitle/Description	Instances	
Apportionment, 1980-1981, undated	box 6686	folder 58
Building lease, 1975, 1977-1981, undated	box 6686	folder 59
Casework administration, 1976	box 6686	folder 60
Casework administration, 1977	box 6686	folder 61
Casework administration, 1978, 1980-1982	box 6686	folder 62
Casework administration, undated	box 6686	folder 63
Casework intake form, undated	box 6686	folder 64
Computer tape project, 1978	box 6686	folder 65
Democratic Party organizations, 1981	box 6686	folder 66
Democratic Party organizations, 1981-1982	box 6686	folder 67
Democratic Party organizations, 1982	box 6686	folder 68
Democratic Party organizations, undated	box 6686	folder 69
District action file, 1978	box 6686	folder 70
District action file, 1979	box 6686	folder 71-72
Filipino activities, 1982	box 6688	folder 1
4th of July, 1978, 1980-1981	box 6688	folder 2
Health forms and personal information, 1978-1982, undated	box 6688	folder 3
Internship material, 1978, undated	box 6688	folder 4
Labor groups, 1981, undated	box 6688	folder 5

Legislative information, 1980-1981, undated	box 6688	folder 6
Liaison party, 1977-1980, undated	box 6688	folder 7
Miscellaneous office information, 1978	box 6688	folder 8
Miscellaneous office information, 1979, undated	box 6688	folder 9
Mobile office alternatives, 1979	box 6688	folder 10
1976 campaign, undated	box 6688	folder 11
1976 campaign. Brian Hampton campaign, 1976-1977	box 6688	folder 12
Oakland County, Michigan. FRS audit, 1980	box 6688	folder 13
Office hour requests, undated	box 6688	folder 14
Office hours, 1979-1981, undated	box 6688	folder 15
Precincts walked, 1977	box 6688	folder 16
Privacy form, undated	box 6688	folder 17
Revitalization, 1981	box 6688	folder 18
Schedules, 1979-1980, undated	box 6688	folder 19
Scheduling information forms, undated	box 6688	folder 20
Scheduling. Morris, 1980, undated	box 6688	folder 21
Softball team, 1978, undated	box 6688	folder 22
Speeches, 1982, undated	box 6688	folder 23
Travel, 1978	box 6688	folder 24
Trips, mileage and expenses, 1980-1982, undated	box 6688	folder 25
Tuesday morning staff meetings, undated	box 6688	folder 26
Vacations, 1978-1982, undated	box 6688	folder 27
Van		
Administration, 1975-1979	box 6688	folder 28
Administration, 1980-1982, undated	box 6688	folder 29
Cards, 1977-1978, undated	box 6688	folder 30
Cards, undated	box 6688	folder 31
Locations, 1977-1979	box 6688	folder 32
Locations, 1980	box 6688	folder 33
Locations, 1981	box 6688	folder 34
Locations, 1982	box 6688	folder 35
Locations, undated	box 6688	folder 36

Service and account, 1975, 1977-1981, undated	box 6688	folder 37
Volunteers, 1977-1978, undated	box 6688	folder 38
Walking lists, 1980, undated	box 6688	folder 39
Wanged general letters, 1979-1980	box 6688	folder 40
Washington trip information sheets, undated	box 6688	folder 41

1982 Campaign Files

1962 Campaign Files		
Title/Description	Instances	
Blanchard Boosters, undated	box 6688	folder 42
Blanchard record, 1981-1982, undated	box 6688	folder 43
Campaign events, 1981	box 6688	folder 44
Campaign events, 1982	box 6688	folder 45
Campaign events, undated	box 6688	folder 46
Campaign organization and strategy, 1981-1982, undated	box 6688	folder 47
Campaign organization and strategy, undated	box 6688	folder 48
Candidate biography, undated	box 6688	folder 49
Correspondence, 1981-1982	box 6688	folder 50
Draft Blanchard for Michigan Committee, undated	box 6688	folder 51
Endorsements, 1982	box 6688	folder 52
Letters of support (drafts), undated	box 6688	folder 53
Lists. Possible supporters and contributors, 1981, undated	box 6688	folder 54
Media, 1982, undated	box 6688	folder 55
Memoranda, 1981-1982	box 6688	folder 56
Michigan. Upper Peninsula, 1981, undated	box 6688	folder 57
Miscellaneous, 1981, undated	box 6688	folder 58
Neighbors for Blanchard, undated	box 6688	folder 59
Opponents, 1982	box 6688	folder 60
Opponents, 1982, undated	box 6688	folder 61
Petitions	box 6688	folder 62-63
Polls and surveys, 1981-1982, undated	box 6688	folder 64
Radio ads, undated	box 6688	folder 65
Scheduling, 1981	box 6688	folder 66-67
Scheduling, 1982, undated	box 6688	folder 68

Project Files Title/Description Instances Aging. White House Conference on Aging, 1981 box 6688 folder 69-74 box 6688 folder 75 Aging. White House Conference on Aging, undated Census (1980), 1979-1980 box 6688 folder 76 Census (1980), undated box 6688 folder 77-78 box 6688 folder 79 Census (1980). Information kit, undated box 6688 folder 80-81 Census referrals, February 1980 box 6688 folder 82 Census referrals, March-April 1980, undated box 6688 folder 83 Chrysler Learning, Inc., 1979 Chrysler Learning, Inc., 1981-1982, undated box 6688 folder 84 folder 85 Clawson, Michigan, undated box 6688 box 6688 folder 86 Cooperative Services, Inc., 1977 folder 87-92 box 6688 Cooperative Services, Inc., 1978 folder 93-94 box 6688 Cooperative Services, Inc., 1979 Cooperative Services, Inc., undated box 6689 folder 1-2 folder 3 Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). box 6689 Section 8 Existing Housing Program, 1978 HUD. Section 8 Existing Housing Program, 1979 box 6689 folder 4-5 HUD. Section 8 Existing Housing Program, 1980, undated box 6689 folder 6 box 6689 folder 7 Double bottom tankers, 1979 box 6689 folder 8 Ecorse, Michigan. HUD application, 1982 box 6689 folder 9-10 Fair Housing Center. Detroit, Michigan, 1981 Federal Assistance Programs Referral Systems (FAPRS). box 6689 folder 21 Grants, 1977-1978 folder 12 FAPRS. Grants, 1979, undate box 6689 box 6689 folder 13-15 Federal procurement conference, April 22, 1982 Ferndale, Michigan Ferndale Public Library, 1979 box 6689 folder 16 General, 1980-1981 box 6689 folder 17 Railroad crossings, 1979, undated box 6689 folder 18 box 6689 folder 19 Roads, 1980-1981, undated

Senior Housing application, 1980-1981, undated

	box 6689	folder 20
Urban Development Action Grant, 1978-1979	box 6689	folder 21
Ferndale and Oak Park. Postal Service		
1978-1979	box 6689	folder 22
1980-1981	box 6689	folder 23
1982	box 6689	folder 24
undated	box 6689	folder 25
Hazel Park, Michigan		
General, 1978-1979, undated	box 6689	folder 26
Michigan State Housing Development Authority, 1978	box 6689	folder 27
Section 312 Program, 1978	box 6689	folder 28
Urban Development Action Grant (UDAG), 1978	box 6689	folder 29
UDAG, 1980	box 6689	folder 30-31
UDAG, 1981	box 6689	folder 32
Housing and Community Development		
1975	box 6689	folder 33
1978	box 6689	folder 34
1979	box 6689	folder 35-40
1980	box 6689	folder 41-42
1981	box 6689	folder 43
Undated	box 6689	folder 44-45
Huntington Woods, Michigan, 1979	box 6689	folder 46
Huntington Woods, 1980-1981	box 6689	folder 47
Huntington Woods. Postal service, 1982	box 6689	folder 48
I-696		
1979	box 6689	folder 49-50
1980	box 6689	folder 51
1981	box 6689	folder 52-54
1982, undated	box 6689	folder 54
Undated	box 6689	folder 55
Constituent communications, 1977-1981, undated	box 6689	folder 56
Interns, 1979	box 6689	folder 57

Interns, 1980	box 6689	folder 58-60
Interns, 1981	box 6689	folder 61-63
Land and water conservation, 1979	box 6689	folder 64
Land and water conservation, 1980, undated	box 6689	folder 65
M-275, 1979-1980, 1982, undated	box 6689	folder 66
Madison Heights, Michigan		
Closing. Cooper Services, Inc., November 1979	box 6689	folder 67
Closing. Cooper Services, Inc., December 1979	box 6689	folder 68
HUD grant application. Correspondence, December 1979	box 6689	folder 69
HUD grant application. John R Improvement Study, 1978	box 6689	folder 70
HUD grant application. Pre-application, 1979	box 6689	folder 71
Library, 1980, 1982, undated	box 6689	folder 72
Michigan Council for the Arts, 1979	box 6689	folder 73
Michigan Council for the Arts, 1980	box 6689	folder 74
Michigan Council for the Arts, 1981, undated	box 6689	folder 75
Michigan Democratic Party. Natural Resources and Energy Subcommittee		
1976, 1978	box 6689	folder 76
1979	box 6689	folder 77-78
1980	box 6690	folder 1
Undated	box 6690	folder 2-3
1980 Campaign, 1980	box 6690	folder 4
1980 Campaign, undated	box 6690	folder 5
Northeast-Midwest Coalition, 1979	box 6690	folder 6
Northeast-Midwest Coalition, 1980, undated	box 6690	folder 7
Oak Park, Michigan		
Community development, 1980-1981	box 6690	folder 8
National Endowment for the Humanities (NEH) grant application, 1981	box 6690	folder 9
Parking facility application, 1978	box 6690	folder 10-12
Parking facility application, 1979	box 6690	folder 13
Solar heating, 1979	box 6690	folder 14

Oakland County Michigan, 1981	box 6690	folder 15
Oakland County. Family and Child Services of Oakland, 1981	box 6690	folder 16
Pleasant Ridge, Michigan, 1977-1979, 1981	box 6690	folder 17
Pontiac, Michigan, 1980, undated	box 6690	folder 18
Red Run drain		
1978	box 6690	folder 19
1979	box 6690	folder 20-23
1980-1982	box 6690	folder 24
Undated	box 6690	folder 25
Royal Oak, Michigan		
CETA waiver, 1979, undated	box 6690	folder 26
Community development, 1981	box 6690	folder 27-29
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) projects, 1970-1971	box 6690	folder 30
HUD projects, 1979	box 6690	folder 31
HUD projects, 1980-1981	box 6690	folder 32
Intermodal facility, 1982	box 6690	folder 33
Postal workers relocation, 1978	box 6690	folder 34-40
Postal workers relocation, undated	box 6690	folder 41
Section 8 program (HUD), 1977, 1981	box 6690	folder 42
Section 202 program (HUD), 1978	box 6690	folder 43-44
Section 202 program (HUD), 1979-1980	box 6690	folder 45
Section 202 program (HUD), 1981-1982, undated	box 6690	folder 46
Royal Oak Township, 1978, undated	box 6690	folder 47
Southeast Michigan Council of Governments (SEMCOG). Housing, 1979	box 6690	folder 48-49
SEMCOG. Housing, 1980	box 6690	folder 50-51
SEMCOG. Housing, 1981	box 6690	folder 52
Survey totals, 1979	box 6690	folder 53-54
Troy, Michigan. I-75 improvements, 1980	box 6690	folder 55
Troy. I-75 improvements, 1981	box 6690	folder 56-57

U.S. Army Tank Automotive Material Readiness Command (TARCOM), 1980	box 6690	folder 59
Veterans' Administration. Allen Park Veterans' Administration Hospital, 1979	box 6690	folder 60
Van Thank yous, 1980	box 6690	folder 61-62
Van thank yous, 1981	box 6690	folder 63-64
Van thank yous, 1982	box 6690	folder 65

(9) COMMITTEE ON BANKING, FINANCE AND URBAN AFFAIRS

Title/Description	Instances	
Bank holding companies, 1980	box 6690	folder 66
Committee jurisdiction over economic development legislation, 1980	box 6690	folder 67
Council on Wage and Price Stability, 1979, undated	box 6690	folder 68-69
Council on Wage and Price Stability, 1980	box 6690	folder 70-73
Department of Energy loan guarantees, 1974, 1978	box 6690	folder 74
Department of Energy loan guarantees, 1978	box 6690	folder 75
Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee (DIDC), 1981	box 6690	folder 76-78
Federal Reserve System, 1976	box 6690	folder 79
Federal Reserve System, 1977, 1980-1981	box 6691	folder 1
Hearings on banking and credit issues, July 14, 1981	box 6691	folder 2-4
H.Con.Res. 82, Inequitable capital requirements among commercial banks, 1982	box 6691	folder 5
H.Con.Res. 160, high interest rates, 1981	box 6691	folder 6
HR 2828, to allow commercial banks to underwrite revenue bonds, 1979-1980	box 6691	folder 7
HR 2828, 1981, undated	box 6691	folder 8-9
Interest rates, 1981	box 6691	folder 10
Interstate banking, 1981	box 6691	folder 11
Members, 1978	box 6691	folder 12
Memoranda, 1976, 1981	box 6691	folder 13
Michigan. Banking and usury laws, 1981	box 6691	folder 14

Money market mutual funds, 1981	box 6691	folder 15-20
National budget. House-Senate reconciliation, 1981	box 6691	folder 21-23
National Consumer Cooperative Bank, 1981	box 6691	folder 24
New York City loan guarantees, 1978	box 6691	folder 25-26
New York City loan guarantees, undated	box 6691	folder 27-28
Proposed committee rules, 1981-1982	box 6691	folder 29
Reagan economic legislation, 1981	box 6691	folder 30
Report to Budget Committee, 1982	box 6691	folder 31
Savings and loans aid, 1981	box 6691	folder 32-37
Savings and loans aid. HR 4603, Deposit Insurance Flexibility Act, September-October 1981	box 6691	folder 38
Savings and loans. HR 4603, October 1981, undated	box 6691	folder 39-42
Savings and loans. HR 4631, "Regulators' bill", July- September 1981	box 6691	folder 43
Washington, D.C. Aid, 1981	box 6691	folder 44
Automobile Industry Task Force		
Title/Description	Instances	
Background information, 1975, undated	box 6691	folder 45-49
Background information, undated	box 6691	folder 50-51
Correspondence, January-April 1975	box 6691	folder 52
Correspondence, May-December 1975	box 6691	folder 53
Creation of the Task Force, 1975, undated	box 6691	folder 54
Hearings. Detroit, May 2-3 1975	box 6691	folder 55-56
Hearings. Washington, D.C., April 9-11, 1975	box 6691	folder 57-59
Hearings. Washington, D.C., July 29, 1975	box 6692	folder 1-2
Memoranda, 1975, undated	box 6692	folder 3
Notes, undated	box 6692	folder 4
Press release, undated	box 6692	folder 5
Task Force report, undated	box 6692	folder 6
Housing		
Title/Description	Instances	

Adjustable rate mortgages. "Due on sale" clauses, 1981

box 6692 folder 7

Community development formula. Federal balance of payments, 1980-1981	box 6692	folder 8
Draft letter to Michigan mayors regarding block grants (never sent), 1981	box 6692	folder 9
"Expected to reside" regulations, 1979-1980	box 6692	folder 10
Fair housing, 1979	box 6692	folder 11
Fair housing, 1980, undated	box 6692	folder 12-13
Fair housing, 1981	box 6692	folder 14
Homeowner's Emergency Relief Act of 1982, 1982	box 6692	folder 15
HR 7262, Housing and Community Development Act of 1980, 1980, undated	box 6692	folder 16-19
Housing and community development. Background materials, 1980	box 6692	folder 20
Housing and community development. Background materials, 1981	box 6692	folder 21-23
Housing and urban policies. Background material , June 1978	box 6692	folder 24-25
Housing and urban policies. Background material, 1978	box 6692	folder 26-27
Housing and urban policies. Background material, undated	box 6692	folder 28
Mutual housing, 1980	box 6692	folder 29
Mutual housing, 1981	box 6692	folder 30

Housing and Community Development Act of 1974

Title/Description	Instances	
1977 Amendments		
Administration bill, 1977	box 6692	folder 31-35
Background material, 1973, 1976	box 6692	folder 36
Background material, 1977	box 6692	folder 37-40
Block grant program, 1977	box 6692	folder 41
Community development programs. General information, 1975	box 6692	folder 42
Community development programs. General information, 1976, undated	box 6692	folder 43
"Expected to reside" regulations. Background material, 1976	box 6692	folder 44

"Expected to reside" regulations. Background material, 1977, undated	box 6692	folder 45
Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, 1974	box 6692	folder 46
Housing and Community Development Act of 1977, 1977	box 6692	folder 47
HR 3843, Supplemental Housing Authorization Act of 1977, February 1977	box 6692	folder 48
HR 3843, March 1977	box 6692	folder 49
HR 3843 , April 1977	box 6692	folder 50
HR 4703, Housing and Community Development Act of 1977, 1977	box 6692	folder 51
HR 4703. Amendments in subcommittee, 1977	box 6692	folder 52-53
HR 4703. Blanchard amendments, 1977	box 6692	folder 54
HR 4703. Subcommittee mark-up, 1977	box 6692	folder 24
HR 6112		
Housing and Community Development Act of 1977, 1977	box 6692	folder 56
Amendments in full committee, 1977	box 6692	folder 57-58
Blanchard amendments, 1977	box 6692	folder 59
Committee mark-up, 1977	box 6692	folder 60
Floor action, 1977	box 6692	folder 61
HR 6655		
Housing and Community Development Act of 1977, 1977	box 6730	folder 62
Amendments, 1977	box 6692	folder 63
Conference materials, June 1977	box 6692	folder 64
Conference materials, September 1977, undated	box 6692	folder 65
Conference materials, undated	box 6692	folder 66
Conference report, 1977	box 6692	folder 67
Correspondence, 1977	box 6692	folder 68
Correspondence on conference, June 1977	box 6693	folder 1-3
Correspondence on conference, July 1977	box 6693	folder 4
Correspondence on conference, August-September 1977	box 6693	folder 5
Correspondence on conference, undated	box 6693	folder 6

Floor action, 1977	box 6693	folder 7
Miscellaneous notes, undated	box 6693	folder 8
Outside groups. Positions on bills, 1977, undated	box 6693	folder 9-10
Related issues, 1977	box 6693	folder 11-12
Testimony and statements, 1977	box 6693	folder 13-15
Conference Agenda, 1977	box 4322	
1978 Amendments		
Birmingham, Michigan. Low-income housing, 1978	box 6693	folder 16-18
Conference issues, July 1978	box 6693	folder 19
Conference issues, August-September 1978	box 6693	folder 20
Conference issues, September 1978	box 6693	folder 21
Conference issues, 1978	box 6693	folder 22-26
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) reorganization, 1978, undated	box 6693	folder 27-29
"Expected to reside" regulations, 1974	box 6693	folder 30
"Expected to reside" regulations, 1977	box 6693	folder 31
"Expected to reside" regulations, 1978, undated	box 6693	folder 32-36
"Expected to reside" regulations, undated	box 6693	folder 37
HR 1171, Housing Conservation Act of 1978 (Blanchard bill), 1978, undated	box 6693	folder 38
HR 12433, Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1978, 1978	box 6693	folder 39
HR 12433. Committee report, 1978	box 6693	folder 40
HR 12433. Correspondence, May 1978	box 6693	folder 41
HR 12433. Correspondence, June-July 1978	box 6693	folder 42
HR 12433. Correspondence, 1978	box 6693	folder 43
HR 12433. Section 312, 1978	box 6693	folder 44
Newsclippings, April-June 1978	box 6693	folder 45
Newsclippings, July 1978	box 6693	folder 46
Newsclippings, August-December 1978	box 6693	folder 47
1974 Act, with 1977 amendments, 1977	box 6693	folder 48
S. 3084, Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1978. Conference report, 1978	box 6693	folder 49

Subcommittee on Domestic Monetary Policy

Title/Description	Instances	
Background material, 1981, undated	box 6693	folder 50-54
Federal Open Market Committee, 1981	box 6693	folder 55
General, 1981	box 6693	folder 56

Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization

Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization	L	
'itle/Description	Instances	
Articles, 1981, undated	box 6693	folder 57
Defense Production Act of 1950. 1981 amendments, 1981-1982, undated	box 6693	folder 58
General information, 1978-1982, undated	box 6693	folder 59
Government Executive magazine. Article, 1982	box 6693	folder 60
Hearings on the Council on Wage and Price Stability Act, 1977	box 6693	folder 61-65
HR 3824, Urban Jobs and Enterprise Zone Act of 1981, 1981	box 6693	folder 66
HR 5540, The Defense Industrial Base Revitalization Act (DIBRA), March-April 1982	box 6693	folder 67
HR 5540, DIBRA, May 1982, undated	box 6693	folder 68
HR 5540, DIBRA. Background material, 1982, undated	box 6694	folder 1
Meeting with Committee for Economic Development, 1981	box 6694	folder 2
Memoranda, 1981-1982	box 6694	folder 3-4
Press releases, 1981	box 6694	folder 5-6
Press releases, 1982, undated	box 6694	folder 7
Statements and testimony, 1982	box 6694	folder 8
Strategic petroleum reserves, 1980-1981	box 6694	folder 9
Strategic petroleum reserves, undated	box 6694	folder 10
Subcommittee members, undated	box 6694	folder 11
Tosco Synthetic Fuels Project, 1981	box 6694	folder 12-13
Tosco synthetic fuels project, 1982	box 6694	folder 14
Hearings on Revitalization and the U.S. Economy		
Cleveland hearing, August 28, 1981	box 6694	folder 15-18
Credit issues bearing Contember 22, 1001		

Credit issues hearing, September 23, 1981

	box 6694	folder 19
Indianapolis hearing, August 14, 1981	box 6694	folder 20
Interest rates hearing, July 29, 1981	box 6694	folder 21-23
Manpower needs hearing, July 24, 1981	box 6694	folder 24
"Offsets" hearing, September 16, 1981	box 6694	folder 25
Overview of proposals hearing, March 25, 1981	box 6694	folder 26
Pittsburgh hearing, September 25, 1981	box 6694	folder 27-28
Productivity hearing, January 27, 1982	box 6694	folder 29-30
Schedule of hearings, 1981	box 6694	folder 31
"Turnkey" hearing, September 23, 1981	box 6694	folder 32
Urban infrastructure hearing, September 10, 1981	box 6694	folder 33

Subcommittee on Housing and Community Development

itle/Description	Instances	
Hearings, 1977, 1981	box 6694	folder 34
HR 5731, Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1982, 1982	box 6694	folder 35
HR 6296, Housing and Urban-Rural Recovery Act of 1982, 1982	box 6694	folder 36
Community Investment Task Force		
Background material, 1977	box 6694	folder 37-40
Background material, 1978	box 6694	folder 41
Background material, undated	box 6694	folder 42-43
Congressional Budget Office. Resource paper for Task Force, 1977	box 6694	folder 44
Congressional Budget Office. Resource paper for Task Force, 1978	box 6694	folder 45
Memoranda, 1977-1978	box 6694	folder 46
Notes, undated	box 6694	folder 47

[^] Return to Table of Contents

(10) LEGISLATIVE FILES

Blanchard Bills

Title/Description

Instances

HR 110, Young Families Homeownership Opportunity Act of 1981, 1981	box 6694	folder 48
HR 1932, Emergency Home Purchase and Inventory Reduction Act of 1981, 1981	box 6694	folder 49
HR 2000, the United States Revitalization Act, 1981	box 6694	folder 50
HR 2566, the Federal Financing Bank Act Amendments of 1981, 1981	box 6694	folder 51
HR 3600, the Great Lakes Protection Act of 1981, 1981	box 6694	folder 52
HR 5540, the Defense Industrial Base Revitalization Act, 1982	box 6694	folder 53

Cosponsored Bills

dosponsored bins		
Title/Description	Instances	
Agriculture, 1975	box 6694	folder 54
Armed Forces, 1975	box 6694	folder 55
Banking and currency, 1975	box 6694	folder 56
Campaign reform, 1975	box 6694	folder 57
Commerce, 1975	box 6694	folder 58
Congress, 1975	box 6694	folder 59
Economy, 1975	box 6694	folder 60
Education, 1975	box 6694	folder 61
Energy, 1975	box 6694	folder 62
Federal government, 1975	box 6694	folder 63
Foreign affairs, 1975	box 6694	folder 64
Health, 1975	box 6694	folder 65
Holidays, 1975	box 6694	folder 66
Housing, 1975	box 6694	folder 67
Immigration, 1975	box 6694	folder 68
Labor, 1975	box 6694	folder 69
Natural resources, 1975	box 6694	folder 70
Taxation, 1975	box 6694	folder 71
Veterans, 1975	box 6694	folder 72
Welfare, social, 1975	box 6694	folder 73

Legislative Profiles

*		
Title/Description	Instances	
94th Congress, 1975-1976	box 6695	folder 1-8
95th Congress, 1977-1978	box 6695	folder 9-13
96th Congress, 1979-1980	box 6695	folder 14-18
97th Congress, 1981-1982	box 6695	folder 19-22
Sunset Legislation		
Title/Description	Instances	
Background information, 1980	box 6695	folder 23
Blanchard sunset bills, 94th Congress, 1975-1976	box 6695	folder 24-25
Blanchard sunset bills, 95th Congress, 1977-1978	box 6695	folder 26-32
Blanchard sunset bills, 96th Congress, 1979-1980	box 6695	folder 33-35
Correspondence, 1978	box 6695	folder 36
Correspondence, February-May 1979	box 6695	folder 37
Correspondence, June- November 1979	box 6695	folder 38
Correspondence, 1980, undated	box 6695	folder 39
Cosponsors, 1978	box 6695	folder 40
Cosponsors, 1979	box 6695	folder 41
Cosponsors, 1980, undated	box 6695	folder 42
Cosponsors, undated	box 6695	folder 43
Democratic Caucus resolution, 1978-1979, undated	box 6715	folder 44
HR 2, the Sunset Act of 1981 (Blanchard bill), 1980	box 6695	folder 45
HR 2, the Sunset Act of 1981 (Blanchard bill), January 1981	box 6695	folder 46
HR 2, the Sunset Act of 1981 (Blanchard bill), January- February 1981	box 6695	folder 47
HR 2, the Sunset Act of 1981 (Blanchard bill), February 1981	box 6695	folder 48

HR 5858, the Sunset Review Act of 1980, 1980

HR 5858, the Sunset Review Act of 1979, 1979

October 1981

HR 2, the Sunset Act of 1981 (Blanchard bill), February-

HR 2, the Sunset Act of 1981 (Blanchard bill), undated

HR 2 program inventory and review schedule, undated

HR 65, the Legislative Oversight Act of 1979, 1979

folder 49

folder 50

folder 66

folder 67

folder 51-65

box 6695

box 6695

box 6695

box 6695

box 6695

	box 6695	folder 68-70
House Subcommittee on the Legislative Process, Hearing on Sunset, September 18, 1981	box 6696	folder 1-5
Notes, undated	box 6696	folder 6
Press, 1978	box 6696	folder 7
Press, 1979	box 6696	folder 8-10
Press, 1980, undated	box 6696	folder 11
S.2, the Sunset Act of 1979, 1979	box 6696	folder 12-13
S.2, the Sunset Act of 1980, 1980	box 6696	folder 14
Speeches and testimony, 1976	box 6696	folder 15
Speeches and testimony, 1977	box 6696	folder 16-17
Speeches and testimony, 1978	box 6696	folder 18
Speeches and testimony, 1979, undated	box 6696	folder 19
Sunset information kit, undated	box 6696	folder 20-21
Tax expenditures, 1978	box 6696	folder 22-25
Tax expenditures, 1979	box 6696	folder 26-27
Tax expenditures, 1980, undated	box 6696	folder 28

(11) SUBJECT FILES

Agriculture

0		
Title/Description	Instances	
Foreign ownership of American land, 1979	box 6696	folder 29
HR 3603, the Food and Agriculture Act of 1981, undated	box 6696	folder 30
Oakland County, Michigan. Soil survey report, 1981	box 6696	folder 31
Peanut price support program, 1978-1981	box 6696	folder 32
Peanut price support program, 1981	box 6696	folder 33
Productivity, 1980	box 6696	folder 34
Stockman, David. Voting record, 1977-1980	box 6696	folder 35
Tobacco industry, 1981	box 6696	folder 36
Traxler, Bob. Positions on farm issues, 1981-1982	box 6696	folder 37
World hunger, 1978	box 6696	folder 38

itle/Description	Instances	
Draize test, 1981	box 6696	folder 39
,		
Steel leghold traps, 1975-1979	box 6696	folder 40
Steel leghold traps, 1979-1980, undated	box 6696	folder 41
Auto Industry		
itle/Description	Instances	
Allen, Richard. Ethics probe, 1981	box 6696	folder 42
Auto summit (proposed), 1981	box 6696	folder 43-44
Auto summit (proposed), 1982	box 6696	folder 45
Auto summit. Senator Carl Levin proposal, 1982	box 6696	folder 46
Background information, 1980-1981	box 6696	folder 47
Chrysler Corporation. Background information, 1979, undated	box 6696	folder 48
Chrysler Corporation. Gas turbine research and development, 1980-1981	box 6696	folder 49
Chrysler Corporation. "Yes" votes on Chrysler aid, 1981	box 6696	folder 50
Clean Air Act, 1981	box 6696	folder 51
Clean Air Act, 1982	box 6696	folder 52
Congressional Auto Task Force, 1980-1981	box 6696	folder 53-54
Congressional Auto Task Force. Hearings, September 15, 1980	box 6696	folder 55
Financial difficulties, 1981-1982	box 6696	folder 56-57
Ford Motor Company, 1980-1981	box 6696	folder 58
General Motors Corporation. Poletown Project, 1981	box 6696	folder 59
General Motors. Research and development, 1981	box 6696	folder 60
Japanese imports, 1979	box 6696	folder 61
Japanese imports, 1980	box 6696	folder 62-72
Japanese imports, 1981	box 6697	folder 1-2
Japanese imports, undated	box 6697	folder 3
Japanese imports. H.Con.Res. 363, regarding Japanese exports, 1980	box 6697	folder 4-5
Local content legislation, 1980-1982	box 6697	folder 6-7

Reagan Administration. Department of Transportation Policy, 1981	box 6697	folder 8
Reconstruction Finance Corporation, 1977-1980	box 6697	folder 9-10
Regulatory reform, 1979-1981	box 6697	folder 11
Soviet imports, 1980-1981	box 6697	folder 12
Trade Act of 1974, 1980	box 6697	folder 13
Trade readjustment assistance, 1981	box 6697	folder 14
United Auto Workers (UAW), 1981	box 6697	folder 15
University of Michigan. Auto-related research, 1981	box 6697	folder 16
University of Michigan. US - Japanese Automotive Study Corporation, 1981	box 6697	folder 17
Volkswagen Plant. Sterling Heights, Michigan, 1980, undated	box 6697	folder 18-20
Volkswagen Plant. Sterling Heights, Michigan. Status report, 1981	box 6697	folder 21
Banking		
Title/Description	Instances	
Bank Export Services Act (HR 6016, St. Germain bill), 1982, undated	box 6697	folder 22
State usury ceiling preemption (HR 2501, LaFalce bill), 1981	box 6697	folder 23-26
Wright Investors' Service. Legislative proposal, 1982	box 6697	folder 27-28
Caucuses and Commissions		
Title/Description	Instances	
Congressional Port Caucus, 1981	box 6697	folder 29
U. S. Congressional Travel and Tourism Caucus, 1981	box 6697	folder 30
Child Welfare		
Title/Description	Instances	
Child welfare and family problems, 1981	box 6697	folder 31
Child welfare and family problems, 1981 Civil Rights	box 6697	folder 31
Civil Rights	box 6697 Instances	folder 31
		folder 31 folder 32

Gay rights, 1978-1980, undated	box 6697	folder 34-35
Internal Revenue Service. Tax exemptions for private schools, 1979-1980	box 6697	folder 36
Nazi war criminals. Deportation, 1980	box 6697	folder 37
Prayer in public schools, 1980	box 6697	folder 38-39
PTL Club, 1975-1980, undated	box 6697	folder 40
U.S. Commission on Civil Rights, 1980	box 6697	folder 41
Commerce		
Title/Description	Instances	
Export trading company legislation, 1980	box 6697	folder 42
Sales Representative Protection Act, 1980, undated	box 6697	folder 43
Consumer Affairs		
Title/Description	Instances	
Consumer price index. Pensions, undated	box 6697	folder 44
Federal Trade Commission (FTC). Amendments. 96th Congress, 1980	box 6697	folder 45
FTC. Children's advertising (kid-vid), 1980	box 6697	folder 46
FTC. Sugarman case, 1980	box 6697	folder 47
Legislation. 96th Congress, 1980	box 6697	folder 48
Crime and Criminals		
Title/Description	Instances	
Handguns, 1979-1980	box 6697	folder 49
Police priorities, undated	box 6697	folder 50
Defense		
Title/Description	Instances	
Project Seafarer/ELF, 1981	box 6697	folder 51
Economy		
Title/Description	Instances	
Bullard, Perry. Plant Closing Bill, 1981	box 6697	folder 52
Colander, David. Study, 1980	box 6697	folder 53
Kahn, Alfred. Analysis, 1980	box 6697	folder 54

Productivity, 1978	box 6697	folder 55-56
Productivity, 1979	box 6697	folder 57
Public works, 1981	box 6697	folder 58
Revitalization		
1980	box 6697	folder 59
1981, undated	box 6697	folder 60
Blanchard bill (HR 2000), 1981	box 6697	folder 61-62
Eagleton bill, 1981	box 6697	folder 63
Guarini bills (HR 3190, HR 3218), 1981	box 6697	folder 64
Infrastructure, 1981	box 6697	folder 65
Moynihan bill (S.1646), 1981	box 6697	folder 66
Education		
Title/Description	Instances	
College loan program. Changes, 1981	box 6697	folder 67
Ferndale, Michigan. School Board. Eligibility for federal assistance, 1981	box 6697	folder 68-69
Michigan High Schools' Labor Studies Program, 1981	box 6697	folder 70
Oak Park, Michigan. School District. Bilingual education grant application, 1981	box 6697	folder 71
Environment		
Title/Description	Instances	
Acid rain		
1980	box 6697	folder 72-73
1981	box 6697	folder 74-77
undated	box 6697	folder 78
Housing		
Title/Description	Instances	
Housing and Urban-Rural Recovery Act (HR 6296), 1982	box 6698	folder 1-4
Senior Citizens		
Title/Description	Instances	
Legislation. 96th Congress, 1980	box 6698	folder 5
Nursing homes. Michigan, 1980		

Nursing homes. Michigan, 1980

	box 6698	folder 6
Senior Service Corps. Policy statements, 1980	box 6698	folder 7
White House Conference on Aging, 1980	box 6698	folder 8

(12) VOTING RECORDS

Title/Description	Instances	
94th Congress. Inter-University Consortium for Political and Social Research Report (ICPSR), 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 9-27
95th Congress. ICPSR report, 1977-1978	box 6698	folder 28-50
96th Congress. ICPSR report, 1979-1980	box 6698	folder 51-69
97th Congress. Clerk of the House's report, 1981	box 6698	folder 70-72
97th Congress. Clerk's report, 1982	box 6698	folder 73-74
Achievement Lists		
Title/Description	Instances	
Abortion		
1976	box 6698	folder 75
1977	box 6698	folder 76
1978	box 6698	folder 77
1979	box 6698	folder 78
1980	box 6698	folder 79
Business, undated	box 6698	folder 80
Environment, 1975-1980, undated	box 6698	folder 81
Jewish issues (draft), undated	box 6698	folder 82
General, 1982, undated	box 6698	folder 83
Women's issues, 1981, undated	box 6698	folder 84
Issue Votes		
Title/Description	Instances	
94TH Congress		
Abortion, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 85
Agriculture, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 86
Banking and economic issues, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 87

Business, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 88
Civil rights, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 89
Crime, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 90
Education, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 91
Energy, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 92-93
Environment, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 94
Ethics and Congress, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 95
Foreign policy, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 96
Government regulations, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 97
Housing, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 98
Immigration, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 99
Jobs, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 100
Labor, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 101
Social issues, 1975-1976	box 6698	folder 102
Spending and appropriations, 1975-1976	box 6699	folder 1
Taxes, 1975-1976	box 6699	folder 2
Transportation, 1975-1976	box 6699	folder 3
Welfare, 1975-1976	box 6699	folder 4
Women's issues, 1975-1976	box 6699	folder 5
Abortion, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 6
Agriculture, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 7
Banking and economic issues, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 8
Business, 1977	box 6699	folder 9
95TH Congress		
Cities, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 10
Civil rights, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 11
Crime, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 12
Education, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 13
Energy, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 14
Environment, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 15
Ethics and Congress, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 16
Foreign policy, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 17-18

Government regulations, 1977	box 6699	folder 19
Housing, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 20
Immigration, 1978	box 6699	folder 21
Jobs, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 22
Labor, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 23
Small business, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 24
Social issues, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 25
Spending and appropriations, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 26-27
Taxes, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 28
Transportation, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 29
Veterans, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 30
Welfare, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 31
Women's issues, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 32
96TH Congress		
Abortion, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 33
Agriculture, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 34
Banking and economy, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 35
Business, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 36
Cities, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 37
Civil rights, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 38
Crime, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 39
Education, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 40
Energy, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 41-42
Environment, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 43
Ethics and Congress, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 44
Foreign policy, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 45-46
Government regulations, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 47
Housing, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 48
Immigration, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 49
Jobs, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 50
Labor, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 51
Small business, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 52
,		

Spending and appropriations, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 53-56
Social issues, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 57
Taxes, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 58
Transportation, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 59
Veterans, 1979	box 6699	folder 60
Welfare, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 61
Women's issues, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 62
97TH Congress		
1981-1982	box 6699	folder 63
Abortion, 1981	box 6699	folder 64
Agriculture, 1982	box 6699	folder 65
Banking and economic issues, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 66
Cities, 1981	box 6699	folder 67
Civil rights, 1981	box 6699	folder 68
Crime, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 69
Education, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 70
Energy, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 71
Environment, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 72
Ethics and Congress, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 73
Foreign policy, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 74-75
Government regulations, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 76
Housing, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 77
Immigration, 1982	box 6699	folder 78
Jobs, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 79
Labor, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 80
Small business, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 81
Social issues, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 82
Spending and appropriations, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 83-84
Taxes, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 85
Transportation, 1982	box 6699	folder 86
Veterans, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 87
Welfare and human services, 1981	box 6699	folder 88

Women's issues, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 89
Interest Group Ratings		
Title/Description	Instances	
Interest group ratings, 1981-1982	box 6699	folder 90
Abortion and birth control, 1981	box 6699	folder 91
Civil rights issues, 1970-1972	box 6699	folder 92
Civil rights issues, 1974-1976	box 6699	folder 93
Civil rights issues, 1978-1980	box 6699	folder 94
Consumer affairs, 1979	box 6699	folder 95
Environmental issues, 1975-1976	box 6699	folder 96
Education, 1977-1978	box 6699	folder 97
Education, 1979-1981	box 6699	folder 98
Farm issues, 1975-1980	box 6699	folder 99
Labor issues, 1976-1977	box 6699	folder 100
Labor issues, 1978-1980	box 6699	folder 101
Senior citizens issues, 1975-1982	box 6699	folder 102
Tax issues, 1975-1977	box 6699	folder 103
Taxes, 1979-1980	box 6699	folder 104
Taxes, 1981	box 6699	folder 105
Veterans' issues, 1980	box 6699	folder 106

(13) COSIGNED LETTERS

Title/Description	Instances	
February-September 1975	box 6699	folder 107
October-December 1975	box 6699	folder 108
February-April 1976	box 6699	folder 109
May-September 1976	box 6699	folder 110
October-December 1976	box 6699	folder 111
January 1977	box 6699	folder 112
February 1977	box 6699	folder 113

March 1977	box 6699	folder 115
April 1977	box 6699	folder 116
May 1977	box 6699	folder 117-119
June 1977	box 6700	folder 1-2
July 1977	box 6700	folder 3
August, August 1977	box 6700	folder 4
September 1977	box 6700	folder 5
October 1977	box 6700	folder 6
November 1977	box 6700	folder 7-8
December 1977	box 6700	folder 9
January 1978	box 6700	folder 10
February 1978	box 6700	folder 11-12
March 1978	box 6700	folder 13
April 1978	box 6700	folder 14
May 1978	box 6700	folder 15
June 1978	box 6700	folder 16-17
July 1978	box 6700	folder 18-19
August 1978	box 6700	folder 20-21
September 1978	box 6700	folder 22
October 1978	box 6700	folder 23-24
November-December 1978	box 6700	folder 25
January 1979	box 6700	folder 26
February 1979	box 6700	folder 27
March 1979	box 6700	folder 28-29
April 1979	box 6700	folder 30-31
May 1979	box 6700	folder 32-33
June 1979	box 6700	folder 34-36
July 1979	box 6700	folder 37-38
August 1979	box 6700	folder 39
September 1979	box 6700	folder 40
October 1979	box 6700	folder 41-42
N 1070		

November 1979

	box 6700	folder 43-44
December 1979	box 6700	folder 45
January 1980	box 6700	folder 46
February 1980	box 6700	folder 47
March 1980	box 6700	folder 48
April 1980	box 6700	folder 49
May 1980	box 6700	folder 50
June 1980	box 6700	folder 51
July 1980	box 6700	folder 52
August 1980	box 6700	folder 53
September 1980	box 6700	folder 54-56
October 1980	box 6700	folder 57
November-December 1980	box 6700	folder 58
January 1981	box 6700	folder 59
February 1981	box 6700	folder 60
March 1981	box 6700	folder 61-62
April 1981	box 6700	folder 63
May 1981	box 6700	folder 64
June 1981	box 6700	folder 65
July 1981	box 6700	folder 66
August 1981	box 6700	folder 67
September 1981	box 6700	folder 68-69
October 1981	box 6700	folder 70-71
November 1981	box 6700	folder 72
December 1981	box 6700	folder 73
January 1982	box 6700	folder 74
February 1982	box 6701	folder 1-2
March 1982	box 6701	folder 3-4
April 1982	box 6701	folder 5
May 1982	box 6701	folder 6-7
June 1982	box 6701	folder 8
July 1982	box 6701	folder 9-10

August-September 1982	box 6701	folder 11
October-November 1982	box 6701	folder 12

(14) CONGRESSIONAL RECORD INSERTS

Title/Description	Instances	
Lists of inserts, 1977-1981	box 6701	folder 13
1975	box 6701	folder 14-15
1976	box 6701	folder 16
1977	box 6701	folder 17-19
1978	box 6701	folder 20-21
1979	box 6701	folder 22-23
1980	box 6701	folder 24
1981	box 6701	folder 25-26
1982	box 6701	folder 27

[^] Return to Table of Contents

(15) SPEECHES AND TESTIMONY

Title/Description	Instances	
Youth Government Day Speech, May 6, 1975	box 6701	folder 28
Bar Association speech, May 20, 1975	box 6701	folder 29
House Subcommittee on Administrative Law and Governmental Relations. Statement on HR 4324, the Public Disclosure of Lobbying Act, September 12, 1975	box 6701	folder 30
House Subcommittee on Administrative Law and Governmental Relations. Testimony on Congressional review of administrative rulemaking, October 21, 1975	box 6701	folder 31
Armenian speech, December 1975	box 6701	folder 32
"Inalienable rights" , December 1975	box 6701	folder 33
Berkley Rotary Club, speech on sunset legislation, 1975	box 6701	folder 34
Ferndale High School graduation speech, 1975	box 6701	folder 35
HR 2349, Financial disclosure. Statement, 1975	box 6701	folder 36
HR 6546, Commodity Credit Corporation. Testimony, 1975	box 6701	folder 37

Memorial Day speech, 1975	box 6701	folder 38
Metric speech, 1975	box 6701	folder 39
Metropolitan Area Credit Union Management Authority speech, 1975	box 6701	folder 40
Oak Park High School graduation speech, 1975	box 6701	folder 41
Speech on politics and history, 1975	box 6701	folder 42
Sunset legislation speech, 1975	box 6701	folder 43
Truth in Budgeting speech, 1975	box 6701	folder 44
Senate Subcommittee on Intergovernmental Relations. Testimony on S. 2925, the Government Economy and Spending Reform Act , March 18, 1976	box 6701	folder 45
Chamber of Commerce speech, "Government economy and spending reform", March 24, 1976	box 6701	folder 46
Blanchard Friendship Ball speech, April 24, 1976	box 6701	folder 47
Chamber of Commerce speech, "Government economy and spending reform", March 24, 1976	box 6701	folder 48
House Budget Committee. Testimony on zero-base budgeting, June 30, 1976	box 6701	folder 49
Michigan State Legislature. Testimony on Sunset legislation, October 11, 1976	box 6701	folder 50
House Subcommittee on Crime. Testimony on HR 11251, the Local and State Government Speedy Trial Act , 1976	box 6701	folder 51
"Truth in Budgeting", 1976	box 6701	folder 52
Ferndale High School baccalaureate speech, 1976	box 6701	folder 53
Announcement of re-election bid, 1976	box 6701	folder 54
Speech to securities industry on politics (notes), January 25, 1977	box 6701	folder 55
Senate Subcommittee on Intergovernmental Relations. Testimony on S. 2, the Sunset Act of 1977, March 24, 1977	box 6701	folder 56
Conference on Soviet Jewry Speech, June 14, 1977	box 6701	folder 57
Speech for Slovak dinner, June 19, 1977	box 6701	folder 58
Virginia Assembly, speech on sunset legislation, July 24, 1977	box 6701	folder 59
Baltic Human Rights Rally speech, September 24, 1977	box 6701	folder 60
House Budget Task Force. Testimony on sunset legislation, October 6, 1977	box 6701	folder 61
House Subcommittee on Legislation and National Security.	box 6701	folder 62

Jaycees Ten Outstanding Young Men Award. Speech, 1977	box 6701	folder 63
Memorial Day address, 1977	box 6701	folder 64
State of Michigan Jaycees. Five Outstanding Young Men Award. Speech, 1977	box 6701	folder 65
Tour of Washington speech, 1977	box 6701	folder 66
Senate Rules Committee. Testimony on S. 2, sunset legislation, April 19, 1978	box 6701	folder 67
House Subcommittee on Domestic Monetary Policy. Testimony on HR 7800, the Solar Energy Development Bank Act, April 27, 1978	box 6701	folder 68
Pleasant Ridge speech, June 4, 1978	box 6701	folder 69
House Subcommittee on Rules and Organization. Testimony on sunset legislation, June 23, 1978	box 6701	folder 70
House Subcommittee on Rules and Organization. Testimony on congressional review of agency rules , June 26, 1978	box 6701	folder 71
Simchat Torah Solidarity Rally for Soviet Jewry. Paula Blanchard speech, 1978	box 6701	folder 72
House Subcommittee on the Legislative Process. Testimony on sunset legislation , April 4, 1979	box 6701	folder 73
House Subcommittee on Domestic Monetary Policy. Testimony on HR 605, the Solar Bank Act, , May 3, 1979	box 6701	folder 74
"Let's Honor the Forgotten Soldier", May 28, 1979	box 6701	folder 75
Senate Committee on Governmental Affairs. Testimony on S. 2, the Sunset Act of 1979 , June 12, 1979	box 6701	folder 76
Detroit Chamber of Commerce, speech on energy, June 15, 1979	box 6701	folder 77
Cooperative Services Dinner speech, June 20, 1979	box 6701	folder 78
American Lung Association, speech on Congressional health initiatives, July 2, 1979	box 6701	folder 79
International Joint Commission, Great Lakes Water Quality Annual Meeting speech, July 7, 1979	box 6701	folder 80
House Subcommittee on Rules. Testimony on congressional review of agency rulemaking , July 11, 1979	box 6701	folder 81
Great Lakes Symposium speech, September 27, 1979	box 6701	folder 82
House Committee on Rules. Testimony on sunset legislation, December 5, 1979	box 6701	folder 83
Macomb County speech on challenges of the future (notes), February 29, 1980	box 6701	folder 84

Utica-Warren teachers, speech on funding for education, March 1, 1980	box 6701	folder 85
Jewish Community Council, speech on Holocaust Commission, March 13, 1980	box 6701	folder 86
House Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization. Statement at hearings on Council of Wage and Price Stability, March 19, 1980	box 6701	folder 87
Oak Park Student Government Day Speech, March 25, 1980	box 6701	folder 88
Community Development Directors Association, speech on economic and housing issues, March 28, 1980	box 6701	folder 89
Oak Park Energy Day Speech, May 18, 1980	box 6701	folder 90
U.S. Ethanol Industries, Inc., speech on alcohol fuels, July 9, 1980	box 6701	folder 91
Detroit Auto Dealers speech on politics and industry, July 22, 1980	box 6701	folder 92
House Subcommittee on Asian and Pacific Affairs. Testimony on H.Con.Res. 363, U.S Japanese trade relations , September 17, 1980	box 6701	folder 93
Sigma Delta Chi, speech on auto industry, November 11, 1980	box 6701	folder 94
Energy speech (outline), 1980	box 6701	folder 95
"Congress Reforms the Regulatory Process", 1980	box 6701	folder 96
HR 3603, Agricultural legislation. General leave, 1980	box 6701	folder 97
Speech on politics, economy and industry, 1980	box 6701	folder 98
Speech for insurance agents on the economy, January 30, 1981	box 6701	folder 99
SIA speech on industry and the economy, February 2, 1981	box 6701	folder 100
American Association of University Women, energy speech, February 11, 1981	box 6701	folder 101
Clawson speech on leadership, March 6, 1981	box 6701	folder 102
Jewish National Fund, speech on Reagan foreign policy and the Mideast, March 22, 1981	box 6701	folder 103
New Jersey bankers speech on the economy and Reaganomics, April 1, 1981	box 6701	folder 104
University of Detroit, speech on American industries, April 4, 1981	box 6701	folder 105
Special Order, "The Sale of Enhancement Equipment for the Saudi F-15s", April 7, 1981	box 6701	folder 106

National Journal Conference, speech on U.S. industrial policy, May 5, 1981	box 6701	folder 107
Budd Company, speech on the economy, May 11, 1981	box 6701	folder 108
Michigan Manufacturers Association Executive Conference, speech on industries and the economy, June 9, 1981	box 6701	folder 109
Michigan Municipal League Conference, speech on American cities, September 9, 1981	box 6701	folder 110
House Subcommittee on the Legislative Process. Testimony on congressional oversight, September 18, 1981	box 6701	folder 111
National Association of Accountants, Detroit Chapter, speech on the auto industry, September 21, 1981	box 6701	folder 112
Northeast-Midwest Congressional Coalition Hearing on Urban Water Supply. Statement, October 30, 1981	box 6701	folder 113
House Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization. Hearings on revitalization, 1981	box 6701	folder 114
Speech on politics and situation in Washington, 1981	box 6701	folder 115
Webber speech on industry and the economy, 1981	box 6701	folder 116
Michigan State Chamber of Commerce, campaign speech, January 22, 1982	box 6701	folder 117
House Subcommittee on Oceanography. Statement on HR 3600, the Great Lakes Protection Act , February 4, 1982	box 6701	folder 118
Bean shippers speech on industry and the economy, February 24, 1982	box 6701	folder 119
House Subcommittee on Natural Resources, Agriculture Research and Environment. Statement on HR 3600, the Great Lakes Protection Act , March 9, 1982	box 6701	folder 120
Announcement of candidacy for governor, March 15, 1982	box 6701	folder 121
"A brief look at elections and what is ahead in the next Congress", undated	box 6701	folder 122
"Brief look at what's ahead in Congress", undated	box 6701	folder 123
"Congressman's look at 95th Congress", undated	box 6701	folder 124
Energy and sunset speech, undated	box 6701	folder 125
Energy speech (outline), undated	box 6701	folder 126
Grand Rapids speech on economy and industry, undated	box 6701	folder 127
Introduction of Senator Philip A. Hart, undated	box 6701	folder 128
Kimball High School graduation speech, undated	box 6701	folder 129
Memorial Day speech, undated	box 6701	folder 130

"Mood in Washington" speech, undated

	box 6701	folder 131
National Association of Home Builders. Speech on economy and industry, undated	box 6702	folder 1
Shriners speech on politics and political involvement, undated	box 6702	folder 2
Speech on America's basic industries, undated	box 6702	folder 3
Speech on banking and politics, undated	box 6702	folder 4
Speech on changing economic and political climate, undated	box 6702	folder 5
Speech on Congress and politics, undated	box 6702	folder 6
Speech on economy and politics, undated	box 6702	folder 7
Speech on economy, industry and Reagan (outline), undated	box 6702	folder 8
Speech on Great Lakes economy and industry, undated	box 6702	folder 9
Speech on Michigan politics and economy, undated	box 6702	folder 10
Speech on politics (fragment), undated	box 6702	folder 11
Speech on politics and the economy (outline), undated	box 6702	folder 12
Speech on politics and the economy (outline), undated	box 6702	folder 13
Speech on Reaganomics, economy and industry (outline), undated	box 6702	folder 14
UAW convention. Speech on auto industry (summary of remarks), undated	box 6702	folder 15

(16) PRESS RELEASES

Title/Description	Instances	
Press releases		
1974	box 6702	folder 16
1975	box 6702	folder 17-21
1976	box 6702	folder 22-24
1977	box 6702	folder 25-27
1978	box 6702	folder 28-30
1979	box 6702	folder 31-37
1980	box 6702	folder 38-40
1981	box 6702	folder 41-44

1982, undated

box 6702 folder 45-47

[^] Return to Table of Contents

(17) NEWSCLIPPING FILES		
Title/Description	Instances	
Newspapers clippings		
1974	box 6702	folder 48-57
1975	box 6702	folder 58-71
1976	box 6702	folder 72-91
1977	box 6702	folder 92-101
1977	box 6703	folder 1-6
1978	box 6703	folder 7-16
1979	box 6703	folder 17-35
1980	box 6703	folder 36-47
1981	box 6703	folder 48-66
1982	box 6703	folder 67-81
1982	box 6704	folder 1-39

[^] Return to Table of Contents

(18) CHRYSLER FILES

(18) CHRYSLER FILES		
Title/Description	Instances	
Chrysler appropriations, 1979-1980	box 6704	folder 40
Chrysler briefing book, undated	box 6704	folder 41
Chrysler Corporation, 1981	box 6704	folder 42
Chrysler Corporation, 1982, undated	box 6704	folder 43-45
Chrysler Corporation Report to Shareholders for 1979, 1980	box 6704	folder 46
Chrysler Corporation's 1980-85 Operating Plan, December 1979	box 6704	folder 47
Chrysler thank yous, 1980	box 6704	folder 48-50
Debate on Chrysler aid, 1979	box 6704	folder 51
Financing, 1984	box 6704	folder 52

Iacocca, Lee. Statement before Senate Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs, November 15, 1979	box 6704	folder 53
Legislation		
Blanchard bill, undated	box 6704	folder 54
Discussion draft, 1979	box 6704	folder 55
Draft legislation, 1979	box 6704	folder 56
HR 5805, Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Act of 1979, 1979	box 6704	folder 57
HR 5860, Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Act of 1979, 1979	box 6704	folder 58
HR 5860. Amendments, 1979	box 6704	folder 59
HR 5860. Committee and conference reports, 1979	box 6704	folder 60
H.Res. 505, to consider HR 5860, 1979	box 6704	folder 61
Moorhead bill, 1979	box 6704	folder 62
Public Law 96-185, Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Act of 1979, 1980	box 6704	folder 63
S.2094, Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Act of 1979, 1979	box 6704	folder 64
S.2094, Committee report, 1979	box 6704	folder 65
Senate bill, 1979	box 6704	folder 66
State of Michigan and other states, Chrysler, 1979	box 6704	folder 67-68
State of Michigan and other states. Assistance to Chrysler, 1980	box 6704	folder 69
Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization. Chrysler Task Force, 1980, undated	box 6704	folder 70
Treasury and other government information, 1979	box 6704	folder 71
Anderson, Martin. "Strategic Organization of the Japanese Automotive Groups" (draft research working paper), 1981	box 6705	folder 1
Chrysler briefing book. Consequences of Chrysler shut- down, background of problems, proposals for assistance, alternatives , undated	box 6705	folder 2
Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Board. Findings, April 1980	box 6705	folder 3
Findings of the Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Board, May 1980	box 6705	folder 4
Survey of Chrysler suppliers by Congressional district, undated	box 6705	folder 5

itle/Description	Instances	
Academy selection committee, 1977, 1979-1982, undated	box 6706	folder 1
Academy selection committee, undated	box 6706	folder 2
General information for academy applicants, 1980-1981, undated	box 6706	folder 3
1977 nominations, 1976	box 6706	folder 4
1977 nominations, 1977	box 6706	folder 5-6
1977 nominations, undated	box 6706	folder 7
1978 nominations, 1977-1978	box 6706	folder 8
1979 nominations, 1979	box 6706	folder 9
1981 Nominations, 1980	box 6706	folder 10
1981 Nominations, 1981	box 6706	folder 11-12
1981 Nominations, undated	box 6706	folder 13
1982 Nominations (January), 1981	box 6706	folder 14
1982 Nominations (January), 1982, undated	box 6706	folder 15
1982 Nominations (December), 1982	box 6706	folder 16-17
1982 Nominations (December), undated	box 6706	folder 18

[^] Return to Table of Contents

(20) CAUCUSES AND COMMISSIONS

Title/Description	Instances	
Asian/Pacific American Democratic Caucus, 1980	box 6706	folder 19
Congressional Port Caucus, 1977	box 6706	folder 20
Congressional Port Caucus, 1978	box 6706	folder 21
Congressional Port Caucus, 1979	box 6706	folder 22
Congressional Tourism Caucus, 1980	box 6706	folder 23
Forum on Regulation (FOR), 1978	box 6706	folder 24-26
Forum on Regulation (FOR), 1979	box 6706	folder 27
Northeast-Midwest Congressional Coalition, 197?-1978	box 6706	folder 28

Northeast-Midwest Congressional Coalition, 1979	box 6706	folder 29
Suburban Caucus, 1977	box 6706	folder 30
Suburban Caucus, 1978	box 6706	folder 31-33
Suburban Caucus, 1979	box 6706	folder 34

(21) CAMPAIGN FILES

Blanchard for Congress Committee

Title/Description	Instances	
Contributions		
1975-1976	box 6706	folder 35
1976	box 6706	folder 36
1977-1978	box 6706	folder 37
1977-1978	box 6706	folder 38-39
1978	box 6706	folder 40
1978-1979	box 6706	folder 41
1979-1980	box 6706	folder 42
1980	box 6706	folder 43-44
1980-1981	box 6706	folder 45
Executive Committee, member for petitions, undated	box 6706	folder 46
Expenses		
1978	box 6706	folder 47-59
1979	box 6706	folder 60-67
1980	box 6706	folder 68-81
1981	box 6707	folder 1-9
Literature samples, 1976-1980	box 6707	folder 10
Literature samples, undated	box 6707	folder 11
Reports of receipts and expenditures, 1974	box 6707	folder 12-14
1974 Campaign		
Title/Description	Instances	
Analysis of Blanchard-Huber Contest, 1974	box 6707	folder 39

Campaign events, 1974	box 6707	folder 16
Campaign literature, 1974	box 6707	folder 17
Campaign volunteer kit, 1974	box 6707	folder 18
Candidate biography, 1974	box 6707	folder 19
Candidate survey, 1974	box 6707	folder 20
Center for Defense Information, 1974	box 6707	folder 21
Congressional Record, January 14, 1975	box 6707	folder 22
Cooper, Daniel. "The Warren Voters Look at the Issues" , 1972	box 6707	folder 23
Correspondence, 1974	box 6707	folder 24
Huber, Robert, 1974	box 6707	folder 25
Huber, Robert. Analysis of Congressional term, 1974	box 6707	folder 26-30
Jackson, Henry. Campaign appearance, 1974	box 6707	folder 31
Michigan Congressional districts. Apportionment plan, 1972	box 6707	folder 32
News releases, 1974	box 6707	folder 33
Newsclippings, 1974	box 6707	folder 34-36
Newsletter, 1974	box 6707	folder 37
Newspapers, 1974	box 6707	folder 38
Nowakowski, Adam, 1974	box 6707	folder 39
17th Annual Phil Hart Dinner, June 8, 1974	box 6707	folder 40
State elections, 1974	box 6707	folder 41
Surveys. 18th District, undated	box 6707	folder 42
Thank yous from Blanchard, 1974-1975	box 6707	folder 43
Voter's guide. Primary election, 1974	box 6707	folder 44
Walking schedule, 1974	box 6707	folder 45
Webb, Wilfred D., 1974, undated	box 6707	folder 46
1976 Campaign		
Title/Description	Instances	
Announcement of bid for re-election, 1976	box 6707	folder 47
Blanchard Booster Kit, 1976	box 6707	folder 48
Blanchard ratings, undated	box 6707	folder 49

Calendar, 1976

	box 6707	folder 50
Campaign literature, 1976	box 6707	folder 51
Letters to Boosters and contributors, 1976	box 6707	folder 52
National Committee for an Effective Congress Campaign Consulting Project., 1975-1976	box 6707	folder 53
Opponents, 1976	box 6707	folder 54
Zaparackas, Al, 1976	box 6707	folder 55
1980 Campaign		
Title/Description	Instances	
Democratic Study Group (DSG) Poll. 18th District, 1980	box 6707	folder 56-62
Statement of candidacy, 1980	box 6707	folder 63
1982 Campaign		
Title/Description	Instances	
American Opinion Research, Inc. Poll, 1982	box 6707	folder 64
Campaign literature, 1982	box 6707	folder 65
Citizens Research Council of Michigan. Michigan issues, 1981	box 6707	folder 66-67
Congratulations to other candidates, 1982	box 6707	folder 68
Correspondence, 1982, undated	box 6707	folder 69-71
Decision to run, undated	box 6707	folder 72
Election night. Calls to supporters and other candidates, 1982	box 6707	folder 73-76
Election night. Security arrangements, 1982	box 6708	folder 1
House Democratic Research Staff. Background Papers. Public Issues in Michigan, 1980	box 6708	folder 2-11
Media consultants, undated	box 6708	folder 12
Memoranda, 1982, undated	box 6708	folder 13
Michigan		
Banking issues, 1981	box 6708	folder 14
Chamber of Commerce. Michigan Economic Recovery Package. Legislation, 1981	box 6708	folder 15
Budget, 1982	box 6708	folder 16
Economic development legislation	box 6708	folder 17-20
Human Services, 1981, undated	box 6708	folder 21

Mental health and children's issues, 1979-1981box 6708folder 22Mental health and children's issues, 1981box 6708folder 23Mental health and children's issues, 1982, undatedbox 6708folder 24Merchants and retailers, 1981-1982, undatedbox 6708folder 25Ores, minerals and metals, 1982box 6708folder 26Safety standards, undatedbox 6708folder 27Miscellaneous notes, undatedbox 6708folder 28News releases, 1981-1982box 6708folder 29Opponents, 1982box 6708folder 30Opponents, undatedbox 6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economic Revival of the United States", 1982box 6708folder 33			
Mental health and children's issues, 1982, undatedbox 6708folder 24Merchants and retailers, 1981-1982, undatedbox 6708folder 25Ores, minerals and metals, 1982box 6708folder 26Safety standards, undatedbox 6708folder 27Miscellaneous notes, undatedbox 6708folder 28News releases, 1981-1982box 6708folder 29Opponents, 1982box 6708folder 30Opponents, undatedbox 6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	Mental health and children's issues, 1979-1981	box 6708	folder 22
Merchants and retailers, 1981-1982, undatedbox 6708folder 25Ores, minerals and metals, 1982box 6708folder 26Safety standards, undatedbox 6708folder 27Miscellaneous notes, undatedbox 6708folder 28News releases, 1981-1982box 6708folder 29Opponents, 1982box 6708folder 30Opponents, undatedbox 6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	Mental health and children's issues, 1981	box 6708	folder 23
Minimum unit remarks, 1982box 6708folder 26Safety standards, undatedbox 6708folder 27Miscellaneous notes, undatedbox 6708folder 28News releases, 1981-1982box 6708folder 29Opponents, 1982box 6708folder 30Opponents, undatedbox 6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	Mental health and children's issues, 1982, undated	box 6708	folder 24
Safety standards, undatedbox6708folder 27Miscellaneous notes, undatedbox6708folder 28News releases, 1981-1982box6708folder 29Opponents, 1982box6708folder 30Opponents, undatedbox6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox6708folder 33	Merchants and retailers, 1981-1982, undated	box 6708	folder 25
Miscellaneous notes, undatedbox 6708folder 28News releases, 1981-1982box 6708folder 29Opponents, 1982box 6708folder 30Opponents, undatedbox 6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	Ores, minerals and metals, 1982	box 6708	folder 26
News releases, 1981-1982box 6708folder 29Opponents, 1982box 6708folder 30Opponents, undatedbox 6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	Safety standards, undated	box 6708	folder 27
Opponents, 1982box 6708folder 30Opponents, undatedbox 6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	Miscellaneous notes, undated	box 6708	folder 28
Opponents, undatedbox 6708folder 31Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	News releases, 1981-1982	box 6708	folder 29
Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981box 6708folder 32Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	Opponents, 1982	box 6708	folder 30
Wright, John Winthrop. "A Proposal for the Economicbox 6708folder 33	Opponents, undated	box 6708	folder 31
	Traxler, Bob. Receptions for Blanchard, 1981	box 6708	folder 32
		box 6708	folder 33

(22) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES A

Processing Information: Processing Information

Files marked with a single asterisk (*) contained ten or fewer letters and were retained in their entirety. Files marked with a double asterisk (**) were of special concern to Blanchard and 40% of their contents were retained. The remaining folders retain 20% of the materials originally contained.

Title/Description	Instances
*Administration, 1975-1976	box 6708 folder 34
Agriculture	
Title/Description	Instances
Commodities, 1975-1976	box 6708 folder 35
Conservation, 1975	box 6708 folder 36
Livestock, 1975-1976	box 6708 folder 37
*Shortages, 1975	box 6708 folder 38
Tobacco, 1975	box 6708 folder 39
Appropriations	
Title/Description	Instances

Appropriations, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 40
Armed Forces		
Title/Description	Instances	
Amnesty, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 41
Appropriations, 1975	box 6708	folder 42-43
Appropriations, 1976	box 6708	folder 44
*Army, 1975	box 6708	folder 45
*Disarmament, 1976	box 6708	folder 46
*Manpower. Selective Service System, 1975	box 6708	folder 47
*Preparedness. Manpower. Reserves, 1975	box 6708	folder 48
*Preparedness. Manpower. Volunteer Service, 1975	box 6708	folder 49
Banking and Currency		
Title/Description	Instances	
Banking practices, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 50
Credit, 1975	box 6708	folder 51
Federal Reserve System, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 52
Foreign investment, 1975	box 6708	folder 53
Interest rates, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 54
*Oversight and renegotiation, 1976	box 6708	folder 55
*Savings bonds, 1975	box 6708	folder 56
*Treasury, 1975	box 6708	folder 57
Budget		
Title/Description	Instances	
National budget, 1975	box 6708	folder 58-59
National budget, 1976	box 6708	folder 60
National budget. Truth in Budgeting Act, 1975	box 6708	folder 61
National budget. Truth in Budgeting Act, 1976	box 6708	folder 62
Civil Rights		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Discrimination. Age, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 63
*Discrimination. Other, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 64

*Discrimination. Racial, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 65
Discrimination. Religious, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 66
Discrimination. Sexual, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 67
Discrimination. Press, 1975	box 6708	folder 68
Privacy, 1975	box 6708	folder 69
Civil Service		
Title/Description	Instances	
The Hatch Act, 1975	box 6708	folder 70
The Hatch Act, 1976	box 6708	folder 71-72
Pay raise, 1975	box 6708	folder 73-74
Pay raise, 1976	box 6708	folder 75
Pensions, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 76
Commerce		
Title/Description	Instances	
Communications, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 77
Consumer affairs. Credit, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 78
Consumer affairs. Fair packaging and labeling, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 79
Consumer affairs. Price fixing, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 80
Foreign. Imports, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 81
Foreign. Imports. Oil, 1975	box 6708	folder 82
Foreign. Trade. Balance of, 1975-1976	box 6708	folder 83
Foreign. Trade. Tariffs, 1976	box 6708	folder 84
Interstate, 1975	box 6709	folder 1
Metric conversion, 1975	box 6709	folder 2
* Transportation. Air, 1975	box 6709	folder 3
Transportation. Air. Airports, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 4
Transportation. Mass Transit, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 5
Transportation. Railroads, 1975	box 6709	folder 6
* Transportation. Trucking, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 7
* Weights and measures, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 8
Utilities, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 9

Congress. U.S.		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Budget, 1975	box 6709	folder 10
Freshman class, 1976	box 6709	folder 11
*House Judiciary Committee, 1975	box 6709	folder 12
Political reform, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 13
Reorganization, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 14
Courts		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Federal. Other, 1976	box 6709	folder 15
Crime and Criminals		
Title/Description	Instances	
Drug trafficking, 1976	box 6709	folder 16
General, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 17
Gun control, 1975	box 6709	folder 18-19
Gun control, 1976	box 6709	folder 20
*Juvenile delinquency, 1976	box 6709	folder 21
Law enforcement, 1975	box 6709	folder 22
Law enforcement, 1976	box 6709	folder 23-25
Defense, National		
Title/Description	Instances	
Civilian, 1975	box 6709	folder 26
Economy, National		
Title/Description	Instances	
**Economic stabilization programs, 1974	box 6709	folder 27
**Economic stabilization programs, 1975	box 6709	folder 28-35
**Economic stabilization programs, 1976	box 6709	folder 36
General, 1975	box 6709	folder 37
Inflation, 1974, 1976	box 6709	folder 38
*Poverty, 1975	box 6709	folder 39

Price control, 1975	box 6709	folder 40
Small business, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 41
Unemployment, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 42
Education		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Adult, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 43
**Busing, 1975	box 6709	folder 44-48
**Busing, 1976	box 6709	folder 49-52
Culture. Ethnicity, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 53
Federal Aid. Grants, 1975	box 6709	folder 54
Health, 1975	box 6709	folder 55
Quality, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 56
Special education, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 57
Tax credit, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 58
Teachers. Bargaining strike rights, pre-emption, 1975, undated	box 6709	folder 59
Energy		
Title/Description	Instances	
**Atomic, 1975	box 6709	folder 60
Atomic, 1976	box 6709	folder 61
**Coal, 1975	box 6709	folder 62
**Gas, 1975	box 6709	folder 63
**Gas, 1976	box 6709	folder 64
**General, 1975	box 6709	folder 65-68
**General, 1976	box 6709	folder 69
**Oil, 1975	box 6709	folder 70-76
**Oil, 1976	box 6709	folder 77-79
**Solar, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 80
Federal Government		
Credibility. Congressional pay and vacations, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 81
Credibility. Government reform, 1975	box 6709	folder 82
Credibility. Government reform, 1975 Credibility. Government reform, 1976	box 6709 box 6709	folder 82 folder 83-87

Credibility. Government waste, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 88
*Elections, 1975	box 6709	folder 89
Reorganization, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 90
Washington, D.C., 1976	box 6709	folder 91
Foreign Relations		
Title/Description	Instances	
Aid, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 92
Cyprus, 1975-1976	box 6709	folder 93
Middle East, 1975	box 6710	folder 1-4
Middle East, 1976	box 6710	folder 5
Panama, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 6
Policy, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 7
Rhodesia, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 8
Russia, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 9
South Africa, 1975	box 6710	folder 10
South Korea, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 11
Spain, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 12
Turkey, 1975	box 6710	folder 13
Vietnam, January-February 1975	box 6710	folder 14
Vietnan, March-May 1975	box 6710	folder 15
Vietnam, June 1975	box 6710	folder 16
Health		
Title/Description	Instances	
Abortion, 1975	box 6710	folder 17-20
Abortion, 1976	box 6710	folder 21
Alcoholism, 1976	box 6710	folder 22
Disease, 1975	box 6710	folder 23
Disease, 1976	box 6710	folder 24
Drug addiction, 1975	box 6710	folder 25
Emergency Health Benefits, 1975	box 6710	folder 26
Handicapped (mental and physical), 1975	box 6710	folder 27

Fitle/Description	Instances	
Immigration		
*Urban renewal	box 6710	folder 54
*Low income, 1975	box 6710	folder 53
**Construction decline, 1976	box 6710	folder 52
**Construction decline, 1975	box 6710	folder 51
*Community development, 1976	box 6710	folder 50
*Community development, 1975	box 6710	folder 49
Title/Description	Instances	
Housing		
*Trust fund, 1975	box 6710	folder 48
Traffic safety, 1975	box 6710	folder 47
*Federal aid for construction, 1975	box 6710	folder 46
Title/Description	Instances	
Highways		
*Youth camps, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 45
*Nutrition and human needs. Vitamins, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 44
Research, 1975	box 6710	folder 43
Nutrition and human needs. Hunger, 1975	box 6710	folder 42
Nutrition and human needs. Food, 1976	box 6710	folder 41
Nutrition and human needs. Food, 1975	box 6710	folder 39-40
Nursing homes, 1975	box 6710	folder 38
National health insurance, 1976	box 6710	folder 36-37
National health insurance, 1975	box 6710	folder 35
Mental health, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 34
Medicare, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 33
Medicaid, 1976	box 6710	folder 32
Medicaid, 1975	box 6710	folder 31
Malpractice, 1975	box 6710	folder 30
Hospital grants, 1976	box 6710	folder 29
Hospital grants, 1975		

	1	
*Emigration, undated	box 6710	folder 55
General, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 56
Industry		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Insurance	box 6710	folder 57
*Local, 1976	box 6710	folder 58
**Regulation of automobiles, 1975	box 6710	folder 59-60
**Regulation of automobiles, 1976	box 6710	folder 61
Regulation of public utilities, 1975	box 6710	folder 62
Labor		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Employment. Fair employment practices, 1975	box 6710	folder 63
*Employment. Seasonal, 1975	box 6710	folder 64
Job safety, 1976	box 6710	folder 65
*Minimum wage, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 66
Pension funds, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 67
*Taft-Hartley Act, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 68
Unemployment compensation, 1976	box 6710	folder 69
Unions, 1975	box 6710	folder 70
*Unions. AFGE, 1975	box 6710	folder 71
Unions. Building trades, 1975	box 6710	folder 72
*Unions. Racketeering, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 73
Unions. Strikes, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 74
Natural Resources		
Title/Description	Instances	
Fish and wildlife, 1975	box 6710	folder 75
Fish and wildlife, 1976	box 6710	folder 76-78
Forestry, 1975-1976	box 6710	folder 79
*Great Lakes	box 6710	folder 80
Land	box 6710	folder 81
*National parks, 1975-1976		

*Rivers and harbors, 1975	box 6710	folder 83
*Rivers and harbors, 1976	box 6710	folder 84
Pollution		
Title/Description	Instances	
**Air	box 6710	folder 85-88
**Air, 1976	box 6711	folder 1-5
*General, 1975-1976	box 6711	folder 6
*Noise, 1976	box 6711	folder 7
*Pesticides, 1975	box 6711	folder 8
**Solid waste, 1975-1976	box 6711	folder 9
**Water, 1975-1976	box 6711	folder 10
Postal Service		
Title/Description	Instances	
Pay rates, 1975-1976	box 6711	folder 11
Rates, 1975-1976	box 6711	folder 12
*Stamps. Commemorative, 1975-1976	box 6711	folder 13
*Stamps. Other, 1975	box 6711	folder 14
President, Office of		
Title/Description	Instances	
Contacts, 1975	box 6711	folder 15
*Leadership, 1976	box 6711	folder 16
*Nominations, 1975-1976	box 6711	folder 17
*Powers, 1975	box 6711	folder 18
Public Works		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Project Sanguine,, 1975	box 6711	folder 19
*Public works, 1975	box 6711	folder 20
Security, National		
Title/Description	Instances	
*External, 1975-1976	box 6711	folder 21

Internal, 1975-1976	box 6711 folder 22	2
Space and Aeronautics		
Title/Description	Instances	
Apollo program, 1975	box 6711 folder 23	3
State Affairs		
Title/Description	Instances	
State issues, 1975-1976	box 6711 folder 24	1
Taxes		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Associations, 1975	box 6711 folder 25	5
*Federal. Credit, 1975	box 6711 folder 26	5-27
*Federal. Excise, 1975	box 6711 folder 28	3
*Federal. Income, 1975	box 6711 folder 29)
Reform, March-June 1975	box 6711 folder 30)
Reform, July-November 1975	box 6711 folder 33	L
Reform, January-June 1976	box 6711 folder 32	2
Reform, July-December 1976	box 6711 folder 33	3
*Revenue sharing, 1975	box 6711 folder 34	4-35
*Revenue sharing, 1976	box 6711 folder 36	5
*State, 1976	box 6711 folder 37	7
Unanswered mail		
Title/Description	Instances	
Unanswered mail, 1975	box 6711 folder 38	3-41
Unanswered mail, 1976	box 6711 folder 42	2
United Nations		
Title/Description	Instances	
*Funding, 1976	box 6711 folder 43	3
*United Nations, 1975-1976	box 6711 folder 44	1
Veterans		
Fitle/Description	Instances	

Benefits, 1975	box 6711	folder 45-47
Benefits, 1976	box 6711	folder 48-49
*Facilities, 1976	box 6711	folder 50
Veteran's Day, 1975	box 6711	folder 51
Welfare		
Title/Description	Instances	
Aging, 1974-1975	box 6711	folder 52
Aging, 1976	box 6711	folder 53-55
Food stamps, 1975	box 6711	folder 56
Social security, 1974	box 6711	folder 57
Social security, 1975	box 6711	folder 58-59
Social security, 1976	box 6711	folder 60
Social welfare, 1975	box 6711	folder 61-62
Social welfare, 1976	box 6711	folder 63-65

(23) CORRESPONDENCE. S	ERIES B
------------------------	---------

Title/Description	Instances	
Manual for form letters, undated	box 6711 folder 66-74	
Aging		
Title/Description	Instances	
General, 1977	box 6711 folder 75-77	
Nursing homes, 1975	box 6711 folder 78	
Social security, 1977	box 6711 folder 79-81	
Social security, 1978	box 6711 folder 82	
Agriculture		
Title/Description	Instances	
Agriculture, 1977	box 6711 folder 83	
Banking and Currency		
Title/Description	Instances	

Banking practices, 1977

box 6712	folder 1-3
DOX 0712	loider 1-3
box 6712	folder 4
box 6712	folder 5
Instances	
box 6712	folder 6-8
box 6712	folder 9
Instances	
box 6712	folder 10]
box 6712	folder 11
box 6712	folder 12
box 6712	folder 13-15
Instances	
box 6712	folder 16
box 6712	folder 17
Instances	
box 6712	folder 18
box 6712	folder 19
box 6712	folder 20
box 6712	folder 21
box 6712	folder 22
Instances	
Instances box 6712	folder 23-25
	folder 23-25 folder 26-31
box 6712	
	box 6712 Instances box 6712

Title/Description	Instances	
Courts, 1977	box 6712	folder 36
Drug abuse, 1977	box 6712	folder 37
Gun control, 1977	box 6712	folder 38
Juvenile delinquency, 1977	box 6712	folder 39
Law enforcement, 1977	box 6712	folder 40-43
Prisons, 1977	box 6712	folder 44
Defense		
Title/Description	Instances	
Amnesty, 1977	box 6712	folder 45
Appropriations, 1977	box 6712	folder 46-47
Economy		
Title/Description	Instances	
Inflation, 1977	box 6712	folder 48
Stabilization, 1977	box 6712	folder 49
Unemployment, 1977-1978	box 6712	folder 50
Education		
Title/Description	Instances	
Arts, 1977	box 6712	folder 51
Busing, 1977	box 6712	folder 52
Daycare, 1977	box 6712	folder 53
Federal aid, 1977	box 6712	folder 54
Quality, 1977	box 6712	folder 55
Special, 1977-1978	box 6712	folder 56
Tax credit, 1977	box 6712	folder 57
Teachers, 1977	box 6712	folder 58
Energy		

Coal, 1977	box 6712	folder 60
Conservation, 1977	box 6712	folder 61
Gas, 1977	box 6712	folder 62-63
Oil, 1977	box 6712	folder 64-66
Other, 1977	box 6712	folder 67
Solar, 1977	box 6712	folder 68
Foreign Relations		
Title/Description	Instances	
Africa, 1977	box 6712	folder 69
Aid and policy (general), 1977-1978	box 6712	folder 70
Asia (except Southeast Asia), 1977-1978	box 6712	folder 71
Ethnic affairs, 1977	box 6712	folder 72
Latin America, 1977	box 6712	folder 73
Mideast, 1977	box 6712	folder 74
Russia, 1977-1978	box 6712	folder 75
Southeast Asia, 1977	box 6712	folder 76
Western Europe, 1977	box 6712	folder 77
Health		
Title/Description	Instances	
Abortion, 1977	box 6712	folder 78-79
Disease, 1977	box 6712	folder 80-81
Disease, 1978	box 6712	folder 82
Handicapped, 1977	box 6712	folder 83
Hospitals, 1977	box 6712	folder 84
Medicaid, 1977	box 6712	folder 85
Medicare, 1977	box 6712	folder 86
National Institute of Health, 1977	box 6712	folder 87
Nutrition and human needs, 1977	box 6712	folder 88-89
Housing		
Title/Description	Instances	
Housing, 1977, undated	box 6712	folder 90

Housing, undated	box 6712	folder 91
Immigration		
Title/Description	Instances	
Immigration, 1977	box 6712	folder 92
Industry		
Title/Description	Instances	
Industry, 1977	box 6712	folder 93
Labor		
Title/Description	Instances	
Job Safety, 1977	box 6712	folder 94
Pensions, 1977	box 6712	folder 95
Racketeering, 1977	box 6712	folder 96
Strikes, 1977	box 6712	folder 97
Taft-Hartley, 1977	box 6713	folder 1-4
Unemployment compensation, 1977	box 6713	folder 5
National Security		
Title/Description	Instances	
Internal, 1977	box 6713	folder 6
Natural Resources		
Title/Description	Instances	
Forestry, 1977	box 6713	folder 7
Fish and wildlife, 1977	box 6713	folder 8-9
National parks, 1977	box 6713	folder 10
Rivers and harbors, 1977	box 6713	folder 11
Water, 1977	box 6713	folder 12
Air, 1977	box 6713	folder 13-14
Pollution		
Title/Description	Instances	
Solid waste, 1977	box 6713	folder 15
Toxic substances, 1977	box 6713	folder 16

Water, 1977	box 6713	folder 17
Postal Service		
Title/Description	Instances	
Rates, 1977	box 6713	folder 18
Science and Technology		
Title/Description	Instances	
Weather, 1977	box 6713	folder 19
State Affairs		
Title/Description	Instances	
State affairs, 1977	box 6713	folder 20
Taxes		
Title/Description	Instances	
Reform, 1977	box 6713	folder 21-22
Reform, 1978	box 6713	folder 23
Revenue sharing, 1975	box 6713	folder 24
Transportation		
Title/Description	Instances	
Air, 1977	box 6713	folder 25
Mass, 1977	box 6713	folder 26
Rail, 1977	box 6713	folder 27
Surface, 1977	box 6713	folder 28-29
Unanswered Letters		
Title/Description	Instances	
No referral, 1977	box 6713	folder 30
Unanswered mail, 1977	box 6713	folder 31-32
Unanswered mail, 1978	box 6713	folder 33
Unanswered mail, 1979-1980	box 6713	folder 34
Veterans		
Title/Description	Instances	
Benefits, 1977	box 6713	folder 35-36

Welfare		
Title/Description	Instances	
Food stamps, 1977	box 6713	folder 37
General, 1977	box 6713	folder 38

(24) CORRESPONDENCE. SERIES C

Title/Description	Instances	
A1975-1976	box 6713	folder 39-54
B1975-1976	box 6713	folder 55-92
C1975-1976	box 6713	folder 93-111
C1975-1976	box 6714	folder 1-9
D1975-1976	box 6714	folder 10-31
E1975-1976	box 6714	folder 32-37
F1975-1976	box 6714	folder 38-55
G1975-1976	box 6714	folder 56-79
H1975-1976	box 6714	folder 80-107
I1975-1976	box 6714	folder 108-109
J1975-1976	box 6714	folder 110-118
K1975-1976	box 6715	folder 1-23
L1975-1976	box 6715	folder 24-40
M1975-1976	box 6715	folder 41-76
N1975-1976	box 6715	folder 77-84
01975-1976	box 6715	folder 85-89
Р	box 6715	folder 90-107
Q	box 6715	folder 108
R1975-1976	box 6715	folder 109-115
R1975-1976	box 6716	folder 1-18

S1975-1976	box 6716	folder 19-62
T1975-1976	box 6716	folder 63-75
U1975-1976	box 6716	folder 76-78
V1975-1976	box 6716	folder 79-85
W1975-1976	box 6716	folder 86-109
Y1975-1976	box 6716	folder 110-111
Z1975-1976	box 6716	folder 112-115

(25) CORRESPONDENCE. SEF	RIES D	
Title/Description	Instances	
A1977-1978	box 6717	folder 1-6
B1977-1978	box 6717	folder 7-18
C1977-1978	box 6717	folder 19-27
D1977-1978	box 6717	folder 28-33
E1977-1978	box 6717	folder 34-36
F1977-1978	box 6717	folder 37-41
G1977-1978	box 6717	folder 42-48
H1977-1978	box 6717	folder 49-56
I1977-1978	box 6717	folder 57
J1977-1978	box 6717	folder 58-60
K1977-1978	box 6717	folder 61-69
L1977-1978	box 6717	folder 70-74
M1977-1978	box 6717	folder 75-88
N1977-1978	box 6717	folder 89-91
01977-1978	box 6717	folder 92-93
P1977-1978	box 6717	folder 94-100
Q1977-1978	box 6717	folder 101
R1977-1978	box 6718	folder 1-8

S1977-1978	box 6718	folder 9-24
T1977-1978	box 6718	folder 25-29
U1977-1978	box 6718	folder 30
V1977-1978	box 6718	folder 31-33
W1977-1978	box 6718	folder 34-40
Y1977-1978	box 6718	folder 41
Z1977-1978	box 6718	folder 42

(26) DIALCOM MAIL

Title/Description	Instances	
Categories, 1982	box 6718	folder 43
Category 14791. Chrysler update list (coupons), undated	box 6718	folder 44
Defense Production Act, 1982	box 6718	folder 45
Defense Production Act. Letter to members, 1982	box 6718	folder 46
Employment letters, 1981-1982	box 6718	folder 47
Follow-up letters, 1980	box 6718	folder 48
Follow-up letters, 1981	box 6718	folder 49-51
Follow-up mailings, 1977-1978, undated	box 6718	folder 52
Fundraiser, Washington, 1982	box 6718	folder 53
Great Lakes coupon, 1982	box 6718	folder 54
Intern manual, 1980-1981	box 6718	folder 55
Intern manual, 1981	box 6718	folder 56
Intern manuals, 1982	box 6718	folder 57
Invitations, 1980-1982	box 6718	folder 58
Issue lists., 1981, undated	box 6718	folder 59
Letters (document numbers omitted), December 6, 1977	box 6718	folder 60
Lists, 1977	box 6718	folder 61
Odd letters, 1980-1981	box 6718	folder 62
Old issues lists, 1980	box 6718	folder 63-64
Old issues lists, undated	box 6718	folder 65
Saccharin letters, 1977	box 6718	folder 66

Docs. #1-121, March-April 1977	box 6718	folder 67
Docs., #126-191, April 1977	box 6718	folder 68
Docs. #211-408, February-May 1977	box 6718	folder 69
Docs. #413-749, April-May 1977	box 6718	folder 70-72
Docs. #754-962, May 1977	box 6718	folder 73-74
Docs. #969-1118, May-June 1977	box 6718	folder 75
Docs. #1124-1428, April-June 1977	box 6718	folder 76
Docs. #1452-1531, May-June 1977	box 6718	folder 77
Docs. #1562-1646, June 1977	box 6718	folder 78
Docs. #1655-1848, May-June 1977	box 6718	folder 79
Docs. #1855-2260, May-July 1977	box 6718	folder 80-82
Docs. #2272-2434, April-August 1977	box 6718	folder 83
Docs. #2445-2515, July-August 1977	box 6718	folder 84
Docs. #2522-2598, May-August 1977	box 6719	folder 1
Docs. #2610-2830, July-August 1977	box 6719	folder 2-4
Docs. #2858-2935, May-September 1977	box 6719	folder 5
Docs. #2941-3030, June-September 1977	box 6719	folder 6
Docs. #3035-3194, June-October 1977	box 6719	folder 7
Docs. #3229-3314, October 1977	box 6719	folder 8
Docs. #3319-3387, October-December 1977	box 6719	folder 9
Docs. #3381-3452, October-November 1977	box 6719	folder 10
Docs. #3457-3575, October 1977-February 1978	box 6719	folder 11
Docs. #3586-3726, October 1977-January 1978	box 6719	folder 12
Docs. #3732-3866, November 1977-March 1978	box 6719	folder 13
Docs. #3871-3953, December 1977-January 1978	box 6719	folder 14
Docs. #3960-4206, October 1977-March 1978	box 6719	folder 15
Docs. #4211-4346, October 1977-February 1987	box 6719	folder 16
Docs. #4352-4445, February 1978	box 6719	folder 17
Docs. #4547-4626, February-April 1978	box 6719	folder 18
Docs. #4631-4792, October 1977-March 1978	box 6719	folder 19
Docs. #4815-4961, March 1978	box 6719	folder 20
Docs. #4992-5110, March-April 1978	box 6719	folder 21

Docs. #5517-5234, April 1978		
Docs. #5243-5676, April-May 1978	box 6719	folder 23-24
Docs. #5718-6018, May-August 1978	box 6719	folder 25
Docs. #6027-6259, June-August 1978	box 6719	folder 26
Docs. #6269-6383, June 1978	box 6719	folder 27
Docs. #6392-6479, June-August 1978	box 6719	folder 28
Docs. #6484-6721, July-August 1978	box 6719	folder 29-31
Docs. #6734-6981, July-August 1978	box 6719	folder 32-33
Docs. #6189-7040, August 1978	box 6719	folder 34
Docs. #7100-7228, August-September 1978	box 6719	folder 35
Docs. #7233-7451, August-October 1978	box 6719	folder 36-37
Docs. #7456-7517, August 1978-February 1979	box 6719	folder 38
Docs. #7517-7595, October 1978	box 6719	folder 39
Docs. #7600-7671, August 1978-February 1978	box 6719	folder 40
Docs. #7700-7790, November 1978-January 1979	box 6719	folder 41
Docs. #7795-7861, December 1978-March 1979	box 6719	folder 42
Docs. #10003-10179, December 1978-April 1979	box 6719	folder 43
Docs. #10176-10417, February 1979	box 6719	folder 44-45
Docs. #10438-10457, January-February 1979	box 6719	folder 46
Docs. #10547-10623, February 1979	box 6719	folder 47
Docs. #10630-10800, March 1979	box 6719	folder 48
Docs. #10806-10904, March-July 1979	box 6719	folder 49
Docs. #10919-11251, December 1978-April 1979	box 6719	folder 50-51
Docs. #11258-11673, April 1979	box 6720	folder 1-2
Docs. #11678-11741, April-June 1979	box 6720	folder 3
Docs. #11748-11921, May-July 1979	box 6720	folder 4
Docs. #11987-12078, May-June 1979	box 6720	folder 5
Docs. #12084-12147, April-May 1979	box 6720	folder 6
Docs. #12206-12261, May 1979	box 6720	folder 7
Docs. #12303-12388, May-June 1979	box 6720	folder 8
Docs. #12393-12431, June 1979	box 6720	folder 9
	box 6720	folder 10

Docs. #12490-12550, June 1979	box 6720	folder 11
Docs. #12555-12648, May-June 1979	box 6720	folder 12
Docs. #12652-12693, June 1979	box 6720	folder 13
Docs. #12710-12711, June-August 1979	box 6720	folder 14
Docs. #12791-12864, July-August 1979	box 6683	folder 15
Docs. #12894-13078, July 1979	box 6720	folder 16
Docs. #13088-13165, July-August 1979	box 6720	folder 17
Docs. #13169-13182, July 1979	box 6720	folder 18
Docs. #13187-13250, May-July 1979	box 6720	folder 19
Docs. #13256-13298, July 1979	box 6720	folder 20
Docs. #13303-13381, July-August 1979	box 6720	folder 21
Docs. #13388-13466, June-August 1979	box 6720	folder 22
Docs. #13470-13661, July-August 1979	box 6720	folder 23-24
Docs. #13667-13727, August 1979	box 6720	folder 25
Docs. #13733-14007, July-September 1979	box 6720	folder 26-27
Docs. #14019-14157, September 1979	box 6720	folder 28
Docs. #14163-14236, September-October 1979	box 6720	folder 29
Docs. #14214-14318, September-November 1979	box 6720	folder 30
Docs. #14323-14548, October 1979	box 6720	folder 31-32
Docs. #14553-14622, September-October 1979	box 6720	folder 33
Docs. #14627-14696, October 1979-April 1980	box 6720	folder 34
Docs. #14705-14784, November 1979	box 6720	folder 35
Docs. #14804-14959, November 1979-January 1980	box 6720	folder 36
Docs. #14971-15091, November-December 1979	box 6720	folder 37
Docs. #15099-15420, December 1979	box 6720	folder 38-40
Docs. #15427-15580, December 1979-January 1980	box 6720	folder 41
Docs. #15594-15664, November 1979-January 1980	box 6720	folder 42
Docs. #15670-15779, January 1980	box 6720	folder 43
Docs. #15784-15959, December 1979-January 1980	box 6720	folder 44-45
Docs. #15867-16085, December 1979-April 1980	box 6720	folder 46
Docs. #16090-16166, October 1979-February 1980	box 6720	folder 47
Docs. #16172-16322, November 1979-February 1980	box 6720	folder 48

Docs. #16327-16431, January-February 1980	box 6720	folder 49
Docs. #16462-16531, October 1979-February 1980	box 6720	folder 50
Docs. #16536-16628, October 1979-March 1980	box 6720	folder 51
Docs. #16644-16746, February-March 1980	box 6721	folder 1
Docs. #16752-16827, March 1980	box 6721	folder 2
Docs. #16832-16904, February-March 1980	box 6721	folder 3
Docs. #16924-17134, March-April 1980	box 6721	folder 4-5
Docs. #17140-17614, April 1980	box 6721	folder 6-10
Docs. #17665-17831, May 1980	box 6721	folder 11-12
Docs. #17836-18098 , May-June 1980	box 6721	folder 13-15
Docs. #18244-18577, June 1980	box 6721	folder 16
Docs. #18584-18813, June-July 1980	box 6721	folder 17-18
Docs. #18818-18892, June-September 1980	box 6721	folder 19
Docs. #18818-18892, June-September 1980	box 6721	folder 20
Docs. #18897-19101, June-July 1980	box 6721	folder 21-22
Docs. #19106-19270, July 1980	box 6721	folder 22-23
Docs. #19275-19406, July-August 1980	box 6721	folder 24-25
Docs. #19411-19748, August-September 1980	box 6721	folder 26-27
Docs. #19754-20079, September 1980	box 6721	folder 28-29
Docs. #20085-20225, September-October 1980	box 6721	folder 30
Docs. #20230-20367, October 1980	box 6721	folder 31
Docs. #20386-20475, October-December 1980	box 6721	folder 32
Docs. #20481-20791, December 1980-January 1981	box 6721	folder 33
Docs. #20801-20982, January-February 1981	box 6721	folder 34
Docs. #21030-21181, March 1981	box 6721	folder 35-40
Docs. #21189-21383, February-March 1981	box 6721	folder 41-42
Docs. #21391-21566, March 1981	box 6721	folder 43
Docs. #21571-21724, March-April 1981	box 6721	folder 44
Docs. #21733-21966, April 1981	box 6721	folder 45-46
Docs. #21793-22092, March-April 1981	box 6721	folder 47
Docs. #22108-22179, April 1981	box 6721	folder 48
Docs. #22189-22356, April-May 1981	box 6721	folder 49-50

Docs. #22454-22580, April-May 1981	box 6722	folder 1
Docs. #22597-22740, April-May 1981	box 6722	folder 2
Docs. #22748-22800, January-June 1981	box 6722	folder 3
Docs. #22805-22852, April-June 1981	box 6722	folder 4
Docs. #22900-22962, May 1981	box 6722	folder 5
Docs. #22967-23425, May-June 1981	box 6722	folder 6-9
Docs. #23466-23537, May-July 1981	box 6722	folder 10
Docs. #23542-23592, April-June 1981	box 6722	folder 11
Docs. #23600-23657, May-June 1981	box 6722	folder 12
Docs. #23679-23875, June 1981	box 6722	folder 13
Docs. #23866-23979, June-July 1981	box 6722	folder 14-15
Docs. #23984-24180, June 1981	box 6722	folder 16-17
Docs. #24186-24451, June-July 1981	box 6722	folder 18-21
Docs. #24459-24679, July 1981	box 6722	folder 22-23
Docs. #24684-24908, July-August 1981	box 6722	folder 24-25
Docs. #24913-24970, July-September 1981	box 6722	folder 26
Docs. #24979-24996, August 1981	box 6722	folder 27
Docs. #24848-25048, July-August 1981	box 6722	folder 28-29
Docs. #25054-25109, July-September 1981	box 6722	folder 30
Docs. #25119-25228, July-August 1981	box 6722	folder 31-32
Docs. #25246-25953, August 1981	box 6722	folder 33-37
Docs. #26090-26234, August-October 1981	box 6722	folder 38
Docs. #26240-26285, August-September 1981	box 6722	folder 39
Docs. #26394-26570, July-September 1981	box 6722	folder 40-41
Docs. #26575-26702, August-September 1981	box 6722	folder 42-43
Docs. #26702-26770, September 1981	box 6722	folder 44
Docs. #26776-26821, August-October 1981	box 6722	folder 45
Docs. #26825-26875, September-October 1981	box 6722	folder 46
Docs. #26882-26936, September 1981	box 6722	folder 47
Docs. #26941-26996, September-October 1981	box 6722	folder 48
Docs. #27001-27378, October 1981	box 6722	folder 49-54
Docs. #27383-27443, October-November 1981	box 6723	folder 1

Docs. #27448-27493, November 1981	box 6723	folder 2
Docs. #27498-27544, November 1981-January 1982	box 6723	folder 3
Docs. #27556-27642, November 1981	box 6723	folder 4-5
Docs. #27646-27707, September-December 1981	box 6723	folder 6
Docs. #27715-27748, November-December 1981	box 6723	folder 7
Docs. #27800-27849, December 1981	box 6723	folder 8
Docs. #27871-27924, November-December 1981	box 6723	folder 9
Docs. #27934-28163, December 1981	box 6723	folder 10-12
Docs. #28169-28219, December 1981-January 1982	box 6723	folder 13
Docs. #28224-28278, November 1981-January 1982	box 6723	folder 14
Docs. #28283-24100, December 1981-January 1982	box 6723	folder 15
Docs. #28371-28466, January 1982	box 6723	folder 16-17
Docs. #28472-28540, January-February 1982	box 6723	folder 18
Docs. #28545-28707, February 1982	box 6723	folder 19-21
Docs. #28712-28889, February-March 1982	box 6723	folder 22-24
Docs. #28894, March 1982	box 6723	folder 25
Docs. #28901-28964, February-April 1982	box 6723	folder 26
Docs. #28969-29000, February-March 1982	box 6723	folder 27
Docs. #29007-29105, March 1982	box 6723	folder 28-30
Docs. #29114-29179, February-March 1982	box 6723	folder 31
Docs. #29188-29246, March-April 1982	box 6723	folder 32
Docs. #29252-29455, April 1982	box 6723	folder 33-38
Docs. #29460-29517, May 1982	box 6723	folder 39-43
Docs. #29522, March 1982	box 6723	folder 44
Docs. #29523-29571, May 1982	box 6724	folder 1
Docs. #29577-29583, May-June 1982	box 6724	folder 2
Docs. #29589-29600, September 1981-June 1982	box 6724	folder 3
Docs. #29605-29612, June 1982	box 6724	folder 4-5
Docs. #29617, June 1982	box 6724	folder 6
Docs. #29632-29663, April 1982	box 6724	folder 7
Docs. #29669-29717, April-June 1982	box 6724	folder 8
Docs. #29724-29795, April-July 1982	box 6724	folder 9

Docs. #29803-29860, May 1982	box 6724	folder 10
Docs. #29865-29870, June 1982	box 6724	folder 11-12
Docs. #29875-29923, May-June 1982	box 6724	folder 13
Docs. #29931-30058, May 1982	box 6724	folder 14-15
Docs. #30064-30081, June 1982	box 6724	folder 16
Docs. #30086-30134, May-June 1982	box 6724	folder 17
Docs. #30141-30237, June 1982	box 6724	folder 18-19
Docs. #30242-30337, June-July 1982	box 6724	folder 20-21
Docs. #30342-30377, July 1982	box 6724	folder 22-25
Docs. #30385, August 1982	box 6724	folder 26-27
Docs. #30391-30436, May-July 1982	box 6724	folder 28
Docs. #30441-30559, July 1982	box 6724	folder 29-30
Docs. #30565-30577, July-August 1982	box 6724	folder 31
Docs. #30583-30586, August 1982	box 6724	folder 32-33
Docs. #30591-30629, July-August 1982	box 6724	folder 34
Docs. #30634-30714678, August-September 1982	box 6724	folder 35-36
Docs. #30719-30739, August 1982	box 6724	folder 37
Docs. #30744-30815, August-September 1982	box 6724	folder 38-39
Docs. #30820-30843, September 1982	box 6724	folder 40
Docs. #30849-30940, August-September 1982	box 6724	folder 41
Docs. #30947-31010, September 1982	box 6724	folder 42
Docs. #31015-31085, September-October 1982	box 6724	folder 43
Docs. #31092-31170, October 1982	box 6724	folder 44
Docs. #31175-31217, October-November 1982	box 6724	folder 45
Docs. #31222-31369, October-December 1982	box 6724	folder 46

FORM PARAGRAPHS

Title/Description	Instances	
Closing, 1980	box 6724	folder 47-48
Closing, 1981	box 6724	folder 49
Closing, undated	box 6724	folder 50
General, 1980	box 6724	folder 51-52
General, 1981	box 6724	folder 53

Opening, 1980	box 6725	folder 1-2
Opening, 1981-1982	box 6725	folder 3
Aged. 14000-14075, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 4
Agriculture. 14100-14130, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 5
Animal welfare. 14201-14230, 1981-1982	box 6725	folder 6
Banking. 14700-14795, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 7
Budget. 14900-14940, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 8-9
Child welfare. 15100, 1981	box 6725	folder 10
Civil rights. 15200-15300, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 11-12
Civil service. 16000-16050, 1980	box 6725	folder 13
Commerce. 16500-16615, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 14
Communication. 17000-17070, 1981-1982	box 6725	folder 15
Congress. 17500-17565, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 16
Consumer. 18000-18040, 1980-1981	box 6725	folder 17
Crime. 18500-18590, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 18
Defense. 18600-18725, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 19-20
Economy. 19000-19090, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 21-22
Education. 19500-19620, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 23-24
Energy. 20000-20999, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 25-27
Environment. 21000-21245, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 28-29
Federal government. 22000-22100, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 30
Health. 22500-22750, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 31
Housing. 23500-23570, 1981	box 6725	folder 32
Immigration. 23900-23935, 1980-1981	box 6725	folder 33
Industry. 24050-24090, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 34
International relations. 24100-24320, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 35-37
Judiciary. 25000-25070, 1981-1982	box 6725	folder 38
Labor. 26000-26205, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 39
National security. 26500-26530, 1981	box 6725	folder 40
Pensions. 26700-26770, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 41
Postal service. 27000-27085, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 42
Space. 27900-27910, 1980	box 6725	folder 43

Social security. 28000-28130, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 44-46
State affairs (Michigan). 28405-28410, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 47
Taxes. 28500-28645, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 48-50
Transportation. 30000-30100, 1980-1981	box 6725	folder 51
Veterans. 30500-30535, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 52
Welfare. 31000-31060, 1981-1982	box 6725	folder 53
Women's issues, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 54-55
12000, undated	box 6725	folder 56
14000, 1978-1981	box 6725	folder 57-59
14200, 1977-1982	box 6725	folder 60
14400, 1982	box 6725	folder 61
14700, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 62
14900, 1979-1982	box 6725	folder 63-64
15100, 1978-1980	box 6725	folder 65
15200, 1978-1982	box 6725	folder 66-69
16000, 1979-1980	box 6725	folder 70
16500, 1979-1981	box 6725	folder 71
17000, 1979-1982	box 6725	folder 72
17500, 1978-1982	box 6725	folder 73-74
18000, 1978-1980	box 6725	folder 75
18500, 1977-1982	box 6725	folder 76
18600, 1980-1982	box 6725	folder 77
19000, 1980-1981	box 6725	folder 78
19500, 1978-1982	box 6725	folder 79-80
20000, 1977-1982	box 6725	folder 81-84
21000, 1977-1982	box 6725	folder 85-87
22500-22600, 1977-1982	box 6725	folder 88-91
23500, undated	box 6725	folder 92
23900, 1978-1981, undated	box 6725	folder 93
24000, 1978-1981, undated	box 6725	folder 94
24100, 1978-1981, undated	box 6725	folder 95
24200-24300, 1977-1982	box 6725	folder 96

26000, 1977-1980	box 6725	folder 97
26500, 1978, undated	box 6725	folder 98
26700, 1980-1982, undated	box 6725	folder 99
27000, 1978, undated	box 6725	folder 100

(27) PUBLIC ACTIVITIES

Title/Description	Instances	
Awards received by Blanchard, 1975	box 6726	folder 1
Biographical material, 1975-1976, undated	box 6726	folder 2
Commendations or congratulations from Blanchard, 1975	box 6726	folder 3-11
Commendations or congratulations from Blanchard, 1976	box 6726	folder 12-13
Commendations or congratulations to Blanchard, 1976	box 6726	folder 14
Condolences from Blanchard, 1975	box 6726	folder 15
Courtesy (thank you for courtesies), 1975	box 6726	folder 16
Criticism, 1975-1976	box 6726	folder 17
Greetings to Blanchard. Birthday, 1976-1978	box 6726	folder 18
Greetings to Blanchard. Birthday, 1980, undated	box 6726	folder 19
Greetings to Blanchard. Other, 1976-1980	box 6726	folder 20
Invitations from Blanchard, 1975	box 6726	folder 21-23
Invitations from Blanchard, 1976	box 6726	folder 24-25
Invitations from Blanchard and school visitors, 1977	box 6726	folder 26
Invitations from Blanchard and school visitors, 1978	box 6726	folder 27
Invitations from Blanchard and school visitors, 1979-1980	box 6726	folder 28
Invitations from Blanchard and school visitors, undated	box 6726	folder 29-30
News background list, 1977	box 6726	folder 31
Office hours, 1976	box 6726	folder 32
Office hours, 1977	box 6726	folder 33-34
Office hours, 1978	box 6726	folder 35-36
Office hours, 1980	box 6726	folder 37
Questionnaire responses, 1975	box 6726	folder 38
Questionnaire responses, 1976	box 6726	folder 39-41

Questionnaire responses, 1977, 1980, undated	box 6726	folder 42
Recommendations		
1974	box 6726	folder 43
1975	box 6726	folder 44-45
1976	box 6726	folder 46-48
1977	box 6726	folder 49-62
1978	box 6726	folder 63-64
1979	box 6726	folder 65-67
1980	box 6726	folder 68-70
1981	box 6726	folder 71-72
1982	box 6726	folder 73-74
Undated	box 6726	folder 75
Thank yous from Blanchard.		
1975	box 6727	folder 1-11
1976	box 6727	folder 12-17
1977	box 6727	folder 18-23
1978	box 6727	folder 24-28
1979	box 6727	folder 29-34
1980	box 6727	folder 35-42
1981	box 6727	folder 43-46
1982	box 6727	folder 47-48
Thank yous from colleagues		
1977	box 6727	folder 49-52
1978	box 6727	folder 53-55
1979	box 6727	folder 56-61
1980	box 6727	folder 62-67
1981	box 6728	folder 1-8
1982	box 6728	folder 9-10
Thank yous from constituents		
1976	box 6728	folder 11
1977	box 6728	folder 12-14
1978	box 6728	folder 15-18

1979	box 6728	folder 19-23
1980	box 6728	folder 24-28
1981	box 6728	folder 29-34
1982	box 6728	folder 35-39
Thank yous from organizations and non-constituents		
1976	box 6728	folder 40
January-May 1977	box 6728	folder 41-42
June-December 1977	box 6728	folder 43-45
1978	box 6728	folder 46-48
1979	box 6728	folder 49-53
1980	box 6728	folder 54-64
1981	box 6728	folder 65-68
1981	box 6729	folder 1-11
1982	box 6729	folder 12-15
Thank yous from Shelby Solomon, 1981-1982	box 6729	folder 16
Thank yous to Blanchard		
1974	box 6729	folder 17
1975	box 6729	folder 18-26
1976	box 6729	folder 27-38
1977	box 6729	folder 39

(28) SUBJECT CLIPPING FILES

Title/Description	Instances	
Index to subjects, undated	box 6729	folder 40
Agriculture, 1982	box 6729	folder 41
Armament and disarmament, defense, the military and nuclear weapons, 1982	box 6729	folder 42
Automobiles, 1981	box 6729	folder 43-47
Blacks, minorities, women, senior citizens, affirmative action, 1982	box 6729	folder 48-49
Business and industry, 1982	box 6729	folder 50-60

Crime, justice and court appointments, 1982

	box 6729	folder 61-63
Democratic gubernatorial candidates, 1981	box 6729	folder 64-68
Detroit politics, 1981	box 6730	folder 1-3
Detroit politics: Coleman Young, Wayne County, SEMCOG, 1982	box 6730	folder 4-5
Education, 1981	box 6730	folder 6-7
Education, 1982	box 6730	folder 8-12
Employment, 1982	box 6730	folder 13-18
Environment and natural resources, 1981	box 6730	folder 19-23
Environment and natural resources, 1982	box 6730	folder 24-31
Federal government. Legislation, 1982	box 6730	folder 32
Fitzgerald, William, 1982	box 6730	folder 33
Gubernatorial candidates, 1982	box 6730	folder 34
Health, mental health, group homes, 1982	box 6730	folder 35-39
Housing, 1981	box 6730	folder 40
Justice, 1981	box 6730	folder 41-42
Labor, 1982	box 6730	folder 43-46
Mental health, 1981	box 6730	folder 47
Michigan agencies, 1981	box 6730	folder 48
Michigan budget and finance, 1981	box 6730	folder 49-50
Michigan budget and finance, 1982	box 6730	folder 51-57
Michigan Department of Social Services, 1981	box 6730	folder 58-59
Michigan economy, general, 1981	box 6730	folder 60-64
Michigan economy, general, 1982	box 6731	folder 1-8
Michigan elections. Minor parties and redistricting, 1982	box 6731	folder 9-14
Michigan legislature, 1981	box 6731	folder 15-20
Michigan Republicans, 1982	box 6731	folder 21
Michigan revitalization, 1981	box 6731	folder 22-25
Michigan revitalization, 1982	box 6731	folder 26-28
Michigan taxes and revenue, 1981	box 6731	folder 29-32
Michigan taxes and revenue, 1982	box 6731	folder 33-37
Milliken administration and appointees, 1981	box 6731	folder 38-44
The Northeast and Midwest, 1981	box 6731	folder 45

Politics. Democrats, 1981	box 6731	folder 46-47
Politics. Republicans, 1981	box 6731	folder 48-53
Proposals on the ballot, 1982	box 6731	folder 54-55
Reagan tax bill, 1982	box 6731	folder 56
Regional and local government, 1981	box 6731	folder 57-60
State government. Agencies, employees, departments and the legislature, 1982	box 6731	folder 61-67
Transportation, 1982	box 6732	folder 1-3
Urban problems, housing and cities, 1982	box 6732	folder 4-5
Utilities, 1981	box 6732	folder 6
Utilities, 1982	box 6732	folder 7-8

(29) BOOKS

Title/Description	Instances	
"The Automobile Industry and Its Impact Upon the Nation's Economy." Hearings before the Automobile Industry Task Force of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Part 1., April-July 1975	box 6732	volume 1
"The Automobile Industry and Its Impact Upon the Nation's Economy." Hearings before the Automobile Industry Task Force of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Part 2., June 1975	box 6732	volume 2
"The Chrysler Corporation Financial Situation." Hearings before the Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. On HR 5805. Part 1A. Serial No. 96-34., October 1979	box 6732	volume 3
"The Chrysler Corporation Financial Situation." Hearings before the Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. On HR 5805. Part 1B. Serial No. 96-34, October-November 1979	box 6732	volume 4
"The Chrysler Corporation Financial Situation." Hearings before the Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. On HR5805. Part 2, Appendix. Serial No. 96-34	box 6732	volume 5
"Findings of the Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Board." Hearings before the Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and	box 6732	volume 6

Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Committee Print 96-13., May 1980

96-13., May 1980		
"Findings of the Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Board." Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Committee Print 97-1., January 1981	box 6732	volume 7
"Report of the Chrysler Corporation Loan Guarantee Board. July 15, 1980." Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Committee Print 96-16.	box 6732	volume 8
"Revitalization and the U.S. Economy." Hearings before the Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Part 1. Serial No. 97-11., February-March 1981	box 6732	volume 9
"Revitalization and the U.S. Economy." Hearings before the Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Part 3. Series No. 97-11., July-September 1981	box 6732	volume 10
"Revitalization and the U.S. Economy." Hearings before the Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Part 4. Serial No. 97-11., September 1981	box 6732	volume 11
"Summary Report of Hearings on `Revitalization and the U.S. Economy." Subcommittee on Economic Stabilization of the Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, House of Representatives. Committee Print 97-12., March 1982	box 6732	volume 12
[^] Return to Table of Contents		
(30) OVERSIZE MATERIALS	drawer OS 3	
Title/Description	Instances	
Ballot, 1974 general election, 1974		
Certificates, 1968, 1973		

18th District precinct maps, circa 1974-1982

Map of Detroit, , circa 1980

Map of major manufacturing plants in southeast Michigan, 1968

Map of the Troy Council of Homeowners' Associations, undated

Michigan House Resolution honoring Jim Blanchard, 1980

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Title/Description	Instances	
Cassette Tapes	box 6733	
#1153 Bill Crothers, money market investments, undated		
#1154-1156 Campaign advertisements, 1982		
#1157 Blanchard interview, October 27, 1982		
#1158 Campaign advertisements, Blanchard interview, 1982		
#1159 Blanchard speech, Michigan Democratic Convention, August 28, 1982		
#1160 Blanchard speech, primary election victory, August 10, 1982		
#1161-1162 Michigan Chamber of Commerce, gubernatorial candidates panel, 1982		
#1163 John Swainson interview, 1982		
#1164 Blanchard-Headlee debate, 1982		
Headlee TV Spots, undated		
Blanchard - Final #1 - Dub, undated		
Reel-to-reel Recordings	reel 235-236	
#235 Campaign advertisements, 1974		
#236 Blanchard speech, 1982 primary victory, August 10, 1982		
Television Tapes	box 6733	
#1-5 Campaign advertisements, 1982		
Video Tape		
#6 "Off the Record," with Martha Griffiths and Thomas Brennen, October 22, 1982	item Videotape Off The Record	
Photographs		
Billboards	box 6734	folder 1

Factories	box 6734	folder 3
Michigan. Sugar Loaf Mountain Resort	box 6734	folder 4
People. Blanchard Family	box 6734	folder 5
People. Blanchard James J.	box 6734	folder 6-13
People. Blanchard, James (oversized)	box OS 11	
People. Blanchard James J. and Carl Levin	box 6734	folder 14
People. Blanchard James J. and Cass Salerno	box 6734	folder 15
People. Blanchard James J. and Charles E. Palmer	box 6734	folder 16
People. Blanchard James J. and Delorise Kumber	box 6734	folder 17
People. Blanchard James J. and Edmund Muskie	box 6734	folder 18
People. Blanchard James J. and Ethel Kohler	box 6734	folder 19
People. Blanchard James J. and Fanny Adams	box 6734	folder 20
People. Blanchard James J. and Groups	box 6734	folder 21-28
People. Blanchard James J. and Gerald Ford	box 6734	folder 29
People. Blanchard James J. and Jay	box 6734	folder 30
People. Blanchard James J. and Jimmy Carter	box 6734	folder 31
People. James Blanchard with Jimmy Carter, 1980	box 6734	folder 82
People. Blanchard James J. and Lee Iacocca	box 6734	folder 32
People. Blanchard James J. and Martha Griffiths	box 6734	folder 33
People. Blanchard James J. and Mike McCormick	box 6734	folder 34
People. Blanchard James J. and Morris Udall	box 6734	folder 35
People. Blanchard James J. and Paula	box 6734	folder 36
People. Blanchard James J. and Paula; and Bill Lucas	box 6734	folder 37
People. Blanchard James J. and President Suarez of Spain	box 6734	folder 38
People. Blanchard James J. and Richard Headlee	box 6734	folder 39
People. Blanchard James J. and Ron Thayer	box 6734	folder 40
People. Blanchard James J. and Sam Kaufman	box 6734	folder 41
People. Blanchard James J. and Sander Levin	box 6734	folder 42
People. Blanchard James J. and Thomas Lewand	box 6734	folder 43
People. Blanchard James J. and Thomas P. "Tip" O'Neill	box 6734	folder 44
People. Blanchard James J., Thomas P. "Tip" O'Neill, and Menahem Begin	box 6734	folder 45

People. Blanchard James J. and Traci Mirto

	box 6734	folder 46
People. Blanchard James J. and Walter Mondale	box 6734	folder 47
People. Blanchard James J. and Edward Kennedy and Bill Lucas	box 6734	folder 48
People. Blanchard James J.; Lee Iacocca and Don Riegle	box 6734	folder 49
People. Blanchard James J.; Lee Iacocca and Doug Fraser	box 6734	folder 50
People. Blanchard James J., Martha Griffiths and Joe Forbes	box 6734	folder 51
People. Blanchard James J. and Martha Griffiths and Frank Kelley	box 6734	folder 52
People. Blanchard James J. and Morris Udall and Joe Forbes	box 6734	folder 53
People. Blanchard James J. and Ron Thayer and Susan Laird	box 6734	folder 54
People. Blanchard, Paula and Groups	box 6734	folder 55
People. Blanchard, Paula; Martha Griffiths and Frank Kelley	box 6734	folder 56
People. Braun, Susan G.	box 6734	folder 57
People. Fommel, Jody	box 6734	folder 58
People. Foster Family	box 6734	folder 59
People. Griffiths, Martha	box 6734	folder 60
People. Groups. Civil War Reenactment	box 6734	folder 61
People. Groups. Unidentified	box 6734	folder 62
People. Headlee, Richard	box 6734	folder 63
People. Howe, Elizabeth	box 6734	folder 64
People. Individuals. Unidentified	box 6734	folder 65
People. Lewand, Thomas	box 6734	folder 66
People. Matikowski, Martha	box 6734	folder 67
People. Mogk, Marya	box 6734	folder 68
People. O'Neill, Thomas P. "Tip"	box 6734	folder 69
People. Pfaff, Bobby	box 6734	folder 70
People. Schwarz, Mike	box 6734	folder 71
People. Solarz, Stephen	box 6734	folder 72
People. Thayer, Ron	box 6734	folder 73
People. Weiner, Rick	box 6734	folder 74

People. Richard White Family	box 6734	folder 75
People. Wilson, George C.	box 6734	folder 76
Politics. Conventions. 1982 Michigan Democratic Convention	box 6734	folder 77
U.S. Holocaust Memorial Council	box 6734	folder 78
Volkswagon of America	box 6734	folder 79
Volkswagon of America. Sterling Heights Assembly Plant	box 6734	folder 80
Copy Negatives- People. Blanchard, James J.		
Slides	box 6733	box small 1 and 2
Aircraft. Airports		
Aircraft. Jets		
Correspondence		
Fireworks		
Freeways		
Government. Congress. House of Representatives. Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs		
Government. Congress. House of Representatives. Committee on Science and Technology		
Homes. Blanchard Family Home		
Legislation		
Michigan. 18th Congressional District		
Michigan. State Flag		
Michigan. State Seal		
Newsclippings		
Offices. Blanchard Congressional Offices		
People. Blanchard Family		
People. Blanchard, James J.		
People. Blanchard, James J. and Bill Liebold		
People. Blanchard, James J. and Dan Glickman		
People. Blanchard, James J. and Greg Morris		
People. Blanchard, James J. and groups		
People. Blanchard, James J. and Henry Reuss		
People Blanchard James J and Jim Patterson		

People. Blanchard, James J. and Jim Patterson

People. Blanchard, James J. and Jim Malloy			
People. Blanchard, James J. and Jimmy Carter			
People. Blanchard, James J., Jimmy Carter and group			
People. Blanchard, James J. and Martha Griffiths			
People. Blanchard, James J. and Pete Rodino			
People. Blanchard, James J. and Richard Headlee			
People. Blanchard, James J. and Ron Thayer			
People. Blanchard, James J. and Shelby Solomon			
People. Blanchard, James J. and Thomas P. "Tip" O'Neil			
People. Blanchard staff			
People. Carter, Jimmy			
People. Groups. Unidentified			
People. Headlee, Richard			
People. Individuals. Unidentified			
People. Laird, Susan			
People. Liebold, William			
People. Morris, Greg			
People. Riegle, Don			
People. Sadat, Anwar and Menacham Begin and group			
People. Solomon, Shelby			
People. Thayer, Ron			
People. Williams, G. Mennen			
Politics. Conventions. 1982 Michigan Democratic Convention			
Scenes. Unidentified			
Washington, D.C.			
Washington, D.C. Capitol. Exterior			
Washington, D.C. Capitol. Interior			
Identification of Slides	box 6733	folder 1	
Scrapbook #369 Michigan Youth Corps projects, 1983, undated			
Photographs	box 6732	folder 9	
Сору	box 6732	folder 10	